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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

PUBLIC 'HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

THE 2.206 PETITION OF

THOMAS J SAPOR ITO I JR

Docket No.

(Not Assigned)

10

12 Monday, July 14, 1997

13

14

15

Room 1F05

1155 White Flint North

Rockville,-Maryland

17

The public meeting in the above-entitled ~

20

matter was held at 1:00 p.m.

BEFORE:

21

22

23

24

LEN WZENS, NRC/NRR/ORPE

MICHAEL STEIN, Office of Enforcement

SUSAN CHIDAKEL, Office of General Counsel

FREDERICK J. HEBDON, NRC/NRR/PD II-3

25
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P-R-0-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

(1:00 p.m. )

MR. WIENS: This meeting is being held at the

rec(uest of Mr. Thomas Saporito in order to discuss the

substance of a 2.206 petition dated April .23, 1997, and

supplemented May 11 and May 17, 1997, on behalf of himself

'and the National Litigation Consultants.

This is a public meeting which is open to

members of the public for observation. The NRC staff will.
10 evaluate the information provided at this meeting as part

t

of the process of developing a Director's Decision.

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Neither agreement nor disagreement with any of the

statements or information provided during this meeting

will be provided by the staff during the meeting,. nor

should a lack of response be inferred as agreement with

any of the statements during the meeting.

The meeting is being transcribed to allow

careful evaluation by the staff after the meeting, and a

transcript will be available in the PDR after the meeting.

At this time, I'd like to go around and

introduce ourselves. I'l start with myself. I'm Len

Wiens, and I'm the Petition Manager for this petition.

MS. DUNMIRE: I'm Carla Dunmire, Thomas

Saporito's girlfriend.

MR. SAPORITO: I['m Thomas Saporito, I'm the
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Petitioner.

MR. STEIN: Mike Stein,. Office of Enforcement.

MS. CHIDAKEL: .Susan Chidakel, I'm an attorney

with the Office of General Counsel of the NRC.

MR. HEBDON: Fred Hebdon, NRR .Projects, NRC.
'R.

WZENS: I think all the other members are

members of the public.

MR. GUNTER: Could I just ask if the public

could identify themselves as well?

10 MR. WIENS: Susan? I have no problem with

that.

12 MS. CHZDAKEL: I have no problem.

MR: GUNTER: Paul Gunter, Nuclear Infirmation

14 and Resource Service.

16

17

18

20

21

22

MRS ROSS: Mitch Ross, Florida Power and Light

Company.

MR. WIENS: I'l repeat, it is a public

meeting for the public observation, but not participation

by members of the public.

Mr. Saporito, I'd like to turn it over to you

at this time.

MR. SAPORITO: Just one clarification. Is Mr.

Lieberman still Director of Enforcement?

MR. STEIN: Yes.

25 MR. SAPORITO: Do you work for him now?
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MR. STEIN: Yes.

MR. SAPORITO: Region II is not represented

here, is that correct?

MR. WIENS: That's correct.

MR. SAPORITO: Can I ask is there a reason why

10

they aren't represented here'?

MR. WIENS: I don't actually have a reason,

but I think that they'e indicated to me that they are

willing to meet with you separately on the Letter of

Request -- is that what you mean?

13

15

16

17

18

19

MR. SAPORITO: Yes.
'\

MR. WIENS: They'e indicated to me that they

are willing to do that meeting,'ut they want it to keep

is separate from the 2.206 Petition.

MR. SAPORITO: Did Mr. Reyes indicate that to

you? Is he the gentleman who indicated that?

MR. WIENS: I haven't actually seen a formal

response on the letter. Have you received a response to

your request?

20 MR. SAPORITO: Well, I probably have, but then

21 this meeting got involved--

22 MR. WIENS: I have not seen a formal response,

23 sir.
MR. SAPORITO: But it's your understanding

that they are going to provide me a meeting?
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MR. HEBDON: Let me clarify, if I could. The

2 purpose is to obtain information from you on the 2.206

3 Petition. The petition is generally -- 2.206 petitions
are -generally reviewed by Headquarters. And so,we'e the

5 ones -- the Director of NRR is the one that will
ultimately sign the Director's Decision, and so that's why

7 we'e here to collect the information. And then if we

8 need help from the Region in evaluating that information

9 once we receive it, then of course we have the option to

10 go ahead and do that.

MR. SAPORZTO: .I understand that process,

12 however, I do have separate, correspondence to Mr. Reyes,

13 Administrator of Region II, requesting a meeting with NRC

14

15

staff by Region II, because they did have direct

jurisdiction over Florida Power and Light Company as a

16 licensee and, you know, I anticipate going back to work at

17 their St. Lucie 'Nuclear Station, and I have certain

18 reservations as far as how the NRC is going to provide me

19 protection for engaging in protected activities should

20 that occur on my reemployment, so I am very interested in

21 having that meeting to forward separate and apart from

22 . this 2.206 meeting.

23 MR. WIENS: And you will receive a response to

24 that request.

25 MR. SAPORITO: But it's your understanding

(202) 2344433
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right now that they are inclined to grant me that meeting?

MR. WIENS: I believe that's the case, but I
have not see a formal

MR. HEBDON: That's something they'd have to

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

handle separately with the Region.

MR. SAPORITO: Well, I have a general outline

here, but I am going into some specifics of the petition.
First of all, petitions were filed by myself -- I offered

them personally. They are filed on behalf of myself,

National Litigation Consultants, and the public in

general. The petitions do request action be taken by the

NRC specifically against Florida Power and Light Company,

which is an NRC licensee, however, the issue at large here

is more generic and is applicable to the entire United

States nuclear power facilities. In other words, all
licensees of the would come under the action I'm

requesting with respect to raising safety concerns,

meaning that as an employee at a nuclear facility licensed

by the NRC, it is the Petitioner's belief and

understanding that the employee can raise those safety

concerns directly to the Commission, being the NRC,

without having to first identify those concerns to their

managers or their employer. So, that generic in our view

is the most significant, nuclear safety concern that there

is in existence, and that would apply to all licensees of
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1 the NRC.

The other aspect of this meeting which I will
cover in detail would be to elaborate and amplify certain

material aspects of the petitions that were filed, the

5 ,original petition of April 23, 1997 and twice supplemented

6 on May 11, 1997 and May 17, 1997. But since this is a

public meeting with a public record being transcribed, I'm

8 going to provide the public a general background. My

9 particular one being my education, which I have an

10 Associate's Degree in electronic technology, and the

11 extent of my other education has been on-the-job training

12 through various employer programs in the nuclear industry

13 and nonnuclear industry.

For the NRC staff, they'l properly evaluate

15 and appreciate the Petitioner's viewpoint on this issue of

16 raising safety concerns in the work env'ironment that a

17 nuclear worker has to work in. I feel. it very important

18 that you understand'y point and background, so to speak,

19 and what happened to me in general terms so you can put

20 that in proper contrast to the industry at large.

21 And, generally speaking, after I got my

22 Associate's Degree, I was employed by the Government in

23 the National Security Agency. I help a Top Secret

24 clearance, and I performed the position -- I did computer

25 maintenance and calibration in the Government, maintained

(202) 2344433
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10

12

13

14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

their scope of-work through their reliance, heavy reliance

and procedures. For the public's benefit, a procedure is
a set of written instructions that are enumerated, which

provide directions for employees to perform certain

maintenance functions in the industry, be .it the nuclear

industry or otherwise.

After that employment -- there may be

employments here I didn't cover because I want to keep

:this quite general -- I entered the medical field, and I
held various positions and performed work in renal

dialysis or kidney machine areas, CCU/ICU -- the intensive

care or coronary care units., OR suites, operating suites.

Again, my .profession, based on my electronics degree, my

job was to repair, maintain and calibrate medical

equipment used in patient care. And, again, in that

industry, we had a heavy reliance on procedures and you

had to follow those procedures as guides.

Then I entered the power plant industry. In

March of 1982 I actually became employed by Florida Power

and Light Company, the NRC licensee in question here. And

I enjoyed that employment from March of 1982 until I was
E

fired in December of 1988. My position was an instrument

control specialist, and my job function was to maintain

and calibrate equipment associated with the operation of

nuclear reactors, and Florida Power and Light maintains

'(202) 234~33
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1 four nuclear reactors, two being the St. Lucie Units 1 and

2 located near Ft. Pierce, Florida, the other two being

the Turkey Point Nuclear Station located near Homestead,

4 Florida, south of Miami.

The nuclear industry, and certainly Florida

6 Power and Light Company, maintains operations of these

reactors through maintenance procedures, heavy reliance on

8 'maintenance procedures. And my job function was to

9 perform maintenance and calibrations consistent with these

10 written procedures.

As a direct result of raising safety concerns

12 to the NRC while I was employed at the Turkey Point

13 Nuclear Plant in 1988, I was discharged, fired from my

14 position. At the time, I was married and I had three

15 children. So you can hopefully understand the economic

16 harm one individual would recognize very quickly losing

17 your job under those circumstances.

18 After I was discharged from Florida Power and

19 Light, I held various jobs in the interim, whatever I
20 could find, but eventually -- such as teaching positions

21 at tech schools, this type. of thing, unemployment at

22 times ~ Then I became employed with Arizona Public Service

23 Company, another licensee of the NRC. They operate the

24 Palo Verde Nuclear Station approximately 15 miles outside

25 of Phoenix, Arizona.

(202) 2344433
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10

I became employed with them indirectly as a

contractor I&C technician, so the contractor maintained a

contract with the licensee, being the Arizona Public

Service Company. Again, I was hired -- there were three

units out there. It's my understanding timey are the

largest licensed facility by the E in the United States.

I was hired to do maintenance on Unit 2 during an outage,

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

refueling outage, and then to be rolled over to Unit
1'pon

completion of that outage. However, when that outage

completed, I was the only one of those selected -- of the

ones selected, I was the only fellow that was not selected

to rollover to Unit 1 just, because I had raised safety

concerns while on the job at, that plant. It was also

learned that I had been discharged from Florida Power and

Light Company for raising safety concerns.

I brought this to the attention of management

and told them I believed I was being retaliated against

because I had raised safety concerns at their plant and at

Florida Power and Light's plant that they had knowledge

about, and they denied that. They said, no, this is just

other people were more qualified than you.'

told them I was going to fil'e a DOL

complaint, Department of Labor complaint, and I did. At

the time, you know, here I'm unemployed initially, got a

job with these contractors. The economic harm I was

(202) 234~33
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suffering at that time was I had three children to

10

support, had child support to pay, didn't have a roof over

my head -- I was .renting an apartment at the time. Now I
lost the second job. So there's no way I'm going to be

S

able to afford an attorney to represent me. So, I entered

a pro se Department of Labor complaint. Wage and Hour

invested it.. The matter became the subject of a hearing

before a Federal Administrative Law Judge and, you know, a

'public service company like Florida Power and Light

Company have a vast amount of resources, so they hired one

of the largest, if not the largest, law firms in Phoenix

12 to represent them.

13

15

16

,
17

I tried to get discovery. I said, all right,
fellows, send me all these documents. Some of the

documents I wanted was all the resumes of'all of my co-

workers who you said were more qualified than me. The

utility attorneys sent me all these documents, 5,000 and

some documents. And so you can appreciate what it is, that

19 you'l go through -- this is typical of a law firm--
20 these attorneys had the insight to put what's called a

21 Bates number on the bottom of each document, which is a

22

23

number identifying a particular page. Well, 5,000

documents with this approximately 5,000 different Bates

24 numbers on each document, and that', the only reference

25 they were kind enough to give me. So, I'm sent 5,000

(202) 2344433
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12

documents here. Here, Mr. Saporito, here is your

discovery.

So, now I have to sift through 5,000 documents

to decide which documents go together, what does this
document, what does that document mean, and how do I

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

25

relate these 5,000 pieces of paper to all individual

interrogatory and discovery requests that I had submitted.

So -- and I'm not an attorney, and I had no legal help, no

paralegal to assist me like this law firm did.

Nonetheless, depositions were taken, the

matter proceeded to hearing. When it got to hearing, I
got the benefit of one side of the courthouse and the

utility had the benefit of the other. Well, one or two

whole rows of pews were just boxes of documents on me,

which I couldn't understand how could the utility have so

many documents on one person when I only worked for their

utility for approximately three months. And then they

had, of course, three or four, maybe five attorneys

represented them from a law firm. Since there was a

contractor involved, they were embraced in the complaint

also -- the Atlanta Group -- so they had their attorneys

in addition'o Arizona's attorneys. And then they had

paralegals and people they called "go-fers" -- go get me

this, go get me that.

So, as the hearing progressed, I presented my

(202) 2344433
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13

case first, and then they get to present theirs, and

ultimately briefs are filed and the judge makes a

decision.

6

Well, anyway, I called this fellow up whose

name was Bill Conway and, at the time, he .was Executive

Vice President for Arizona Public Service Company, but

just prior to that he was Executive Vice President for
'Florida Power and Light Company, and he was there when I

9

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

was fired. He actually gave his approval and authorized

John Odom to fire me back in December of 1988.

At the time I'went to Arizona, I had no idea

he was out there, but then .I quickly found out after I was

fired and started engaging in discovery. So, I called Mr.

Conway to the stand and I said -- and we got into a series

of questions of answers -- and I said, well, you were

certainly aware that I was fired for raising safety

concerns at Flori'da Power and Light Turkey Point. And,

you know, when you get these executives up, they'e very

evasive on their answers, and,he wouldn't .own up to the

part that I was fired for that exact reason, but he did

acknowledge I had raised safety concerns and he was aware

of it, and that he gave certain instructions out there at

23 Arizona that just because I raised safety concerns, I
24 wasn't supposed to be treated di'fferently than any other

25 employee .

(202) 2344433
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Is that right? I said, well., who did you give

those instructions to?

He says, I gave them to Mr. James Levine.

Well, who is he?

He's my Vice President

Did you expect Mr. Levine to disseminate that

at all three nuclear plants here?

I certainly did.

All the way down to Mr. Saporito's immediate

10 supervisor?

Yes, sir.
12 Okay. So, what was the message you wanted him

13 to say?

14 That you weren't supposed to be treated any

15

16

differently because you raised safety concerns.

That's fine. What's the rest of the message?

17

18

What do you mean, the rest of .the message?

Well, this fellow is your vice president.

19

20

21

22

23
'4

25

He'. going to certainly ask you why you want him to tell
all these people that .message. Wasn', it true that you

told him that Mr. Saporito is not to be treated any

differently because he raised safety concerns at Turkey

Point -- and there was:a discharge issue involved there.

And he wouldn't directly admit that, so we went round and

round and round, and finally the Judge intervened and

(202) 2344433
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15

started asking this fellow questions di.rectly, and he

finally owned up that there was a second part of that

10'essage.

And I said, well -- and in that question-and-

answer .series is all a matter of record. .It's Case 92-

ERA-30 -- this fellow James Levine's name came back up

again. And apparently Mr. Levine had communicated to Mr.

Conway that someone from Florida Power and Light Company

had called to warn him about me being on ',his property and

working out there.

I says, really. Who was that person Mr.

Levine spoke to?

13 Oh, I don't recall.

You don't'recall? Did you make notes or

15 anything? Did your secretary have a record?

16 Oh, I don't recall, I don't recall, I don'

17

18

19

20'1

22

23

24

25

recall, was the typical response.

Keep in perspective that I was not an

attorney, but even'f I was an attorney, these are the

typical answers you'e going to get from an executive from

a nuclear power plant. They'e evasive and nonresponsive.

So, when I got done questioning Mr. Levine

excuse me -- Mr. Conway, I called Mr. Levine up. And I

said, you know what, Mr. Levine, your bossy was just here

and he testified under oath that there was' communication

(202) 2344433
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16

from Florida Power and Light to him through you, is that

true?

And he goes, oh, yeah. The secretary told me

there was a call for him, and I took it because .he was out

of the office, or words to that effect.

I said, well, who called?

I don't recall.

8 You don't recall the name?

He says, no.

10 I says, well, you know, the secretary. makes

logs of these calls.

12 Oh, yeah, but we don't keep those records, we

destroy those.

14 None of that was turned over in discovery,

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

these records do not exist anymore. And so we get to the

same question-answer and, of course, this message -- to

disseminate this message, these instructions were all
acknowledged by him, so forth and so on. .Nobody could

remember the identity of the individual from Florida Power

and Light Company who called Mr. Conway. '.Even when the

Judge inter'vened, he could not remember, neither of the

individuals. And none of the attorneys produced any

documents with this person's identity.

24 So, anyway, the hearing goes on, and I call

25 the decisionmaker, so-called decisionmaker, this guy named

NEALR. GROSS
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Frank Warner. I said, Mr. Warner, you should tell me and

this Judge how you decided who you were going ta hire for

this outage.

Oh, sure. I called your contractor, the

Atlantic Group, and I said, send me those, resumes of those

individuals because I have an outage here and I want to

bring some of those contractors over.

I said, did he do it?
He says, yeah. He says, he sent over all

10

12

16

17

18

20

21

22

23

these 16 resumes -- I think there were 16.

I said, well, what did you do?

He goes, I gave them to my foreman, Dave

Larson. I said, Mr. Larson,,I want you to take these

resumes and go aback to your office and make two piles, a
I

yes pile and a no pile, the yes pile being those

contractors you recommend for the job and the no pile
being those you don't recommend.

And I said, well, why would you give those to

Dave Larson, why wouldn't you do that yourself?

He said, well, Dave Larson and I, we'e worked

for 15 years, and I have every confidence in the world in

this man. He's a super employee. I'e done this for

years,, and I 'e always taken his recommendations .

25

And I said, wow, always?

And he says, yeah.

(202) 2344433
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18

Every time he's recommended something, you

relied on his judgment?

I certainly do.

All under oath. So, I'e got all my. exhibits.

6

Every resume was a separate exhibit. So, .I get this guy-
just to pick one out of 16, Dwight Brown. I said, well,

here's Dwight Brown, do you remember this one?

Oh, yeah, I remember this guy.

He was one of the ones that was hired, wasn'

10 he?

Yes, sir.
12 Well, let's look at his resume. I says, it
13

15

16

says here he was hired right out of the military -- E-5 or

whatever the code is for military, I don't have any

experience in that area -- but it says here that his

strengths were that he worked on F-16 fighter jets, is

17 that true?

18

19

And he says, yes.

Any nuclear experience?

20 No.

22

,23

25

I said, well, Mr. Warner, correct me if I'm

wrong, I'e only been at your site a short time, but I
didn't see one F-16 fighter jet out there, have you?

And he goes, no.

And I says, well, why did you hire him over

(202) 2344433
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19

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

me? I'e had seven years in the industry, I'e worked

numerous refueling outages. I just got off of Unit 2 at

your plant, and you still thought he was more qualified?

And he admitted under oath that I was more.

But he still hired the other guy. And I went through all
the resumes like this. And then he was dismissed and I
called Dave Larson up to check out if Mr. Warner was

telling me the truth. And I said, Mr. Larson, your boss

just told me what happened, how he decided who to hire and

who not to hire. Is everything true, what he said? I
said, did he give you these resumes and tell you to make

two piles?

He says, he certainly did.

Did you do that?

I did. I went to my desk, two piles, a yes

pile and a no pile.

And I .said, what did you do then?
I'

took those two piles and I put them on Mr.

Warner's desk, the yes pile and the no pile, and that was

the end of it.
21

22

23

25

He made all the decisions then?

He goes, oh, yeah.

I says, okay. Here's the exhibits, 16

exhibits. Are these the exhibits that Mr. Warner gave you

to review?
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NEALR. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 2344433



0

0

<0



20

He goes, no.

I think maybe he doesn't understand the

3 question. Mr. Larson, are these the resumes that Mr.

4 Warner handed you to review to make your selections on the

5 contractors?

And he says, no, they are not.

So, I immediately move for a mistrial because

8 'there was obviously fraud on the part of this utility. I
9 asked for these in discovery. This witness testified

10 these are not legitimate resumes that he reviewed. And

ll there was a significant confrontation in that courtroom,

12 and the Judge -- I said, well, Mr. Larson, how do you know

13 these aren't the resumes?

He says, well, because I took a pen and I
15 wrote "yes" or "no" at the top of each one. Yes for the

16 people I recommended put in that pile, no for the people I
17 didn't and I put those resumes over in this pile and, as

18 you can see, these resumes don't have any indications on

19 them.

20 So, I moved again for .a mistrial, fraud and

21 deceptive practices on the part of the utility attorneys,

22 somebody whited this information out, gave me this as

23 legitimate documents.

24 As interesting as th'is may seem, keep in mind

25 that at the time -- and I'm still not an attorney and,
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10
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13

14

even if I was, this attorney would have been given these

same resumes, and if I paid an attorney $ 50,000'to

represent me, if he didn't pick up on this one minute

point, the case would have had a different result. And

this is what an employee is subjected to even though he

files a DOL complaint. This is supposed to be part of his

protection that encourages him to raise concerns without

fear of retaliation.

So, the Judge orders these attorneys to

produce the original resumes in court the next morning,

which they do. And, of course, I had all the

interrogatory requests that they signed under oath, the

discovery requests saying these were the legitimate

documents. I again move for a mistrial, he again denies

15 it. And then I finished questioning Larson, and we get to

16 my resume. And I said, Saporito's resume?

17 He goes, yes.

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

I says, well, what is there, a yes or a no at

the top of this resume?

He says, yes. I recommended you for the job.

Oh, you did?

Yes, I did.

So here you'e got two utility employees, one

telling one story and the other telling another, and the

evidence all obviously supports the position of Mr. Larson.
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that I was selected. So, the case proceeds to conclusion,

and we write our post-hearing briefs and, obviously, the

Judge rules in my favor based on that evidence. I file
complaints with the Bar Association, and there were

sanctions taken against at least three of .those attorneys

that I know of for a fact. Mr. Warner and Mr. Grove who

was the department head on Unit 2 where I worked both got

fired. I engaged the NRC for enforcement action, and the

utility was fined $ 100,000 after-the-fact -- after-the-

10 fact I was fired and went to court.

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

Department of Justice got involved. The Judge

forwarded these documents to the Department of Justice

I guess to the State Attorney General's Office, who works

for the Department of Justice -- and then Mr. Warner was

sanctioned by them. I think he got off with probation or

something to that effect.

But the big picture here is that here's an

employee who worked for one utility, raised safety

concerns, got fired, becomes a contractor, works for a

20 second NRC licensee, raises safety concerns, and his

21

23

25

previous protected activity is discovered and he loses his

job there, and so he's looking for protection and he files
a Department of Labor claim, simultaneously contacts the

NRC and says look what's going on here, the NRC doesn'

come running to his rescue, right? Well, that may have

(202) 234~33
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1 happened, but let's see what the Judge says. Let's see

what the Department of Labor does. You know, Nr.

Lieberman, your boss, is telling me, you know, we normally

4 wait for Department of Labor to take action here, and then

5 we base our decisions on that.

So, that's a tremendous deterrent for an

7 employee to raise nuclear safety concerns at any utility,
8 just that, as far as I have talked so far. That would be

9 enough to dissuade anybody in their right mind from

10 opening their mouth on a nuclear safety concern, or any

11 safety concern, even if they just perceived that it was a

12 nuclear safety concern because they are not going to

13 sacrifice the benefit of their families especially if they

14 have children, house mortgage, car payments, et cetera, et

15

16

cetera, and be at a disadvantage in not being able to

afford an attorney. And even if you did afford an

17 attorney, you have attorneys that get up there and have

18

19

suborn perjury, put witnesses under oath to lie to you and

to lie to this Federal Judge and to the public, and then

20 to doctor-up documents, whiteout documents and say this is

21 evidence, these are the resumes, go ahead, go try to tell
22 this Judge why you were discriminated.

23 That is a tremendous,'remendous element of

24 dissuasion for anybody to raise safety concerns. I can'

25 elaborate on that enough. You know, the NRC always -- ion
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1 my view anyway, and I think in the view of a lot of

people, and I'e heard this from other organizations, that

the NRC stereotypes a lot of this stuff, meaning, you

4 know, we get a utility employee under oath, they.'re not

5 going to lie -- you know, this vice president said this,
6 this is gospel, we believe them. It's inconceivable that

7 an employee would lie under oath or that an attorney would

8 encourage an employee to lie under oath.

In the case -- he tape recorded, you know -- I
10 think it was Georgia Power involved -- they told the NRC,

no, we never did that, and in fact they had done it. And

12 I personally heard Mr. Selin, who was a former NRC

13 Commissioner, tell Mr. Lieberman at the Senate Oversight

14 Committee hearing, that the employee was correct and that

15 he was illegally discriminated against. So, I think over

16 time, through a lot of evidence, the NRC is finally
17 understanding that, yeah:, these people don't tell the

18 truth under oath, that these extenuating circumstances do

19 happen.

20 So, anyway, up to this point -- this is

21 September of '92 through the early part of January '93

22 the NRC's posture is, let's wait and see what the

23 Department of Labor does. We don't care -- we may not

24 care if you were discriminated, but we'e not going to

25 take any action until we wait on the Department of Labor.

(202) 2344433
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10

13

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

We have Office of Enforcement who has investigators who

are trained to do this stuff, but we'e not going to

expend the resources to do it right now.

So, I think the public is very much .at a

disadvantage, let alone the employee. What about the

public?
I

So, after that employment, I sent a resume and

was hired at the Houston Lighting and Power Company,

another licensee of the NRC, again as a contractor. I
worked at the South Texas project as a contract employee

to Sun Technical Services.

Then when I got to that site, which is way

south of Houston, Texas, while there was still a

construction effort going on there, and we worked out of a

trailer, the IEC Department, Instrument and Control

Department. And being a new employee there, a contract

employee, we had to be escorted. We wore security badges

and we had to be escorted because our clearances weren'

verified at that time. So, my fellow contractors and I
waited at the gait every morning, and a supervisor - — I
think his name was Frank Reed at the time -- he would come

down and escort us into the plant.

And then eventually, a week or so, since I had

recently had obtained unescorted access,,mine came through

before the other gentlemen'. So, Frank decided I could
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12

'13

14

15

16

17

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

escort these guys as well as he could, and he could do

other job .functions. He was a management person. So, I
was escorting these other contractors to work. And, you

know, I hadn't been a contractor long, I had just worked

at Arizona, but the attitude of these other guys was -- I
said, you know, they want me to escort you all, and their
attitude is, you know, once they'e on-site, they'e on-

site, they'l go anywhere they want. They'e not going to

be babysat-type of attitude. I said, well, you can keep

that attitude, but if you get out of my sight, I'm going

to report it. See, this is a significant violation in my

mind -- not that I wouldn't report it if I seen it
otherwise, but this is directly my responsibility now.

And, you know, ten minutes into that shift, these guys are

one guy's going to the bathroom, one guy's leaving the

trailer. I said, you can't do that. You'e got to stay

together. I can't observe both of you if you'e going off
in different directions. And it was a joke. As serious

as it is, security at that time was a joke at the time.

Not only were escorts not observing the people they were

escorting. You couldn't see some people's badges. It was

just numerous violations -- tailgating violations, et

cetera, et cetera.

And I contacted security personnel and told

them what was going on. You know, people pick up a phone,
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call security -- you know, you have to transfer escort

responsibility at times. That wasn' done, you know. It
was just like, okay, you be the escort, just unbelievable

stuff.

10

12

13

14

15

So, I wrote a 2.206 petition, just as I have

for this meeting, and I sent'it to the Commission -- and I
think the fellow's name was Russ Wise, he was the

allegations coordinator at the time out of Region IV.

Anyway, we arrange this meeting because I wanted to

elaborate those concerns to Headquarters., There were just
so many and they were so voluminous and the attitude was

so poor and so lax that in my mind security should be

ha'lted immediately. There should be no unescorted access

at that plant, period, until this situation is corrected'.

And I also had a large number of maintenance concerns at

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

that time.

So, anyway, I met with the NRC in Region IV,

and I get back to the plant and the next thing I know I'm

called into a meeting and they said, well, you didn't list
all your employers on this data form, or words to that

effect, and we'e revoking your unescorted access, you

don't have a job here anymore.

And I said, you know, there's plenty of -- I
mean, they could reinvestigate the security issue to:give

25 me my clearance, but I could work in other areas besides
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1 one .of the protected areas. They wanted me off-site. It
2 had nothing to do with me contacting the NRC,'ad nothing

3 to do with my 2.206, it was just this data form. And at

4 the time I called -- I believe his name was James Taylor,

5 he was the EDO at the time, the Executive .Director for
6 Operations at NRC. I got his Deputy Assistant and

7 explained to him my circumstances. You know, I said, I
8 think they'e going to fire me here because I filed this

9 2.206.

10 Anyway, they did. They withdrew my access, I
11 was out of a job. I filed a DOL complaint. The Office of

12 Investigations actually started an investigation, much to

13 my surprise. I say that sarcastically because by this

14 time I had absolutely no confidence that the Government

15 was going to do anything to protect me. And the

16 Government in this particular phrase being the NRC. But

17 lo and behold, they did start an investigation under 10

18 CFR 50.7, which parallels the Energy Reorganization Act at

19 42 USC 5851.

20 Prom there, I got a job as a contractor for--
21 working at the Georgia Power Company's Votgle Plant. That

22 contract was nuclear support services. I drive all the

23 way over there, report in for work with all these other

24 contractors -- and you have to get general employee

25 physicals as part of the routine screening. So I have all

(202) 2344433
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10

12

13

15

16

17

18

my clothes off on this gurney, and this doctor is
examining me, and this nurse walks in, and she goes - - she

whispers something to this doctor, and he says, Mr.

Saporito, I have to stop this examination. I said why?

And he goes, well, just take this phone call here or

something, take this phone call.
So, I take this phone call, and it's one of

the management people with Nuclear Support Services. And

I said, what's the problem. And he says, well, you know,

your unescorted access was revoked at the Houston Plant.

And I said, yeah, I put that down there.

He says, well, they won't give us the

specifics of that, you know, and we really need that to

continue your background investigation.

I says, who won't give you that?

Oh, just these people. And this one

supervisor, he says you'e a security risk, or words to

that effect. And he was -- very derogatory
remarks'9

Well, who was that?

20

21

22

23

25

Oh, I don't know, you'd have to get that from

our personnel people, I really don't remember who said all
this and all that, but you don't have a job here anymore.

I said, well, this isn't right. I said, I'm

going to file a Department of Labor complaint. You people

are discriminating against me for stopping my background
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check. There's no reason in the world you can't continue

this background check, notwithstanding Houston Lighting

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

and Power's position.

Oh, no, no, that has nothing to do with it.
Well, I think it has everything to do with it.

And I was talking to a fellow named DeMiranda, Oscar

DeMiranda, out of Region II at the time. And I called him

and complained about this and he made a record of it.
Then I did file a Department of Labor complaint which also

charged Houston with blacklisting because they called this

plant and, as a result of their comments, I was denied

employment at this plant.

So, from there -- so, anyway -- before I get

too far ahead of myself -- so the complaint embraced

Houston Lighting and Power, Georgia Power Company, and

Nuclear Support Services. Nuclear Support Services

decided they would settle out of court before it went to

trial. So, about three or four days before hearing, they

decided to settle. Georgia Power was dismissed from the

proceeding. At the time, I had engaged some attorneys on

a contingency fee basis, but they ultimately were - — so,

they didn't want Georgia Power for strategy purposes..

They didn't feel the complaint -- it was too much to argue

the complaint against them, it would tie up too much of

the resources, so they were dismissed from the complaint.

(202) 2344433
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10

So, the only one left in that complaint was

Houston, and that .complaint became consolidated with the

other complaint I had against Houston for revoking my

access in the beginning —— to begin with, and some

technical services of the contractor. Meanwhile, the NRC

is conducting their investigation through Office of

Investigations.

So, from there, I went back to Florida and got

a job with Florida Power Corporation, another NRC licensee

on the west coast of Florida, north of Tampa. It was the

Crystal River Nuclear Plant, a little north of Tampa, as

12

15

16

19

20

23

an I6C technician again. And, you know, they had access

all the same security information that Nuclear Support

Services had, and they granted me my unescorted
access'o,

whatever reasons they couldn't get from

Houston, this utility and their contractor were able to

substantiate the access revocation and justify unescorted

access to that nuclear plant. So, I worked there as a

contractor.

And I identified numerous concerns there, and

they had -- I identified them directly to the NRC and I
also identified them to the utility. And they addressed

those concerns, and there was no retaliation or anything.

24

~ 'hey just treated you completely different over there. In

fact, before I left that plant, I had a meeting with the
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vice president -- I think his name was Pat Beard at the

time -- and he even gave me a letter of recommendation.

So, out of my experiences, that was the most

pleasant, of course, because my safety concerns, were

recognized and addressed and I was so-cal3,ed "patted on

the back" for bringing this to their attention, instead if
retaliated against.

MR. STEIN: What year were you employed by

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Florida Power Corporation?

MR. SAPORITO: That would have been I'm

thinking May of '93, just off the top of my head. And

after that job, I could never get back in the industry. I
sent out hundreds and hundreds of resumes. Nobody else

would call me to work for them.

MS. CHIDAKEL: Why did you leave Florida Power

Corporation?

MR. SAPORITO: I was a contractor, there was a

limited time for that outage. GTS Duratec. General

Technical Services was the contractor I worked with at
Pt

Florida Power Corporati'on. They were a separate licensee

of the NRC.

So, that's a general chronology, so to speak,

of my employment prior to the nuclear industry, and then

after I got into the nuclear industry and, really, try to

open your minds to if you were an employee that went

(202) 2344433
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through all that, would you raise a nuclear safety concern

at a nuclear plant? I would think you would have a lot of

reservations to doing that.

The significance that the petitioners believe

is imported by the ri'ght of a nuclear worker to raise

safety concerns directly to the NRC, and because this is a

public forum, for the benefit of the public, I am going to

read this petition. It's going to be codified or

10

identified as PX, meaning Petition's Exhibit No. 1.

Again, if the Agency needs copies of any of this, I
certainly will provide them at a later date, but if you

12

13

can just reference that .PX-,1, then I'l know what material

you are seeking.

MR. HEBDON: What document is, this that you'e
15

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

reading from?

MS. CHIDAKEL: His petition.

MR. SAPORITO: This is. going to be the April
23, 1997 petition under 10 CFR 2.206.

MR. WIENS: This is his original submittal.

MR. HEBDON: We have that, documents

MR. SAPORITO:' understand that, but the

public --,whoever reads this record later, which I
anticipate some other agencies getting involved on this,

and some other forums, then I want them to understand why

we'e meeting here, what I'm asking for, and what the
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basis i'S.
CHIDAKEL: The petition, of course, is a

public document and available in the Public Document Room,

and there's a notice in,the Federal Register. So, I'm

just wondering, in the interest of time, whether you

really want to read through all your petitions and your

supplements, or whether you want to just basically focus

on your concerns.

MR. HEBDON: Particularly the additional

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

information that you want to provide that may not,already

be available to us in the documents that are part of the

public record.

MR. SAPORITO: Well, you know, everyone throws

around that public record phrase, and Federal Register and

all that but, you know, the general public doesn't even .

know what the Federal Register is, or how to get a hold of

one,. They don't know what an LPD is, or where the Public

Document Room is, or how to get access into those records,

period. I mean, the general public is ignorant of that ~

But these are transcript records and--

'21 MR. STEIN: And they will be filed in the

22 Public Document Room ..

23 MR. HEBDON: They will be in the same Public

Document Room with the petition.

25 MS. CHIDAKEL: Just in the interest of time
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because we do have -- you know, we do have a time

limitation. I guess we'e all really interested in

hearing your additional information and your concerns.

MR. SAPORITO: Well, why don'

MS. CHIDAKEL: It's your choice.

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

10

12

13

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

MR. STEIN: Believe me, everyone in this room

is quite aware of what the content of the petitions are.

MR. SAPORITO: Okay. Well, let me highlight

some of the areas in the petition then, and we'l address

it that way because I want to keep this in some type of

order.

Anyway, this April 23, 1997 petition asks for

licensing action -- that's one of the requests

licensing, action be taken by the NRC against the Florida

Power and Light Company for firing me from my job for

raising safety concerns back in 1988.

The petition also seeks recourse by the NRC to

provide petitioners a hearing before the NRC Atomic Safety

and Licensing Board, and we seek leave to intervene at

said hearing and to produce a record, evidentiary record,

that the NRC can rely on to consider enforcement action.

We want an opportunity to subpoena witnesses before the

NRC through the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board. We

25 .want to be in a position to obtain documents through
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discovery, relevant documents, have these witnesses

testify to, and we believe the public's interest would

best be served before the Atomic Safety and Licensing

Board because that is a public forum where the public can

sit and observe and hear and learn and consider what'

being presented to them. Although this is a public

meeting here, this is very narrowly centered on specific

10

petitions. Atomic Safety and Licensing Board, at a full-
fledged hearing, would provide the public a much broader

scope and understanding of the process and the goings on

of the nuclear industry.

The petition also seeks redress by the NRC

15

16

18

19

20

with respect to the NRC Form.3, and we'e requesting that

employees be given additional information about protection

that they can -- that they have the absolute right to

contact the NRC directly without first talking to their

management about safety concerns, if they so feel they

want to. The NRC Form 3 doesn', in my mind, provide

clear direction to employees that they have that absolute

right. And I can tell you first-hand that utility
21

22

23

25

attorneys use that form against you, against the employee,

at hearings. They try to say that the NRC Form 3

requires, absolutely requires the employee to tell
management about their safety concerns first. So, we, the

petitioners, seek redress to clarify that and make it very
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1 clear to the employee that they do have a right to bypass

2 licensee management and directly contact the NRC .with

3 safety concerns.

And the petition gives a substantial basis for

5 that position, which I won't elaborate on here but, for

6 the record, Petitioner's Exhibit 1.

And then Petitioner's Exhibit 2 would'e the

8 first supplement to that, which is dated May 11, 1997, and

9 .the specific request made to the Agency, being the NRC, is

10 for monetary penalties to be imposed on different

11 individuals who the petitioners believe had some

12 involvement in the discrimination. The NRC does have

13 authority the statute to impose civil penalties, monetary

14 penalties.

15 No. 3 would be the second supplement to the

16 original petition, PX-3. This is dated May 17., 1997. And

17 the request in this generally, again, requests monetary

18

19

penalties and civil action against specific employees or

former employees of .the licensee, being Florida Power and

20 Light Company, and additionally against the International

21 Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, who were responsible to

22 represent myself and my co-workers at that. time. We seek

23 action against them because they participated in the

24 retaliation. It was a conspiracy which the record amply.

25 demonstrates, between'he IBEW and Florida Power and Light
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1 Company, in this case.

MR. STEIN: Could you elaborate on that?

3 Where in the record does it show--

MR. SAPORITO: Yes, I will. I'm just giving

5 you the gist of these petitions, but I didn't want to get

6 into those specifics.

What's important here for the public record is

8 .the fact that this is not the first time the NRC has been

9 made aware that this discrimination occurred. This is not

10 the first time that the Government, being the NRC, has

ll been made aware that actions by the Agency was requested,

12 protection actions,. a redress of the discrimination that

13 occurred, imposition of civil penalties, request for

14 licensing actions against Florida Power and Light Company.

Petitioner's Exhibit 8, which I will identify

16 in the record, is a 10 CFR 2.206 petition addressed to the

17 NRC, and this is dated December 21, 1988. This identifies

18 various safety concerns that I had at Florida Power and

19 Light Turkey Point Plant. In fact, this was one day

20 before I was fired.

21

22

Following this petition--
MR. WIENS: That's 12-21?

23

25

MR. SAPORITO: Yes.

MR. WIENS: Was that submitted to the NRC?

MR. SAPORITO: Back in December of '88, it
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was. Petitioner's Exhibit 10 is another 10 CFR 2.206

petition. This one is dated March 7, 1994. And here the

NRC is being requested to take action to file an amicus
r

brief to the Department of Labor to support the, fact that

10

12

13

14

15

17

18

petitioner, myself at that time, had been discriminated

against. The NRC has an obligation to work in concert

with the Department of Labor on these matters, provide a

degree of protection to the employee. To my knowledge, to

date the petition has not been granted by the NRC.

MS. CHIDAKEL: Could you repeat which -- this

was your petition that was filed when?

MR. SAPORITO: ,This petition is Exhibit No.

10, it's dated March 7, 1994, and it's seeking redress by

the NRC, and goes into quite detail -- a chronology of

events that happened at Turkey Point, the discrimination

that occurred, the individuals involved, and there are

statements of law in here, case citations which illustrate
the NRC's mandate by the United States Congress to take

19 action.

20 MS. CHIDAKEL: This petition was not responded

21 to, is that what you'e saying?

22 MR. SAPORITO: I'm saying to the best of my

23

24

knowledge, the petition'as not granted in any part by the

NRC. It was acknowledged, but not granted.

25 MR. HEBDON: I'm sorry, I think I'm still a
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4'0'ittle

bit confused. Was there a Director's Decision

2 issued for that petition?

MR. SAPORITO: Yes.

MR. HEBDON: Okay. So there was a Director's

Decision.

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

MR. WIENS: He said that it was denied.

MS. CHIDAKEL: It was denied.

MR. STEIN: Director's Decision 95-7, issued

10 May 11, 1995.

MR. HEBDON: But you'e aware that there was a

12 'irector's Decision issued .--

13 MR. SAPORITO: Yeah.

15

16

MR. HEBDON: -- denying that petition.

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

MR. HEBDON: Okay. I just wanted to make sure

17- there wasn't any confusion.

18 MR. SAPORITO: Yeah. I have a lot of those.

19

20

22

23

24

25

It's the ones that are granting the petition in part or at

all is the ones I'm lacking.

Petitioner's Exhibit ll is identified for .the

record as a 10 CFR 2.206 petition dated March 13, 1994,

again, seeking action by the NRC with respect to Florida

Power and Light and the discrimination involving my

discharge from that plant in 1988. Again, there was a

(202) 2344433
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Director's Decision, to my knowledge, however, it denied

the. petition.
Petitioner's Exhibit 12 is a 10 CFR 2.206

petition dated April 7, 1994. Again, the theme of this

'8

10

12

13

1'4

15

16

18

19

20

22

23

24

25

petition is a request by the Agency, being. the NRC, to

take enforcement action against Florida Power and Light

-because of the discharge in December of ',88.

Petitioner's Exhibit 13 is identified for the

record as a 10 CFR 2.206 petition dated June 7, 1994.

Again, it's a request upon the NRC to take enforcement

action against Florida Power and Light for the same

discharge in December of 1988, discharge o'f my employment.

And Petitioner's.Exhibit No. 14 is a

supplemental 10 CFR,2.206 petition dated June 30, 1994.

And, again, it's asking the NRC to take action against

Florida Power and Light based on'he discharge in December

of '88.

MS. CHIDAKEL:. Mr. Saporito, just for the

record, I just want to mention that these petitions, I
believe all of the ones you'e just mentioned, were

responded to in. one Director's Decision, and the

Director's Decision that he first referred'o. I wanted

to clarify that for the record, the fact that although you

had filed several petitions, these were treated's

supplements to your original petition and they were

(202) 2344433
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addressed in this Director's Decision DD 95-7.

MR. SAPORITO: And that Director's Decisis.on

denied them all, correct?

MS. CHIDAKEL: Yes. I didn't catch every

single date that you just went through, but I just looked

at most of them here, and I do see they all were

referenced, and they were all acknowledged and dealt with

in that Director's Decision.

10

MR. SAPORITO: Okay.

MR. HEBDON: Let me just ask the question

12

13

14

15

16

17

maybe the other way around. The petition that we'e been

talking about and the two supplements, and those are the

ones that we are currently considering.

MR. SAPORITO: Yes, sir.
MR. HEBDON: Now, to your knowledge, .there

aren't any prior ones for which you have not received a

Director's Decision?

18 MR. SAPORITO: Not with respect to Florida

19 Power and Light.

20

21

MR. HEBDON: With respect to any other

MR. SAPORITO: Well, I have other petitions

22 regarding other licensees.

23 MR. HEBDON: But there aren't any for which

24 you haven't received a Director's Decision.

25 MR. SAPORITO: Yes. I believe the one from
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Houston Lighting and Power is still open, as far as, a

final Agency action pending the Department of Labor

decision.

MR. HEBDON: What was the date of that one?

MR. SAPORITO: Well, I'm going. to go over -- I
have that in here.

MR. HEBDON: Okay. But that was a 2.206

petition?

10

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

MR. HEBDON: In the case of Houston Lighting

and Power.

13

MR. SAPORITO: Yes, sir.
MR. HEBDON: Okay.

MR. SAPORITO: For the record, I'e written on

15 the board two words, "chilling effect", and for the

17

18

19

20

public's benefit, I'd like to elaborate on the meaning of

that, and to reference Petitioner's Exhibit 23. For the

record, this is a Federal Register Notice dated Wednesday,

February 8, 1995, and I'm just going to highlight certain

paragraphs of this.

21 Page 7592 is what I'm referencing at this

22

23

time. It says, NRC licensees -- such as Florida Power and

Light in this case -- have the primary responsibility to

24 ensure the safety of nuclear operations, identification

25 and communication of potential safety concerns, and the
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freedom of employees to raise such concerns is an integral

part of carrying out this responsibility.

In the past, employees have raised important

issues. As a result, the public health and safety has

been benefitted. Although the Commission .recognizes that

not every concern raised by employees is safety-

significant or, for that matter, is valid, the Commission

concludes that it is important that a licensee's

10

management establish an environment in which safety issues

are promptly identified and effectively resolved and in

which employees feel free to raise concerns. Although

12 hundreds of concerns are raised and resolved daily in the

13

14

15

16

17

18

20

21

22

23

24

nuclear industry, the Commission on occasion receives

reports of individuals being retaliated against for

raising concerns. This retaliation is unacceptable and

unlawful. In addition to the hardship caused to the

individual employee, the perception by fellow'orkers that

raising concerns has resulted in retaliation can generate

a chilling effect and may discourage other workers from

raising concerns. And reluctance on the part of employees

to raise concerns is detrimental to nuclear safety.

So the Government's view of a chilling effect

is the perception of an individual's co-workers of the

fact that some retaliation occurred to their worker
/

because he raised safety concerns. Petitioner's view of

(202) 2344433
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1 that definition by the Government - — our view is that it'
too narrow. It is extremely narrow, and that's one of the

main reasons that we'e here today and why we filed this

petition. A chilling effect needs a much broader based

5 definition and understanding by the Agency. because the

6 Agency, the NRC being the Agency, is mandated by Congress

7 to take enforcement action to prevent the occurrence of a

8 chilling effect.

The Federal Register, PX-23, Petitioner's

10 Exhibit 23, at page 7593 says, the Commission -- and for
11 the public's benefit, the Commission being the Nuclear

12 Regulatory Commission -- believes the most effective

13 improvements to the environment for raising concerns will
come from within a licensee's organization or the

15 organization of the licensee's contractor, as communicated

16 and demonstrated by the licensee and contractor

17 management, management should recognize the value of

18 effective processes for problem identification and

19 resolution, understand the negative effect produced by the

20 perception that employee concerns are unwelcome, and

21 appreciate the importance of ensuring that multiple

22 channels exist for raising concerns.

23 As the Commission noted in its 1989 Policy

24 Statement on the Conduct of Nuclear Plant Operations

25 this is dated January 24, 1989, 54 Federal Register 3424
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10

12

13

15

16

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

management must provide the leadership that nurtures and

perpetuates the safety environment. And the Commission

goes on to say that the Commission considers the need for

1) licensees and their contractors to establish work

environments with effective processes for problem

identification and resolution where employees feel free to

raise concerns both to management and to the NRC, without

fear of retaliation; 2) improving contractors'wareness

of their responsibilities in this area; 3) senior

management of licensees and contractors to become directly
involved in investigating and addressing or resolving

cases of alleged discrimination; and 4) employees in the

regulated industry to recognize their responsibility to

raise safety concerns to licensees and their right to

raise concerns to the NRC.

And then it goes on to talk about a quality-

conscious environment where employees are supposed to

.work, and it goes into a definition of a quality conscious

environment is reinforced by management attitude that

promotes employee confidence in raising and resolving

concerns, which 1 think is a very significant statement.

On that same page, the Commission talks about

stating that while licensees should encourage employees

to resolve problems using normal processes, safety

considerations dictate that no method of raising concerns
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should Qe discouraged, that each licensee should develop a

dual focus, achieving and maintaining an environment where

employees feel free to raise their concerns directly to

their supervisors and to licensee management, and ensuring

that alternate means of raising concerns and addressing

concerns are accessible, credible, and effective.

At page 7595 of that same exhibit, there's a

10

12

summary paragraph that says, in summary, the Commission

expects that NRC licensees will establish quality

conscious environments in which employees of licensees and

licensee contractors are free and feel free to raise

concerns to their management and to the NRC without fear

13 of retaliation.

15

16

MR. STEIN: And just for the record, you'e

reading from the Draft. Policy Statement on Freedom of

Employees -- or is that the Final

17 MR. SAPORITO: This is the Freedom--

18 MR. STEIN: -- of Employees to Raise Safety

19 Concerns in the Nuclear Industry.

20

21

MRS SAPORITO: Right.

MR. STEIN: Is that the Draft or the Final

22 version?

23 MR. SAPORITO: This is a Draft Policy

Statement, dated February 8, 1995.

25 Now, I'e been involved in Department of Labor

(202) 2344433
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actions before a Federal Administrative Law, Judge when

portions of that Federal Register I just read and the

final version have been taken out of context and used

against an employee, saying the NRC requires the employee

10

to divulge his safety concerns to management, and we have

a right to fire them if they don't do that. So you can

see how the NRC views its policy, draft policy in one

manner, the utility attorneys, once you get in a court of

law, can twist and turn things to use them against the

employee. It's another means to dissuade nuclear workers

from raising safety concerns.

12 Most compelling,, however, is Petitioner's

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

Exhibit No. 24 'his is a letter dated August 25, 1994.

It's addressed to the Honorable Robert B. Reich, Secretary

of Labor for the Department of Labor, and it's authored

and signed by Ivan Selin, who,at that time was the

Chairman for the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission. This

letter is so important and brief enough that I can read

this into the record, and I would choose to do so.

Dear Secretary Reich: I am writing you

regarding your decision in Saporito v. Florida Power and

Light, Case Nos. 89-ERA-7, 89-ERA-17, dated June 3, 1994.

Inasmuch as the NRC is not a party to the proceeding

pending before the Department of Labor, we take no

25 position on the merits of the Saporito case. However, the

(202) 2344433
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10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

broad statement at the beginning of your decision and

order is of particular concern to the Commission.

And then he highlights that statement which

.reads: An employee who refuses to reveal his safety

concerns to management and asserts his right to bypass

"the chain of command" to speak directly with the Nuclear

Regulatory Commission is protected under the Employee

Protection Provision of the Energy Reorganization Act of

1974, as amended. ERA-42 USC 5851 1988. However, the

employers who discipline or discharge an employee for such

conduct have violated the ERA., That was the position

Secretary Reich held in his decision which Chairman Selin

is addressing in his letter.
Chairman Selin goes on to say, recognizing

that these words are to be taken in the context of the

rest of the decision on the particular facts of this case,

we have not sought to formally involve ourselves in the

proceeding. Nonetheless, this language has been quoted

and may be applied outside the limited fact situation

before you. Broad and unqualified application of such a

statement would concern the Commission. Let me explain

22 our reasons.

23

25

Although employees must have a right to come

to the NRC at anytime with safety concerns, it must be

emphasized that the primary responsibility for the safe
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NEALR. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISIAND AVE.~ N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 200054701 (202) 2344433



4l

~O



50

use of nuclear material lies with the Commission's

,licensees. Licensees, not the NRC, are in the best

10

12

13

position to deal promptly and effectively with concerns

raised by employees. Thus, licensees have a genuine

interest in and responsibility for handling employee

safety concerns internally, with the NRC serving as a

supplementary avenue for the raising of safety concerns.

The NRC expects licensees to adopt policies which

encourage employees to report concerns internally, freely,

and without fear of reprisal, but which also recognize

employees'ights to bring information directly to the

NRC. For these reasons, licensees are entitled to expect

that their employees will, in the main, use internal

mechanisms to inform them of safety matters ~

15 Furthermore, employees have a variety of

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

24

25

responsibilities to their employers based on employment

contracts, employer rules, and NRC regulations, among

other things. Except in limited fact-specific instances,

advising the Commission of safety information would not

absolve "an employee of his or her duty also to inform the

employer of matters that could bear on public and worker

health and safety. One example of an exception to the

foregoing principle would occur if the employee had a

reasonable basis to believe that bringing the information

.to his or her employer would lead to some form of

(202) 2344433
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harassment or discriminatory action. Another example

would be a case where the employee alleges management

involvement in wrongdoing and disclosure to management

might result in the destruction of evidence.

In short, the NRC should be viewed as a safety

valve and not as a substitute forum for raising safety

10

12

13

15

16

18

19

20

concerns. And yet employees who do raise safety issues to

either NRC or to the employer must be protected from

harassment and intimidation. The proper balance between

these two potentially competing interests depends on all
the relevant facts and circumstances in a particular

situation. I hope this will clarify the Commission's view

on this point on this important issue. If you have any

questions, please contact me.

This position by the NRC through Chairman

Selin's letter, which is Petitioner's Exhibit 24, is of

great concern to us and the general public because what it
does is confuse the average nuclear worker what his rights

are as far as raising nuclear safety concerns, or any

safety concerns, to the NRC, perceived safety concerns.

21 Again, I'm not an attorney, but yet I have

22

23

25

practiced administrative law in these ERA proceedings, and

I find that letter to be very confusing myself. Right

now, if I worked at.a nuclear plant and I read that letter
and I read the NRC Form 3, quite frankly, I wouldn't know

(202) 2344433
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10

12

13

whether I was allowed to contact the NRC directly with a

safety concern or not. And if I'm confused, I guarantee

you my co-workers are confused. The general nuclear

worker would not be able to discern what his rights are.

They do not know right now in the industry.

Florida Power and Light attorneys have taken

that letter and represented it to the Federal

Administrative Law Judge as an exhibit, saying that the

employer has a right to order an employee to tell any

safety concerns, based on this letter, that we, the

utility, are responsible for nuclear safety, not the NRC.

You know, we have to take action first. We can't wait on

the Agency to make up their minds whether something is a

safety concern or not.

15 So, that's how just a letter, a three- or

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23'our-page

letter turns into an exhibit in an ERA

proceeding, and it's against the employee who raises a

safety concern. And that all adds to our perception, the

public perception, of what a chilling effect is. These

are all instances of a chilling effect. Chilling effect

is more than a narrow definition that the Government holds

in their Federal Register Notice. A chilling effect is

anything -- in our view, anything -- that dissuades an

employee from raising safety concerns to the NRC.

25 .Anything. Or to the licensee, for that matter. And those

(202) 2344433
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1 elements are, if you raise a concern are you going to get

2 retaliated against? If you feel you are going to get

3 retaliated against, you'e not going to raise your

4 concerns to the licensee. If you feel you can go to the

5 NRC and raise them and you'e still going .to get

6 retaliation, you'e not going to raise them. There's this

7 other perception -- and I'm speaking to you as a nuclear

8 worker. I'e been in the industry many years, long enough

9 to have these -- I guess you could call them "gut

10 feelings" -- because these are normal human reactions. If
11 you say, well, I raised these concerns to my employer, but

12 they'e not doing anything,. or I raised these to my

13 employer and I'm being retaliated against somehow, either

14 I'm not getting a job promotion or I'm getting raunchy

15 jobs or I'm getting fired, if you go to NRC and say, well,

16 I can go here confidentially -- you really can'. And for

17 the benefit of the public, I say you really can't because

19

you get fingerprinted as a nuclear worker. You raise a

safety concern that a valve is not going up and down in 15

20 seconds and it's supposed to, you take that directly to

21 the NRC and the NRC takes it directly back to the utility,
22 the utility finds out you worked a job and you'e

23 identified as a guy who raised that safety concern. So,

24 that's -- you know, as a nuclear worker, you see -- you

25 have to evaluate is it worth the effort. If the work
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10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

environment at the utility, to begin with, is that there

is such hostility in that work environment that the

employee chooses to go to the NRC, then the Government

should have that as a red flag that the work environment

is a problem, why is the employee coming to us. If he or

she doesn't feel confident to have the problem resolved

on-site, there's something wrong with that work

environment, and that should be looked at by the NRC. And

that's a chilling effect.

Once the employee goes to the NRC and bypasses

his or her entire chain of command, you know, that's an

element of a chilling effect at that particular station,

and that should be looked at. by the Government.

To talk about myself getting fired for raising

safety concerns at Turkey Point, and the Government,

through the Federal Register, and these other exhibits,

defined the chilling effect as the perception of that

individual's co-workers, how did my co-worker's perceive

that.

MR. STEIN: Before you go into that, have you

read our recent Federal Register Notice on safety

conscious work environments?

MR. SAPORITO: What's the date?

24

25

MR. STEIN: It's March of this year.

MR. SAPORITO: No, I haven'. But if you
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could make a note to get me a copy of that, I'd appreciate

MR. STEIN: Sure.

MR. SAPORITO: So, when I was fired in

December of '88, my co-workers knew darn well that I had

10

12

13

14

raised safety concerns, and they knew I was fired because

of that. Some of my co-workers were union job stewards

who represented me when Mr. Odom was ordering me to tell
him these safety concerns. They were so-called

representing me there when I was discharged because I
wouldn't tell him these safety concerns. So, there darned

well was a perceived chilling effect at that nuclear plant

at that time, which very well meets that definition by the

Government.

16

17

18

19

But more importantly, after I get discharged

any employee gets discharged for raising safety

concerns, what do you do. You file this complaint,

Department of Labor investigates, and Wage and Hour -- I
think it comes under OSHA now, but at that time it was

20

21

22

23

Department of Labor. They sent a fellow out, and he talks

to you, he talks to your management, and he writes an

ultimate narrative of whether he feels you were

discriminated or not.

24 MS. CHIDAKEL: Excuse me just for one second,

25 OSHA is a part of the Department of Labor.

(202) 2344433
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MR. SAPORITO: I mean that OSHA investigators

2 now do the investigation.

MS. CHIDAKEL: Right, as opposed to Wage
and'our,

but it's still a part of Department of Labor.

5 MR. SAPORITO: Oh, I understand that. So,

after the initial -- now it's OSHA -- investigator

7 .investigates, he writes a report either saying, yeah, you

8 were discriminated against or you weren', and then either

9 side can appeal that, and it goes before a Federal

10 Administrative. Law Judge. And then it's up to you whether

11 you .want to hire an attorney -- you know, if you don'

12 have an attorney and you want to argue against a skilled

13 law firm, well, good luck to,you.

14 So, if you decide, I need an attorney, I'm

15 going to court, and what you do is you try to find an

16 attorney. This is another part of the chilling effect.

17 This is a very, very significant part of the chilling
18

19

effect because attorneys want money. They don't want it
after -- after you win -- they want it now. 'They want

20 tens of thousands of dollars. Give me $ 10,000 and I'l
21 talk to you. Give me $ 300 an hour and I'l decide whether

22 you even have a case. The statutory provisions of the law

23 provide for contingency fee award to attorneys. Well, you
'4

go,and try to find one that will take your case on a

25 contingency fee. And particularly this Houston case. You
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10

12

15

16

17

18

19

know, 1 told this Judge, hey, I'm not ready to go to

trial. I want to try to find an attorney that will take

this case. He says, all right, I'l give you so many days

to find an attorney. So, I did.

This is a generic letter I wrote -- and I will
read this one letter -- it's a page and a half -- but it'
the same letter I'd written to all these attorneys'nd
it says, I am writing, to you seeking your consideration in

representing my legal interests in the above-styled matter

which is the case against Houston Lighting and Power.

This proceeding involves three consolidated cases which

have .been assigned to the jurisdiction of a Department of

Labor Administrative Law Judge who recently continued this
matter for trial indefinitely, anticipating a rescheduling

for March of 1995. This proceeding was brought under the

Energy Reorganization Act of 1974, as amended -- and it
gives .some law there -- which provide employee protection

for those nuclear workers who raise health and safety

matters concerning operation of commercial nuclear

20

21

22

23

24

25

facilities to their employer.

And I go on to say, I am able to pay

reasonable litigation costs in this matter, however, I
seek your representation on a retainer fee waiver and fee

contingency basis. The Energy Reorganization Act statutes

provide for attorney's fees and litigation costs, and I
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1 ask that you consider representing me on this basis. And

2 then I talk a little bit about the discovery stages of the

3 case.

Anyway, I sent this two-page brief letter to

5 all these attorneys, and you can see in front me -- this

6 is Plaintiff's Exhibit 15 -- and this contains about an

7 inch thick of letters and some envelopes to attorneys that

8 aren't there, their forwarding address is not any longer

9 valid. There's about a half a dozen of these. And then

10 in this same exhibit, about a half -inch, maybe three-

11 eighths thick document, these are all rejection letters.
12 For one reason or the other,, these attorneys aren'

13 interested in the case. Either they have other cases that

14 they'e too busy with, or they want a substantial amount

15 of money up front.

16 Here's one letter in particular. This is from

17 the Howard G. Skolnick, Attorney at Law. Dear Mr.

18 Saporito: I acknowledge receipt of your letter addressed

19 to me, dated August 25, 1994, pertaining 'to the above-

20 referenced matter. I have read and reviewed the same.

21 Please be advised that I must decline your offer to retain

22 my service to act as your attorney in this case. I cannot

23 accept the case on the terms which you have proposed in
I

24 your letter. Thank you for contacting my office to

25 solicit legal representation in this matter. Good luck in
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1 obtaining a favorable outcome in the case.

And they are all generically like that except

3 some specifically say I want so much money an hour just to

4 talk to you about it, or send me $ 10,000 first and we'l
5 talk about it. This is part of the chilling effect. This

6 is another reason why employees would think twice about

7 raising nuclear safety concerns because, if they do lose

8 .their job, or even if they don't lose their job and are

9 retaliated against either through denial of a job

10 promotion or whatever, they have to hire an attorney.

11 That's a big issue.

12 And this is a reference to that, to the

13 Houston case where I filed that 2.206 petition we talked

14 about earlier, which in my view has not had a final agency

15 action yet. This is Petitioner's Exhibit 22, and has

16 numerous documents in it, and I'm not going to go into

17 detail on any specific document here but, generally

18 speaking, just prior to my job termination at the Houston

19 Plant, there were a couple of other fellows who were fired

20 by the same utility, who actually were utility employees.

21 This guy named Dean and Lamb. And the NRC Inspector

22 General's Office did an investigation, and they found the

23 utility violated the law and illegally fired these

24 fellows. And the Judge, being a Department of Labor

25 Judge, independently found the same thing, that the
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utility discriminated against these fellows and ordered a

make-whole remedy.

I worked at the same plant, in a different

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

20

21

22

23

department, and I thought I was retaliated against when I
filed a 2.206 petition. I filed it on February 10, 1992,

and the NRC acknowledged that petition regarding the

security problems and maintenance problems.

Shortly after I filed that, then employment

action was taken against me. I filed a Department of

Labor claim against them. Department of Labor, at that

time, through the Wage and Hour Division, investigated

that. They wrote this narrative on it, and they concluded

that I was illegally discharged. Out of nine parts of

this report by Department of Labor -- there are no

specific pages on here, but the conclusionary paragraph--

it says, out of nine cases reviewed, only in one case was

the access denied/revoked due to an employee's failure to

disclose information on a data form. This, after the

employee had already worked for over three years and had

been granted access on March 20, 1989. In the rest of the

cases, access was granted or continued. In none of the

cases was the access revoked within 24 yours. Within 24

hours of opening the case, and after the employee was

interviewed, these cases were selected at random and

25 clearly shows a pattern of granting access in almost every
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10

12

case an employee failed to disclose information on a data

form and screening affidavit. It could also be said that

the .pattern of granting access also demonstrates a

consideration in determining suitability for unescorted

access is less than strict and relies more. on a reviewer's

subjectivity than objectivity. HL&P officials were well

aware of Mr. Saporito's protected activity prior to the

adjudication of this file. The timeliness of the

adjudication the practice of granting access to employees

who failed to disclose information coupled with the

knowledge of this protected activity leads one to question

the revoking of his access.,

13 Nonetheless, the„investigator found in my

14 favor that I was illegally discharged, and they issued an

15 abatement order. The utility appealed it,. as they usually

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

24

25

do, but in this particular case the NRC decided to take

independent action, as they are supposed to do under the

law. Congress says, NRC', you are one agency, Department

of Labor, you'e another. Department is obligated for a

make-whole remedy, give me my job back, reinstatement with

back wages. The NRC is responsible to ensure there is no

chilling effect at that workplace, that people can raise

concerns without being retaliated against. That's what

the NRC is supposed to do.

In this particular case, the NRC issued -- you
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13

15

16

17

18

19

20

know, convened an inspection team. They went there and

investigated, and they came up with this report. dated
II

November 9, 1994. It's addressed to Mr. Cottle, who was

one of the senior managers at the time at Houston Lighting

and Power, and it says that, you know, the. NRC did an

independent investigation, and we have determined that you

violated the law when they revoked my access. The NRC

sent this to the public, they told the public that. NRC

says, look, this guy was discriminated against because he

raised safety concerns. We propose a $ 100,000 fine

against the utility. They told the public that ~ They did

that, too.

Then the NRC sent me a letter on December 20,

1994 regarding my petition. I filed another 2.206
1petition that I was illegally discriminated against when I

raised safety concerns, and they 'granted that in part.

This guy, William T. Russell, Director of Office of

Nuclear Reactor Regulations, they granted in part on the

basis, you know, that they investigated - — the NRC

investigated and said, yeah, they discriminated against

21 you.

22 MR. STEiN: Former Director.

23

24

25

MR. SAPORITO: Well, yeah. I'm quoting off
the paper -- former Director. And that was December 20,

1994. Then May 5, 1995, the NRC holds an enforcement
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2

10

12

13

conference with the utility, the licensee, Houston

Lighting and Power Company. I sought to,intervene in that

proceeding. I was not allowed to even be present in that

enforcement conference.

I was the guy who was discriminated against'

was the guy they had fired, took my access away. This

was my 2.206 petition, and I wasn.'t allowed to sit in on

that meeting. Only the Government, the regulator and the

utility were allowed at that meeting.

Well, after that meeting and several questions

back and forth to the utilityprincipals, the NRC decided

to do a little back-pedaling. They said, well,. maybe, you

know, on balance, you didn', discriminate, for whatever

reason, I don't know -- I wasn't allowed at the meeting,

15 it was my 2.206 petition, I was the victim -- yet, I don'

16

17

18

19

2.0

21

22

23

24

even know the reason, but the NRC says, we'e going to

take back our proposed penalty, you don't have to pay us

right now. What we'e going to do is we'e going to wait

until the Department of Labor Judge issues a ruling on

this case.

So, now here's me, Mr. Nuclear Worker, has the

outrageous conduct of raising nuclear safety concerns to

the NRC -- chilling effect. Chilling effect. I'm a

nuclear worker. Everybody at that plant knows I got fired

25 ~for raising safety concerns to the NRC. The public knows.

(202) 2344433

NEALR. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISlAND AVE., N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 2000&3701 (202) 234M33



0

~O



I announced it to the public. I held news conferences in

front of that plant. I held news conferences with the
A

NRC. Everybody knows I got fired. The NRC told the

public, he did get fired illegally. We don't tolerate

6,

10

12

13

14

that conduct. You raise safety concerns, you better not

pick on these employees. But wait a minute, we'l
investigate it. But wait a minute, maybe we didn'

investigate thorough enough, for whatever reason, we'l
hold a secret meeting with the utility. We'e the

regulator, we can hold secret meetings. We'e the

Government, we can do anything we want. We'l hold a

secret meeting. We won't even invite Saporito there. If
he asks to come, we'l tell him he can't come. And that'

exactly what happened.

15 And after that meeting, the NRC concludes

16

17

18,

19

that, on balance, maybe they had justification for

revoking his access, but this decision is with prejudice.

We'l wait for the Administrative Law Judge to make a

determination.

20 MR. STEIN: Let me understand. We issued a

21

22

23

Notice of Violation and Proposed Civil Penalty to the

licensee for $ 100,000.

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

MR. STEIN: That's on the books. And all
25 we'e telling the licensee is you don't have to pay us
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until we get a final Department of Labor decision.

MR. SAPORITO: No, that's incorrect.. In this

particular case -- that's usually the case, but in this

particular case the NRC completely went 180 degrees and

said, no we'e withdrawing that proposal. We'e

withdrawing everything. It's like we never did anything.

So, here the Government expends tens of

10

12

13

14

15

16

18

19

20

thousands of public funds for the benefit of the public,

this very significant safety issue, picking on a person

that raised a safety concern. They find that illegal
conduct did happen. They violated 10 CFR 50.7. The

Government substantiated that. They hold a secret with

meeting the utility, Houston Lighting and Power, secret

meeting, nobody else can play. No one can come, not even

the petitioner, not even the guy who got discriminated

against can be present at this meeting. After that

meeting is over, the NRC changes it all, you know -- okay,

no penalty, no nothing, it's just this one

MRS STEIN: For my own edification, what's the

EA number, it should be on the top of that letter
21

22

23

MR. SAPORITO: EA-93-056.

MR. STEIN: Thank you.

MR. HEBDON: I'm sorry, I was writing too

24 slowly -- 93

25 MR. SAPORITO: 93-056.
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MR. HEBDON: Okay.

MR. SAPORITO: It'. dated May 5.

MR. HEBDON: Do you have the date of the

enforcement conference?

10

13
'4

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

MR. SAPORITO: I'l read it right out of here.

It says, this refers to an enforcement conference

conducted among the Houston Lighting and Power Company,

and he mentions their names, on February 22, 1995, at NRC

Headquarters in Rockville, Maryland. Gee, it must have

been right here.

MR. WIENS: Is that the meeting summary you'e

looking at there?

MR. SAPORITO: This is a Notice of Violation

Proposed Imposition of Civil Penalty.

MR. W1ENS: Okay, that's the Notice of

Violation.

MR. SAPORITO: Then it goes on on the second

page, during the enforcement conference -- it talks about

these people -- the additi:onal information provided

included a closer examination of the consistency of HLSP's

practices of revocation of unescorted access as a result

of wilful omission of information on previous employment

and prior criminal history. Based on this additional

information and the information and responses to the

proposed civil penalty and demands for information, the

(202) 234-4433

NEALR. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 2344433



~O

if'



67

NRC staff has concluded that, on balance, the current

record before the NRC supports the view that it was riot

unreasonable for HL&P to reevaluate the former

technician's unescorted access and that the multiple

omissions of potentially derogatory information by the

former technician did, in this case, provide a legitimate

basis for HL&P to revoke his unescorted
access's

a result, based on all the information

10

12

13

available to the staff at this time -- and that's a

misstatement because they sure as heck didn't talk to me

as a result, based on all the information available to

the staff at this time, the, NRC staff now does not

consider that it had a sufficient basis to conclude that a

14

15

violation of 10 CFR 50.7 by HL&P occurred, or that either

Mr. Balcomb or Mr. Jump engaged in any deliberate

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

misconduct in their action toward the former contract

worker. Accordingly, the NRC withdraws the NOV/Proposed

CP, civil penalty, that was issued on October 25, 1994.

They withdrew it complete and in its entirety. And there

was a statement of prejudice here at the end. The

decision to withdraw the NOV/Proposed CP is, however,

without prejudice to the possibility of further action

upon evaluation of the evidence that is presented and any

decision that is issued in the .related case before the

Department of Labor. The NRC will continue to monitor

(202) 2344433

MEALR. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 2000S4701 (202) 2344433



~O

~li



68

10

this case as it progresses through the Department of Labor

proceeding. If significant new pertinent information

arises in those proceedings, NRC will consider the need

for further action on its part.

MR. STEIN: I know it doesn't .help now, but I
'can tell you our enforcement policy has been changed, and

allegers are now -- who have been discriminated against,

allegedly discriminated against, are now invited to the

enforcement conferences and, immediately following, can

give a statement on things they'e heard at the

conferences.

12 MR. SAPORITO: Well, thank you for that new

13

15

17

19

20

22

23

information. Based on that statement, Petitioners now

request such an enforcement conference with respect to

Houston Lighting and Power because this issue is still
open in the eyes of the NRC, in the eyes of the public,

because that Department of Labor case has settled out of

court. So,. there will be no Administrative Law Judge

making a recommended decision to the Administrative Review

Board at this time, or anytime in the future. So, the

NRC -- we will request an I6C for the NRC to amplify our

position in that matter because we still want enforcement

action.

But the point here being at this meeting that

this is a chilling effect.
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MR. STEIN: I'm sorry -- that's the HL&P 2.206

petition. This is not about Florida Power, this is now

about HL&P?

9

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

MR. SAPORITO:. Yeah, this is about HL&P.. You

know, this issue is still open in our view, the HL&P

;2.206, because the NRC is awaiting the Department of Labor

action, decision, which is not going to be forthcoming

because the matter settled out of courts. So, the Agency

has an open issue herc'he public has an open issue

.But with respect to this meet'ing, that

particular circumstances of the Houston case, you can see

how that's a chilling effect. Look at the effort there.

There's a 2.206 file. The Government does an independent

investigation, the Government being the Department of

Labor. The Government does an independent investigation,

being the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. And the NRC,

that was its obligation to the public. They did the
\

correct thing. They investigated separate and apart from

19

20

21

22.

23

25

the Department of Labor. They made their own

conclusionary finding under 10 CFR 50.7, which is their--
it's their mandate by Congress. And more than just their

duty, it's their mandate. They have to do that for public

health and safety purposes. And they concluded there was

a violation, they proposed a penalty, and then they

changed their position 180 degrees. And to add insult to
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injury and to heighten the .chilling effect that all this

brought about, they mad'e it very public on both- matters.

Yeah, we found them guilty, we'e taking enforcement

action. No, they'e not really guilty, and we'e

withdrawing our enforcement action.

That is totally -- I'm at a loss for words

astonishing, amazing, incredible, unbelievable. I'm a

nuclear worker, and that's my reaction. Can you imagine

10

12

13

if you'e Mr. Average Joe Citizen and you'e reading this

in the newspapers? This was a news release by the

Government, this wasn't just a statement made by anyone.

First they'e .telling the public there is .a. reasonable

basis that he didn't provide that information and he was

illegally discriminated against, and then,a year later

15

16

they tell the public just the opposite. That is a

chilling effects

My co-workers at Houston saw that, they saw

18

19

all that. Do you think they'e going to open their mouths

about safety concerns? I don't think so. So, there'

20

22

more to a chilling effect than just whether or not your

fellow employees see that you get fired or retaliated

against for raising safety concerns. There's more to it
23 than just that. There has to be a very, very open

24 environment, and it's just not there.

25 MS. CHIDAKEL: Maybe this would be a good
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point to take a break. Does anybody have any objection?

MR. WIENS: Okay.

(Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

MR. WIENS: Okay. I think we can continue the

10'2

13

15

16

sign-up sheet while we continue the presentation.

MR. SAPORITO: All right. In concert, and in

concluding with this chilling effect presentation or

concern, I guess more appropriately, I'd like to make

reference now to Petitioner's Exhibit 32. This is

identified for the record as a December 19, 1996

deposition testimony of NRC employee Oscar DeMiranda.

He's a senior allegations coordinator out of Region II of

the NRC.

There's only one aspect of this deposition

that I want to, highlight and, again, when I'm reading

this, keep in mind the purpose of bringing this to light
17 is it's another element of the chilling effect that a

18

19

20

nuclear worker would understand, and another reason that

they would not want to raise safety concerns with the NRC,

or the licensee for that matter.

This deposition -- I'm going to start this at

22 page 57.

23

25

Question: Mr. DeMiranda, I'l place this

document 'in font of you. Can you identify that one for

the record.
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Answer: It appears to be a copy of the

package that was provided initially to the NRC-. ~

Question: By who?

Answer: Mr. Thomas Saporito.

Question:. And these were the safety concerns

that he had with Turkey Point?

Answer: Yes.

And then Plaintiff's Exhibit 14 was marked,

9 into the record. My safety concerns I had given to the

10 NRC during my tenure at Turkey Point.

Now, FPL was represented by attorney Mr. James

12 Bramnick.

13 Mr. Bramnick: Objection. It's not relevant

to the Department of Labor proceedings.

And then the NRC, Mr. DeMiranda was

16 represented by counsel, Ms. Carolyn Evans.

17 Ms. Evans: Is it relevant to the basis for

18 your request for this testimony, Mr. Saporito?

19 Mr. Saporito: Yes.

20 Mr. Bramnick: I don't know what the request

21 3s.

22 Mr. Saporito: It documents the concerns that

23 we'e been talking about, the communications between

24 myself and the Agency.

25 Ms. Evans: And Mr. Odom was involved in this

(202) c944433
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in some way? That was really the gist of the request?

Mr. Saporito: Yes. In. fact, these are some

of the documents that were in question as being produced

to Mr. Saporito.

Mr. Bramnick: Well, I'd like .to know, since

you'e counsel for the NRC, what the request was, since I
don't know. We haven't been told.

Ms. Evans: Mr. Saporito, did you not notice

this deposition and indicate the areas of exploration?

10 Mr. Saporito: We noticed the deposition and

the Judge on the case gave us the opportunity to examine

12

13

16

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Mr. DeMiranda without any counsel -- counsel filed a

motion for protection order to narrow the scope and the

Judge disallowed it.
Ms. Evans: I understand that, but General

Counsel has provided Mr. DeMiranda under a limited request

for testimony under our regulations at 10 CFR 90.200. . In

making this witness available, we'e made him available

based on a representation by your counsel at the time that

there would be a limited area of inquiry regarding

conversations between Mr. Odom and Mr. DeMiranda as an

allegation coordinator, and that this is the scope of his

deposition.

Mr. Saporito: Well, these questions are in

line with that scope because Mr. Odom, Mr. DeMirando, Mr.
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Saporito -- and pardon the third person expression here

they were involved in all those. allegations that lead up

to Mr. Saporito's discharge.

And Mr. Saporito (sic) says, what does this

exhibit have to do with that limited inquiry, Mr.

Saporito?

Mr. Saporito says, by showing the work

environment, the hostile work environment that Mr.

10

14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Saporito was employed in and the basis for Mr. Saporito

not providing his concerns to the licensee when he was

allegedly ordered to do so.

And Mr. Bramnick says, unless you told the

General Counsel that, or the NRC, it seems that we'e here

under different pretenses than what you advised the NRC

was supposed to be here under. They'e telling you

there's a limited inquiry, and we still don't know what

that is, but you don't seem to be following that.

And Mr. Saporito says, well, I disagree with

you, can we continue now.

And Mr. Bramnick says, well, it's the NRC who

agrees or disagrees.

And Ms. Evans says, well, we'l provide you

with some degree of latitude since you'e here pro se and

Mr. Forbes is not present, but we can't do this all day.

And Mr. Bramnick says, Mr. Saporito has
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10

12

13,

represented that he is co-counsel in this proceeding and

that he is acting as his own attorney and has been for

many years. I would just state for the record that a

number of .these exhibits have nothing whatsoever. to do

with what I now understand to be the scope of this

deposition as allowed by the NRC.

And Ms. Evans says, I trust, Mr. Saporito,

that you'l tie this line of inquiry up in a couple of

questions.

So, the point being -- the point being here, I
go through the ropes, so to speak, I follow the NRC

regulations under the 90.2 regulations, NCFR 90.200, and I
initially requested through Mr. Ken Mullins, who was the

NRC General Counsel representative -.-

MR. HEBDON: I think you may be at a different

16 meeting.

17 MR. SAPORITO: This is the NRC,meeting on

18 Saporito?

19 VOICE: Yes.

20 MR. SAPORITO: Do you want to identify

21 yourselves for the record?

22

23

MS. HIRUO: Elaine Hiruo, McGraw-Hill.

MR. CRAWFORD: Sidney Crawford', representing

24 himself.

25 MR. WIENS: For information, let me repeat,
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this is a public meeting which you are welcome to attend,

however, as observers.

10

14

15

17

18

MR. SAPORITO: So, that was -- that was with

FPL. We had a hearing, but then in June of 1994., the

Secretary of Labor remanded the case, so we'e going back

to hearing. So, discovery was reopened, and I chose to

have Mr. DeMiranda'testify in person at the hearing

because he was very relevant to the proceeding.

And the Government, being the NRC, says, oh,

no, our regulations -- we can't afford to have this guy

leave his duty station to come testify at your proceeding.

Okay. That's the response that I perceived "from the NRC,

being Ken Mullins. We'e not going to do this, this guy

is too valuable and he can't be away from his duty

station. Anyway, I was only talking about having Mr.

DeMiranda for probably at best an hour to talk to this

Judge on the stand. So, that's a chilling effect.
I'm a nuclear worker. You'e the Government.

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

You'e the guy personally, Mr. DeMiranda, I complained to

and gave you my safety concerns. I told you I was being

discriminated against. You have personal knowledge of the

goings on because I had many, many communications with NRC

employees. He had direct communication with the licensee,

being Mr. John Odom, direct communications. And the

Government, being the NRC, is not going to allow the guy
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to appear to talk to this judge. That's a chilling
effect. I don't care how you slice that pie, that's a

chilling effects That's to the detriment of the general

public. That is a safety concern in and of itself.
,That's an inherent safety concern, if you .will.

MRS HEBDON: Let me understand something now,

this was in the Houston Lighting and Power case.

MR. SAPORITO: No, this was the Florida Power

and Light case, 89-ERA-7 and 17, it was a consolidated

10 case.

MR. HEBDON: Oh, okay. That's why I was

12 confused.

15

MR. SAPORITO: It was remanded. We reheard

that case January and February of this year, 1997. So,

this happened in December, just prior to that ~ They

16 denied producing Mr. DeMiranda. I said, all right. Can I
17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

at least talk to him at deposition, ask him a few

questions?

And Mr. Mullins says, well, you have to do all
these things. If you do all these things meeting our

regulations, we'l see about it. So, I had to generate

all this documentation and affidavits, tell him all this

stuff, tell him what I want to ask him and why I thought

it was relevant, and all of this. And he knew full well.

I mean, Mr. Mullins had been following this case for nine
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year with the NRC. So, I did, I followed all his little

10

12

rules, and he said, okay, you can have your deposition.

Well, FP&L turns right around and thxough

James Brown, one of their attorneys, and says, oh, no,

wait a minute, we object. Their favorite word -- we

object. We object to everything. We object to
I

DeMiranda's deposition, he is not relevant material to

this proceeding. They filed a big objection with the

Administrative'aw Judge and the Department of Labor.

So, now even though the NRC said, okay, you

can depose him, now I had to respond to a judge saying

again why I needed to talk,to this individual, why his

13

14

15

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

testimony is relevant, and where this deposition is going.

And I told this Judge, I said, listen, his testimony

doesn't just deal with the discharge issue, there's a

hostile work environment at this plant ~ I'e told the

Government this for years, being the NRC." From April of

'88 to December of '88, I was working in a hostile work

environment. Every time I opened my mouth about safety

concerns, there was retaliation that followed it. I told

all this to Mr. DeMiranda, being the NRC representative.

He documented it, he made a permanent record of it. I
have a right to talk to him about it. He talked with Odom

and Mr. Jenkins at the time. I said, this is all relevant

material, and he agreed with me, and he did not narrow the
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10

12

scope at that deposition, and I went to deposition.

Now, here I am, Mr. Nuclear Worker, a

nonattorney, sitting with a skilled, I believe, either

senior law partner with the law firm, Mr. Brown is a very

skilled attorney representing the licensee'. another

skilled attorney, Carolyn Evans, representing the
I

Government; and the NRC employee, Mr; DeMiranda who I want

to ask a few questions to, and it was a very adversarial

event because every time I'd ask a question, there was an

objection -- you know, either it's not material to this

proceeding, or it's irrelevant, or it's outside the scope

of this deposition, and we,get to the point here where I'm

13 arguing with two attorneys now.'ey, I have a right to be

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

25

here. This Judge says I have a right to talk to this

witness, and I want to do it.
Well, okay, maybe you can ask your question,

but you need to tie this up. We'e now the Government,

being the NRC, being Carolyn Evans, telling me, you can

ask -- let's tie this up in one or two questions and move

on, you know, we'e only going to be here for a certain

amount of time -- and if you go through that deposition, I
think you'l find verbiage from Mr. DeMiranda that he

complained on the record, you know, he's in a carpool, or

he needs to get a ride home, or something.

And the bottom line here is public health and
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safety, for Christ's sake. Public health and safety.

We'e here because this is a safety issue The NRC holds

it as a significant nuclear safety concern, the right of

an employee to raise safety concerns without fear of

retribution for doing that. And here is the Government

resisting. They won't let the guy come to court. I'm

willing to pay for it. I'l fly him first class on any

airline you want. They don't care. He's not coming to

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

25

court, you know. The Government is telling me and my co-

workers, you are fired. Okay. Defend yourselves, don'

expect us to help. We'e not going to even give you the

Government witness for you .because it's not that important

to us. I mean, that's what everybody thinks. That's what

I think, that this doesn't mean that much to the NRC, if
they'e not going to allow DeMiranda to come to testify.
He was part of that triangle -- Odom-Saporito-DeMiranda

being the NRC triangle. I find that incredible. My co-

workers find that incredible. That's part of the chilling
effect. The Government does not cooperate. It does not

provide protection to the nuclear workers when they are

retaliated against. It can't get any clearer than that.

That's part of the chilling effect.

Here I am at deposition now, a Government

attorney challenging me on the time of this deposition,

what questions I can ask. I'e got a utility attorney
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1 doing the same thing. I'm not even an attorney, and these

3

people are very skilled at what- they are doing. And I'e
got the witness complaining that he .needs a ride home.

4 That's a chilling effect. I'm at deposition, and I can'

even get the cooperation of the Government. and the

6 Government's witness even at deposition, at my expense, I
7 flew up there. The Government didn't pay for my air fare,

8 they didn't pay for my hotel lodging. They didn't pay for
9 the trip.

10 I had to buy the Government a copy of the

11 transcript. Carolyn Evans said, well, Mr. Saporito -- on

12 the record -- you have to pay for the NRC to get a copy

13 of these transcripts. .We want you to hurry up and ask

your questions, make it quick, and then pay to give us a

15 copy of what was said here. That's unbelievable. That'

16 unbelievable. Think about that. Would you raise safety

17 concerns at a nuclear plant if you had to go through that?

18 I know I have reservations.

19 For the record, this is Exhibit 17. This is a

20 newspaper article. This is the Palm Beach Post Times

21 Business Section, front page of the Business Section,

22 dated June 27, 1997. The NRC sent an inspection team to

23 FPL St. Lucie Plant. It says, improved communications

24 inside St. Lucie Plant, NRC says. And there's a picture

25 of an NRC Vice President, Mr. Art Stall, and he had some
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1 comments, and the NRC had some comments in here.

MR. HEBDON: I think you misspoke; he's not an

3 NRC vice president, he's an FPSL vice president.

MR. SAPORITO:, Oh, I stand corrected, -- it'
5 an FPL vice president. Okay. Art Stall. And just to

6 give you the flavor of this, .it says, The Nuclear

7 Regulatory Commission inspection team surveyed 28

8 employees and 13 managers in a week-long check of how the

plant handles safety concerns and other complaints made by

10 employees.

And then there'.s conclusions made. It says,

12 ,The team, being the NRC team, concluded that the watchdog

13 system known as Speakout worked, but failed to keep

employees informed when problems are fixed. And for the

15 public's understanding of this 'record, the Speakout

16 program is an employee concerns program, a program where

17 an employee can complain about .something and hope to get

18 resolution to that -- a safety concern or any type of

19 concern.

20 And it goes on to say, the public wants to

21 hear that when employees have concerns about safety

22 issues, they are getting resolved. That was a c(uote by

23 Mr. John Brady, who led the inspection team that reviewed

24 Speakout activities during the June 9 through 13 visit.
25 Then it says, "In retrospect, it's common
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sense", said Art Stall, the St. Lucie vice president. The

St. Lucie Nuclear:Plant is owned by Florida Power and

Light Company, the State of Florida's largest utility.
About 50 percent of the employees polled in the random

10

sample said they had gone to FPEL's Speakout program with

concerns. And Speakout is designed to be an independent,

self-auditing program that allows employees to notify
Speakout investigators of problems at the plant.

Employees'dentities are supposed to be protected.

And there's a quote: "When you are doing a

random sample, you don't expect to get 50 percent of the

12

13

14

15

employees using the Speakout program", said Brady, noting

that usually only 10 percent of the employees polled

randomly at a plant have gone to an internal watchdog unit

with problems. And it goes on and on.

16 But what is important here, Petitioner's

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

bringing onto the record -- and this is very important

here -- is this statement: Speakout is designed to be an

independent, self-auditing program that al'lows employees

to notify Speakout investigators of problems at the plant,

and here is the concern, this next sentence.
Employees'dentities

are supposed to be protected.

Now, we heard about Mr. Selin's letter to

Secretary Reich earlier, and there's approximately 112

nuclear plants licensed by the NRC across the United
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States, and it's my understanding that they all have one

type or another of employees'oncerns program. The

problem here, is that the Government, being the NRC, fails
to see and address and correct and resolve is part of our

concern of this overall chilling effect. And that problem

is employee identities are supposed to be protected.

If the work environment, these nuclear plants,

is truly free and open for employees to raise concerns, I

10

12

13

15

16

17

as a nuclear worker shouldn't have to worry about

confidentiality with my employer, for goodness sake. If
that environment is truly free and open, then I say, Mr.

Supervisor, this valve I worked on, it will not go up and

down in ten seconds like it's supposed to. I think this

is a safety concern. You know, I'm not an expert, I don'

know if it',s a nuclear safety concern, but it's a concern.

I'm bringing a problem to the attention of my employer.

Ideally, in our view, what is supposed to

18 happen is that problem is supposed to be looked at. Okay.

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

We'l write a work order up, Mr. Saporito, let's have

someone look at that valve or, better yet, assign it to

the guy who brought the problem to your attention. Mr.

Jones says the valve won'-t go up and down in ten seconds.

Okay. Why don't you go check that. Here's a work order.

I authorize you to work on it. Go see what you can find.

The employee goes out there, and he says, you
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know what, it does go up and down in ten seconds, I must

have mistimed it or something, or the employee says, it
takes 20 seconds, there's a problem with this valve and we

need some further action on it. Either way, the employee

10

12

13

15

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

should get a pat on the back -- thank you .for bringing

this to our attention, let's get it resolved one way or

the other.

Instead -- and all these plants have safety

meetings every month, you know. Employees bring these

concerns to the attention of their employer. An employee

needs to be recognized, you know? Okay. Mr. Jones

brought three safety concerns to our attention, we

congratulate him on that. Here's the results of those

actions.

So, you need the recognition of the concern, a

timely response to it, and hopefully have the employee

involved in resolving the problem. But what happens is,

you get these programs, which are fine in writing, here'

an employee concerns program but, you know, you told this

to your supervisor? Yeah. Well, what happened? Well,

nothing. I don't want my name -- I don't want anybody to

find out I brought this to your attention. Well, why. not?

That's the problem. Why not? You should be -- you should

want people to know, I found this concern. It was a

concern and we got it fixed. That's part of your job.
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MS. CHIDAKEL: Are you suggesting that perhaps

2 the Speakout program should not be confidential? I guess

3 I kind of lost your point.

MR. SAPORITO: Absolutely. That is,the point.

5 Not only the Speakout program

MS. CHIDAKEL: There should be no .manner on-

7 site for an employee to raise, a concern confidentially?

MR. SAPORITO: The point is, there should be

9 no need for an employee to want to be confidential about

10 raising a concern. That should be a normal course of

11 business. I'm a worker, and I see something that's not

12 right. My job is supposed .to be to identify that. FPL

13 will tell you that. That's your job, to identify that

14 concern to, us. We want to fix it. We'e ithe licensee,

15 we'e responsible for health and safety of this plant.

16 They'l tell you that. Every utilitywill tell you that.

17, So, why the confidentiality? Because there's a problem

18 there at these plants, every one of them.

19

20

If there's a confidentiality provision in your

employee concerns program, then you the licensee tell us

21 why, why you have to have confidentiality? Why is your

22 environment so. You know, your environment is supposed to

23 be free and open. Our regulations rec(uire if your

24

25

environment would provide for confidentiality in an

employee concerns program, then you'e not meeting 'the
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1 requirement of our regulations. We want you to change it.
That's very important. That's part of this chilling

'ffect.An employee raises a concern confidentially,

4 there is. a problem. There is a problem at that plant.

The next exhibit, Petitioner's Exhibit 18, is
6 another newspaper article from the Palm Beach Post

I

Business Section. This one is dated Thursday, July 3,

8 1997 -- very recent. The headlines read, Radioactive

9 Materials Slip Out of Turkey Point. My, the public just
10 loves to see stuff like this. 1'm sure FP&L does not like
11 to see articles like this. But what is significant about

12 this is, this was actually a problem that was very

13 competently discovered by an NRC investigator who was

14 taking very good action on it. However, the Petitioner's

15 view of this article is, maybe there's a work environment

16 at this Turkey Point Nuclear Plant where an employee

17 didn't feel comfortable bringing a concern to the

18 attention of a utility that would have prevented the

19 material from leaving the plant in the first place. There

20 was some radioactive paint or pipes or something here that

21 made it out of the plant undetected, a significant amount

22

23

of radiation -- well, maybe not significant, it depends on

how you view radiation -- but any release of radiation

24 that is not supposed to leave the plant, in our view, is

significant.
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So, maybe an employee knew about this, but was

2 scared to bring it up, and it ultimately was thankfully

caught by an NRC inspector, but that's a question we have.

MR. HEBDON: Let me make sure I understand,

5 when you say maybe an employee, do you have knowledge that

6 an employee knew that the material had left the site
MR. SAPORITO: No.

MR. HEBDON: -- of is this just a hypothesis?

MR. SAPORITO: This is a hypothesist No. If
10 I had personal knowledge, I would have written it up.

MR. HEBDON: I just wanted to make sure I
12 understood what you meant by maybe.

13 MR. SAPORITO: So, items like that, you know

14 - and if you read that article -- and I don't have the NRC

15 report on it yet, but it seems to me the probability of

16 that happening should be nil, you know, zero. And if it
17 happened, certainly one or more employees, licensee

18 employees, had to have knowledged I find it very

19 difficult, being an employee at that plant, knowing the

20 inner goings on and day-to-day activities, how that could

21 possibly have gone unnoticed by employees.

22 Okay. Part of the petition -- and before I

23 move on, that is our concern, the chilling effect. And

24 like I stated earlier, I fully anticipate very shortly

25 that Judge Denardi, who is the Administrative Law Judge on
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10

13

this FPL case, 89-ERA-7 and 17, is going to order FPEL to

reinstate me to my job with back wages, and 1 would like a

response from somebody on this team,. on this NRC staff, as

to how are you going to protect me if I dare to raise a

concern to the NRC? How am I going to be protected? I
would like a response on the record.

MR. WlENS: Well, as we said earlier, we'e

not going to probably respond to anything here, but I
think you'e put into your petition or your request for

such a meeting -- I think that's with Region II
MR. SAPORITO: Is that where I'l get an

answer from the Government,. at Region II? Can no one here

give me an answer to that?

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

MS. CHIDAKEL: Our understanding, I believe,
'

was that you wanted this meeting to give us further

information with regard to your petition. So I think that

defines the scope of the meeting, as we understand it,
that this is your meeting to present any further

information for our consideration with regard to the

issues that are raised in your petition, but not to give

you a specific answer right here and now as to, you know,

any specific questions that are outside the scope of the

petition.

MR. SAPORITO: But you are .significant

individuals -- well, you are individuals with significant
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10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

positions with the NRC, and is the public to understand

that you cannot respond'o that question at this time in

any manner, of how I would be protected by the NRC if I
dared to raise a safety concern when I get reinstated to

Florida Power and Light's Nuclear Plant?

MS. CHIDAKEL: I don't think -- I'm certainly

not saying that you can't get a response, I'm saying I
don't think this is the proper forum. I think the purpose

of this meeting was for you to expand upon your petition.
I mean, that was why you requested the meeting as part of

your petition. You said -- let me reference back to

you said -- one of your requests in your May 17, 1997

petition was that the Agency. conduct an interview with

Petitioners regarding the substance of their 2.206

petition and to supplement. And then as a basis, you say

that Petitioners point out here that there's a lot of

evidence, et cetera, et cetera. There's a need for

detailed and specific explanation by Petitions for the

Agency to properly ascertain the scope and nature of this

additional evidence. The Agency will therefore be

required to interview Petitioners at length to recover

said evidence. I think that was our understanding of the

scope and the nature of this meeting.

MR. SAPORITO: And is there not references to

10 CFR 50,7 within the basis of this petition?
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7

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

MS. CHIDAKEL: Oh, certainly you'e got

references to -- well, I don't know -- I don't remember

exactly if you referenced, but I'm sure that's what you

had in your mind.

MR. SAPORITO: And we talked about chilling
effects not part of this petition. We'd talk about

discrimination for raising safety concerns based on my

personal case, and that's part of this meeting. And now

I'm saying if I engage in protected activity raising

safety concerns directly to NRC, how am I going to be

protected by the NRC, if at all. That's all I'm asking.

MR. STEIN: Any nuclear utility worker who

asked me that question, I'd refer them to Form 3, to our

multiple policy statements on freedom to raise safety

issues, and I believe we put out a bulletin -- and I don'

quite remember what the NUREG number is, but I can get a

copy of it for you.

MS. CHIDAKEL: And, of course, the regulations

at 50.7, you know, our concerns for the ability for people

to raise safety concerns.

MR. STEIN: Which is have them. take

enforcement action as a violation of 50.7.

MR. SAPORITO: An employee of a nuclear plant

calls you up and asks you that question, do you refer them

to all these documents, you don't give them an answer?
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1 That's your answer, to refer them to these different
documents?

MR. STEIN: The documents describe the

4 protection that the employees have under the Whistleblower

5 Protection statute.

MR. SAPORITO: Are you familiar with NRC Form

7 3?

MR. STEIN: Sure.9'R. SAPORITO: What is that protection? When

10 you read that as an employee

12

.MR. HEBDON: Let's get back to the point of

this discussion. The point. of this discussion was to give

13 you an opportunity to provide information to support your

14 2.206 petition, and we indicated that we would not respond

15 at this point to that petition because we'e still
16 considering the information that you'e provided. And so

17 I think we need to stay within the scope of the purpose of

18 this meeting, which is for you to provide us information

19 that you want us to consider in the course of our review

20 of your 2.206 petition. So, I think we need to stay on-

21 track.

22 MR. SAPORITO: And then this question will be

23 answered at Region II's meeting with me, is that correct?

MR. HEBDON: The purpose of this meeting is to

25 give you an opportunity to provide information for your
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2.206 petition, and I think we need to stay within the

scope of the purpose of'his meeting.

MR. SAPORITO: All right. The public takes

those responses in the negative, that the Government has

6

no affirmative response that directly responds to that

question. The public considers those responses to be

evasive and vague.

MR. STEIN: Just for clarification for Region

II, what type of protection are you looking. for?

10 MR. SAPORITO: I'm looking for what is the

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

Government going to do if I call up the NRC and say, look,

I have a safety concern here, here's what it is, and then

a short time after that I call the Government, being the

NRC, and say, listen, I raised this concern last week with

you and they fired me: What's going to happen? What'

the Government going to do? How are you going to protect

me? Why should I raise a safety concern to you? Am I
going to find myself out on the street in nine years of

litigation again through the Department of Labor process,

or has the Government changed it's way of doing things,

somehow improved through all the public -- expenditure of

all these, tens of thousands of public funds through all
these NRC meetings, provide me a greater measure of

protection than they did nine years ago? That's the

answer I want. I want to be comfortable as a nuclear
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7,

10

worker at PP6L St. Lucie Nuclear Plant, doing my job and

raising concerns to the NRC if I choose, feeling some

measure of protection, knowing what's going to happen. If
I am retaliated against, what can I rely on the Government

to do to ensure that I'm not retaliated or if I am, that

that's corrected somehow. That's all I'm asking here.

I'm hoping something's changed in this last

nine years, and if no one here seems to know what that is

or is not willing to divulge that information, that's all
right because I'l pursue it and I'l find it out

eventually somehow, but

12

13

MS. CHIDAKEL: I want to emphasize that I
don't think that's the issue. The issue is that that

wasn't the purpose of this meeting, that the purpose of

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23,

24

25

this meeting was to afford you the opportunity to present

more information for us to consider in responding to your

2.206 petition. That was the issue and the purpose and

the scope of this meeting.

MR. SAPORITO: Notwithstanding that, we are

here in the interest of publi'c health and isafety. You are

a Government employee. I'e asked you a very simple

direct question, which begs a response on behalf of the

public. It is not a difficult question. It is not a

mysterious or clever question. It is a very simple

question which anyone in this room, being the NRC, .should
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10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

be able to answer quickly, communicate that so clear that

I understand, and it makes me comfortable to want to raise

concerns. I am uncomfortable now. I find all your

answers to be evasive, to be intentionally evasive, to be

nonresponsive to my inquiry, and it concerns me a great

deal -- very much.

Anyway, moving on from the chilling effect and

going back to the petition, during the context of this DOL

case before Judge Denardi, I filed a motion for remand of

the case because I learned that there was a problem with

the original transcript. The original transcript of the

case that I'm talking about is the same case, Case No. 89-

ERA-7 and 17, which happened nine years ago in

approximately February .of '89, I believe. And what

'happened was there were 2,000-some pages of that

transcripts And to put that in perspective, I worked--

when I worked for FP&L, I worked at the St. Lucie Plant

and I worked at Turkey Point.

19 When I worked at Turkey Point, it was the

20

21

22

23

24,

25

specific time period of April to December of 1988, when I
raised these concerns to my supervisor, who went over his

head to his boss, over his head -- all the way up the

chain of command, all the way up to the vice president's

level. And this case went to 'court, and these transcripts

were made. But before going to court and before I got
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fired, Vice President John Odom hired three attorneys, a

law firm from New Jersey.

And John Odom, in various ways. -- and FPL

attorneys alluded that John Odom did this with the grace

and blessing of the NRC -- and I haven't spoken with any

NRC people to verify that, but that was the context that

was presented to this Administrative Law Judge in open

court.

They hired them to interrogate me about my

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

safety concerns, number one, and because I filed a

Department of Labor complaint alleging that I was being

discriminated against for raising concerns to the NRC.

That's inherently discriminatory conduct. That, in and of

itself, is a prima facie case of retaliatory discharge by

FP&L.

In the context of this hearing, we called Mr.

Odom to the stand. And Mr. Odom took the position through

his attorneys that, well, the utility is the licensee, not

the NRC. The utility had the response -- primary

responsibility for the safety of the plant, not the NRC.

I have a right to order Saporito to tell me these safety

concerns. That was his position. When he didn't tell me

the safety concerns, he was insubordinate and I fired him.

I'm just paraphrasing the question from the attorney.

Weren't you comfortable that the NRC would address Mr.

(202) 234-4433
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Saporito's safety concerns? He goes, well, again, they

are not the NRC. The NRC is not technically competent to

determine what is truly a nuclear safety concern at my

plant. And that's not verbatim, but it's doggone close to

I was astonished that in open court from a

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

vice president of this nuclear plant, with my co-workers

sitting in the audience waiting to testify. Here is our

vice president telling us that the Government is a bunch

of dummies, that they wouldn't know what a safety concern

was if it hit them in the face. That's chilling effect.

Who is going to call the NRC about a safety concern if
your vice president is telling you there's a bunch of

dummies up there. They don't know what it is, only I know

what it is.

So, I run out to the phone and I call Region

II and I tell them what he said. And I said, you know,

when I get these case transcripts back, I'm going to file
a 2.206 on this, this is a chilling effect. This should

not be happening. My co-workers are in the audience.

And so I'm waiting for these transcripts. You

know, this case ended at the end of February, and I'm

waiting for these transcripts. And finally they come,

2,000-some pages. And I'm going through and I find Mr.

Odom's testimony, and guess what? It's not there. Mr.
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Odom's testimony on that specific issue is, missing.

And I looke'd at the record again. In fact, I
had an attorney down there, and I said, Trent, there's 18-

9
'0

12

13

14

15

16

17

20 pages of this official record missing, it's gone. And

he's looking at me like I'm nuts. It took me a couple

hours to convince my own attorney that these pages are

missing out of this record. And sure enough, they were.

I proved it, and it was pages 1438 through -- I'e got the

original record right here -- Petitioner's Exhibit 30 is

what I'm referencing, and this is Department of Labor case

transcript in 89-ERA-7 and 17. This is for February 10,

1989, it's the specific testimony of John Odom, who was

the vice president at the time. And if you look at, pages

1438 through 1439 of the original transcript -- now, I
received these documents, these pages I'm holding up to

you here, they weren't there. Page 1438 was there, but

everything in between wasn't -- I mean, 1438 and 1439.

18 So, I read this record -- listen to this.

19

20

This is beginning at near the top .of page 1438. It says

this is Mr. Bramnick questioning Mr. John Odom in court,

21 under oath, nine years ago.

22

23

24

25

Question: And what did you hear?

Answer: I heard that Mr. Saporito had nuclear

safety concerns, or was stating that he had nuclear safety

concerns, and this came from Mr. Bladow. And Mr. Cross
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asked him, well, have you asked him what they are, and Mr.

Bladow got a little red'n the face and said, gee, I
'houldhave thought of that. No, I haven', I will. So

the next morning he did.

Question: Okay. What was the report given to

you on November 22 by Mr. Bladow?

Answer: Mr. Bladow said he asked Mr. Saporito

10

12

13

what his nuclear safety concerns were, and that Mr.

Saporito refused to tell him.

And then Judge Iacobo said, when did this

transpire?

Mr. Bramnick says, November 22.

The Witness: November 22, in the morning.

14 And then the very next question of Mr.

15 Bramnick says:

16

17

18

Question: Grievance 331, page 5.

Answer: Okay. He's recognizing that.

And then the very next question from Mr.

19 Bramnick:

20

21

22

23

25

Do you remember discussing it that day?

Answer: Yes, I do. 331 is the IEC job. And

they go on to talk about that grievance.

If you did not participate at that hearing, or

if you weren't alert at that hearing, you would never know

these pages were missing. Not only were they missing, in

(202) 234~33
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1 our view, they were selectively taken out of this record

2 based on the flow of questions and answers so that yo'u

3 wouldn't know that they were taken out of there. In our

4 view, this is a wilful act. This is intentional, in our

5 view. This isn't something that happened.

So, when I discovered this, about these 20

7 pages, I wanted to tell the NRC, I'm not crazy, Odom did

8 say these things under oath. This is a chill'ing effects

9 He said that NRC is a bunch of dummies, so to speak, that

10 they aren't competent to determine what a safety concern

11 is.
12 So, I called Heritage Reporting Company up

13 you know, wrote them, called them up. They'e the ones

14 that transcribed .this. I said, hey, listen, I think there

15 are some pages missing out of here. I want you to send me

16 the original tapes from this proceeding, the audio tapes

17 that you recorded these transcripts from. Well, it'
18 going to cost you this money. I don't care, send them to

19 me.

20 So, they sent me all those tapes. And I
21 listened to them. And throughout that proceeding -- the

22 Department of Labor at that time, and I think they still
23 do, or I know they still do -- they contract out this

24 service to a court reporting firm, in this case Heritage

25 Reporting. Well, their machine was terrible. They were
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getting all this static and stuff and feedback, and you'

have to stop the proceeding from time to time: And 1

listened to those tapes, and I could not humanly -- I
would not have been able to humanly transcribe the

10

12

13

majority of that record, let alone these 20 pages. And

what happened in this particular case was that -- we talk

about Sterance and Malone attorneys -- they fired me

before Sterance and Malone could thoroughly interrogate me

about all the stuff they wanted to talk to me about.

So, what they did was, they hired their own

court 'reporter, and they sat her right next to the

Department of Labor's court reporter in this courtroom, as

unbelievable as that sounds.. Of course, I was stupid at

that time, that was the first time I'd been to court.

Well, here they are, two girls sitting side-by-side with

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

their own little machines and their tape recorders and

stuff -- and I have witnesses who will bear testimony on

what I'm about to tell you -- the Department of Labor

contractor, Heritage Reporting, machine broke down to such

a degree that she relied on the FPEL court reporter to

assist in developing this record, which in my view is

totally illegal and should be grounds for remand of the

entire proceeding, which I'm still pursuing. I don't care

how far this has to go, I think this proceeding should be

remanded.
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10

12

13

15

16

17

18

But when -- and so what happened was we filed
a motion for mistrial, and the Judge denied it.

FP&L'ays,

well, wait a minute, we'e got these 20 pages

because we had a court reporter in there, we can

supplement the record, or words to that effect, and we

well, you know, I didn't want -- well, let me take that

back. The 20 pages came from -- they came from FP&L

and/or Heritage -- there was a lot of litany, I have all
the history of it right here -- but the response from

Heritage was that one side of one tape was not

transcribed, and that's the reason 20 pages were missing.

Now, I don't know if you know anything about tapes, but

you can put a lot more than 20.pages on one side of one

tape, but that was their reason. And I listened to those

tapes, and that's not -- it's a noncredible statement.

And the only credible source that could have gotten these

20 pages would have been from the FPL's court reporter--

I think it was Maldin Reporting Company that sat next to

19 her.

20

21

22

23

24

25

So, our petition covers this one point, and we

think, or we believe and we rec(uest that the NRC should be

involved in investigating this aspect of this case because

the NRC has an Office of Investigation, and/or at the very

least should make a referral to the Department of Justice

to investigate this because we think this is a wilful act
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of wrongdoing on the part of one or more individuals at

the detriment of the public.

MR. HEBDON: I'm sorry, I'm a little confused.

The Heritage Reporting Company was an employee of the

Department of Labor.

6 MR. SAPORITO: Yes, sir.
MR. HEBDON: And apparently they got the

10

12

13

14

missing 20 pages from the utility."
MR. SAPORITO: Well, their response was they

got the missing pages because one side of one tape was not

transcribed at the time. That was their response.

MR. HEBDON: All right.
MR. SAPORITO: And I listened to those tapes,

and I failed to substantiate that, how she could possibly

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

MR. HEBDON: I guess I'm having a little
trouble understanding how this is something within the

NRC's jurisdiction. This is a Department of Labor

employee

MR. SAPORITO: I understand that.

MR. HEBDON: -- who provides transcripts to

the Department of Labor.

MR. SAPORITO: That's right, but the NRC has

jurisdiction over the licensee, being Florida Power and

Light, and Florida Power and Light
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MR. HEBDON: But I don't understand their
involvement.

MR. SAPORITO: Florida Power and Light's

involvement

6

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

MR. STEIN: Let me pick up on this question.

This is a proceeding before the Department of Labor.

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

MR. STEIN: The court transcript was a

contractor of the Department of Labor.

MR. SAPORITO: Corrects

MR. STEIN: You'e alleging wrongdoing on the

part of the Department of Labor's court transcriber?

MR. SAPORITO: And/or FP&L.

MR. STEIN: Who was testifying before the

Department of Labor. Have you approached the Department

of Labor about it?

MR. SAPORITO: There's a motion pending before

them, which was denied but is subject to appeal.

19 MR. STEIN: I think that's where you were

20 getting--
21

22

MR. SAPORITO: However, the NRC

MR. HEBDON: That was my question, about the

23 NRC

MR. SAPORITO: it falls within the scope of

25 the NRC because there's a licensee involved, and NRC
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1 regulations, under 10 CFR 50.7, prohibit FP&L from any

manner, shape or form, 'interfering or retaliating against

me for raising safety concerns.

The Department of Labor proceeding is
5 'inherently protected activity.

MR.. HEBDON: No, I understand~. I'm just
7 trying to understand the connection.

MR. SAPORITO: .And I'm petitioning the

9 Commission through this forum.

10 MR. HEBDON: Do you have reason to believe, or

ll evidence, that FPL in some way had a role in Heritage

12 Reporting omitting those 20. pages?

13 MR. SAPORITO: I'm asking for an

.14 investigation. I'm saying FPL had a hand in having their

15 own court reporter in that courtroom, through Sterance and

16 Malone. In my view, that's interference in my right to a

17 hearing before the Department of Labor. That's unlawful

18 interference, number one, and the fact that FPL did that

19 is a violation of NRC requirements, in my view.

20 MS. CHIDAKEL: How,did you eventually get

21 those 20 pages? I guess I missed that. Did FPL's court

22 reporter supply that to you? Where did you finally get

23 MR. SAPORITO: I'm not trying to be confusing

24 here, but I contacted FPL's court reporter on my own

25 ~volition because I had to,prove to my attorney that these
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10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

pages were missing. I was still having a problem with

that. So, 1 had to pay for their copy of the ~ transcript

from Sterance and Malone, and I said, well, here's 20

pages that are missing.

MS. CHIDAKEL: So you got the 20 pages from

FPScL.

MR. SAPORITO: Initially. And then somehow

they came -- the second way it came about -- I don't know

whether the Department -- whether Heritage came up with 20

pages and said, here's the record, but eventually what

happened was, the Judge issued another order amending

Volume V of this record with these 20 pages, and they

enumerated them pages 1438-A through T, I believe, and

they stuck them in there where they should have been in
\

the first place.

And my point is, I listened to these tapes and

I couldn't hear those words come off the tape. And if I
couldn't hear them, how could any court reporter -- and

the only other source of that information was the FPL

court reporter who was sitting next to her. And I have

there was a guy named McDonald at that hearing, and other

people, who heard those two talking about -- I didn't hear

this, did you hear that, can I get that type of

information. Obviously, material was given -- I mean,

it's pretty clear -- and if you have an investigation, I

(202) 234~33
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10

think you'l find direct evidence that there was

communication between FPL's court reporter and the

Department of Labor's court reporter to make this record

whole, and it's not right. That's interference. It'
illegal.

MR. STEIN: Just to give you an example, if
this had happened at one of our proceedings, it's not

Office of Investigations that would be looking into it, it
would be Office of Inspector General. So, in a way, you

perhaps need to find the proper venue for raising this

issue.

12 MR. SAPORITO: Well, we'e raising this on

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

behalf of the public to the NRC's attention. You'e the

Government, this is as far as we have to take it. You'e

the Government, you refer it to the Department of Justice

under your regulation, you have the authority to do that.

If you want to get to the bottom of this point that we'e

raised, and we'e raised it through enough substantial

evidence here to prove the point, then you all are

incumbent to bring it before the Department of Justice

through your own regulations, have a criminal proceeding

investigation into that.

MS. CHIDAKEL: I'd like to have some more on

this. I'm very interested in other investigations you had

25 asked for, and Mike Stein raised that issue a while back,
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if you could please elaborate on this conspiracy between

the licensee and the IBEW to mislead the United States

Government and so forth, any individual

MR. SAPORITO: That's on the list, but I want

to finish with this point. So, what I did was

MR. HEBDON: Well, understand, we need to

10

12

13

15

16

18

19

20

21

22

finish by 4:30, which is the time allotted for the

meeting, and I want to make sure we cover all the

information that you want to cover. Let me just ask one

last question on'his subject before we leave it, on the

transcript. You don't have any direct information that

FPL in any way influenced the record that was provided by

Heritage Reporting to the Department of Labor'

MR. SAPORITO: I don't have any direct

evidence, that's why I'm asking for an investigation.

It's ironic to me why those particular 20 pages are

missing. Those 20 pages that criticize the NRC's ability,
the competence of the Government, those 20 pages were

missing. Out of a 2, 000 page record, those were the only

pages missing.

MR. WIENS: Whatever the source,was of the 20

pages or 24 pages that were finally put into that record,

do you have any doubt that they are an accurate

transcription of what was said?

MR. SAPORITO: I don't have any doubt that

(202) 234<433
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2

they are accurate -- well, I have doubt about the whole

record being accurate, for that matter, but those

particular 20 pages, I have a significant doubt that they

are the original record. I believe they are FPL.'s record,

not the Department of Labor's record. And if that much of

.the transcript is bogus, then the whole record is

unreliable and should not have been relied upon by the

Department of Labor in rendering any decision in the 07

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

case, let alone the 17 case.

Now, what I did was, when we reconvened

hearing earlier this year, I reordered the whole doggone

transcript -- because this has been around for like almost

ten years, been through a lot of law firms, sat around,

because I need to impeach witnesses on the stand and

stuff, and I need -- you know, all the rest of these

transcripts may not be complete, so I reordered them, and

here it is, you know, Volume V. And if you turn to this

one, the flow of those questions and answers is not

identical to this volume, you know, at the same pages ~

And I won't take the time to show you poi.nt-by-point, you

can compare them yourselves, get a copy yourself. But

here is Volume V nine years later,. the initial volume.

They are the same volume, and they are different. Now,

you go figure that one out. Interesting.

25 MR. HEBDON: Can we go on with the other
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concerns that you wanted to address?

MS. CHIDAKEL: Point No. 10 in your petition

supplement dated May 17, 1997, that the Agency cause an

investigation into the wilful and intentional

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

falsification of the company's business record in an act

of conspiracy between the licensee and the IBEW to mislead

the United States Government through fraudulent and

deceptive business practices in an effort to avoid

'iabilityfor violation of the ERA, et cetera. If you

could clarify that a little bit.
MR. SAPORITO: That just happens to be next on

my list, but I don't want to take things out of order

here. Prom April of '88 through December of '88 is the

time period in question here, and I had been raising

safety concerns all along, and my managers weren't doing

anything about them, my supervisors. So, I escalated

beyond my immediate supervisor to the production

supervisor, Jerry Harley. They were still not being

addressed or resolved, so I kicked them upstairs, so to

speak, to Joe Cappas, who was the maintenance

superintendent. So, he would have been responding to

these or resolving them. In fact, what he did was, he

tried to have me fired. He went to John Odom's office

25

personally and wanted me to stop sending me these

concerns, and he was going to fire me to have this stuff
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10

12

13

15

16

17
'8

19

20,

21

22

23

24

stopped. This is all on the record. There's no mystery

or question about that activity.

By the time it got to November -- I believe it
was on November 20 -- they called me to this meeting. You

know, half the room was union representation, from the

president of the union, Leonard Spring, all the way down

to my job steward, and the other half of the table was all
FPL managers, from the supervisors all the way up to John

Odom's level, the vice president.

And we were there discussing grievances.

Every time I felt retaliation, I filed a grievance. That

was a method I had to stop the harassment. So, by the

time November came, there was piobably 50 grievances

filed. They'e telling me, oh, you'e using too much sick

leave, you'e not doing your job fast enough -- you know,

whatever. There was a problem.

So, we had this high level meeting, and this

was in the afternoon of November 20. Then we all took a

break because Mr. Odom had to go pick his kid up or

something from a daycare center, and they held me over to

continue this meeting at night. And at the time I lived

two hours away, but I had to stay at this meeting.

So, at this meeting is when Mr. Odom demanded

that I tell him my safety concerns, and I said, no, I'm

25 only going to tell the NRC my safety concerns. And the
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union, Leonard Spring, asked a similar question, and I did

not give him the safety concerns either. But at the 'time

I didn't know -- the meeting stopped by 8:30 at night, or

nine o'lock, somewhere around that time. It's dark out.

10

12

'4

15

16

I get in my car and I go home.

Three days later after -- that meeting was on

the 22nd. It was right after Thanksgiving I came back to

work, and Cappas calls me into his office. And he's the

maintenance superintendent. And he already has job

stewards -- I didn't even request them, but he'd already

found three job stewards -- Richard Boyle,, who is the

chief job steward at the plant, Steven Flynn who is like a

vice president or something, hiring official, and either

Kenny Hall or Al Rowe was the third guy -- I don'

remember, it's in the record. But, anyway, had three job

stewards there and me and this maintenance superintendent

-- and Petitioner's Exhibit 16 for this record is the

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

business record of Florida Power and Light. This is the

meetings of that meeting.

MS. CHIDAKEL: Which meeting are you referring,

to, the first meeting or the meeting that you'e talking

about now, three days later.

MR. SAPORITO: Yeah, three days later. This

meeting was held on November 25, 1988, at 9:05 in the

morning. Here's the names, in fact. At that meeting were
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Richard Boyle, he was the chief job steward; Kenny Hall,

he was a union representative job steward; Leo Stewart,

job steward; myself, and Mr. Cappas, the maintenance

superintendent. And let me read -- this is an official
licensee business record. They made this, I didn't make

it. They made this. They submitted it. to a Federal

Administrative Law Judge and said, Judge, this is accurate

and true. This is an exhibit. They placed it as

Respondent's Exhibit 91 to the Government's record. It'
10 part of their defense. This is their exhibit, not mine.

And I'l just read the pertinent part of this here.

12 Mr. Cappas opened the meeting with the

13 following narration. There are numerous legal and quasi-

14

15

16

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

legal issues going on around us, revolving around

allegations made by Mr. Saporito. In the midst of all
that, the day-to-day operation of the power plant needs to

continue, and the duties and responsibilities of the

maintenance superintendent still need to be adhered to,

and the control of all personnel working for him still
needs to be enforced. Because of that, I will continue to

function in my job as maintenance superintendent in regard

to Mr. Saporito, separate and distinct from all the issues

that are going on, and will in no way allow those issues

to bias me or to affect me in my judgment concerning the

safe and efficient running of maintenance at Turkey Point
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10

12

15

16

17

18

20

21

22

23

25

Nuclear.

At a meeting on 11-23-88 -- that's the earlier

meeting I talked about where Mr. Odom was present and all
.the other people -- at a meeting on November 23, 1988,

between the hours of 4:30 p.m..and 8:00 p.m., location of

the meeting was the Nuclear Training Center second floor

conference room, those personnel present at this meeting

were Mr. Odom, Leonard Spring, Aretha Mathis, Richard

Boyle, Leo Stewart, Tom Saporito, Al Rowe, Kenny Simms,

Dan Tomasuski, Joe Cappas, and Sher Stevenson. An

incident occurred at this meeting where Mr. Odom requested

directly of Mr. Saporito information that could affect the

health and safety of the public that Mr. Saporito alleges

to hold. Mr. Saporito's response to Mr. Odom's request

was that he would only respond to the NRC Region II
'eonardSpring, in his position as the official member of

the LJASC -- that's the Local Joint Accreditation Safety

Committee -- it's a FPL union type of safety committee

requested similar information from the standpoint of

overall plant personnel safety. That request was

similarly denied. Finally, Mr. Odom issued a direct order

to Mr. Saporito to provide information, at which time Mr.

Saporito he would need two weeks and a copious amount of

information provided from both TPN, Turkey Point, and PSL,

which is St. Lucie, information that had to deal with
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numbers of PWOs, which are plant work orders, and time

tickets and a sufficient amount. of time to do it, at 'which

time he would provide this information to Region II. I
view that exchange, as his FPL supervisor,, as showing Mr.

Saporito 'as exhibiting a hostile and irresponsible

attitude towards safety. If he refuses a direct order

from Mr. Odom, I have no faith or confidence that he will
comply with any direction or order from any supervisor

that works for me. That has been further exhibited in the

10 issue of OTSC with Mr. Coran back in May of this year.

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

Since I have the responsibility of health and safety of

the public at stake here, which to date this is one data

point, .I have exercised my authority and responsibility

and reduced Mr. Saporito's access to the .plant to Level 1

only,. restricted him from all vital areas, radiation

controlled areas, and'irected his department head to
work'im

in shop jobs only and keep him fully wholly paid,

including use of overtime. We will call out additional

people to do plant work rec(uired. In no way will we

20 affect Mr. Saporito's pay or his eligibili.'ty for overtime.

21

22

23

24

25

This will remain in effect until I am personally satisfied

that Mr. Saporito is capable of responding to direction.

And he goes on.

What happened after that meeting on November

23 ended -- it ended at 8:00 p.m. -- what happened was
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10

12

and it's on the record -- was Mr. Cappas was going home in

his car and a bunch of union people approached him. A'nd

they said, well, you know, if Mr. Saporito won't tell Mr.

Odom or Mr. Spring his safety concerns, then maybe he'l
create one. He might not have any, and if he's allowed

back at the plant, maybe he'l create one, or words to

that effect.

So, Mr. Cappas turns around and goes back to

see Mr. Odom by himself, and they have a little private

meeting, and they make a management decision to restrict
my access to Level 1 so I can't go in the plant and have

access to all these areas.

13, Now, two days later -- they didn't tell me

14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

this on November 25 'hey said, your refusal to tell Mr.
h

Odom your concerns, that's why we'e reducing your plant

access. It was a conspiracy between the union and FPEL to

retaliate me against me because of my protected activity,

my safety concerns. It cannot get any clearer. There is

testimony by Odom and Cappas on the record to that effect.

I subpoenaed Richard Boyle to the hearing. He

came kicking and screaming. FPL had to order him to come

back to the hearing. Had to order him to take the stand-

order him. The alternative was he was going to lose his

job, right? This is an ERA proceeding. This guy has to

get ordered by his employer to testify.
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Before I could ask the fellow one question,

2 the Judge intervened and says, more or less, what's y'our

problem'? Why aren't you willing to testify? What if you

were Mr. Saporito, wouldn't you want to ask a few

5 questions? And hi:s response to this Judge, I think this

6 whole thing sucks. And real loud and arrogant to this

7 Judge, very disrespectful, and the Judge promptly

8 dismisses him. I didn't even get to ask the guy a

9 question.

10 MR. STEIN: Let me understand your point. Are

11 you saying that IBEW officials went to management alleging

12 that if you returned to work you would be a saboteur?

13 MR. SAPORITO: Right. Corrects I could

14 create nuclear safety concerns. FPL managers, Cappas and

15 others, they kept that secret from me. They disciplined

16 me at this .meeting--

18

MS.,CHIDAKEL: Which meeting?

MR. SAPORITO: At the November 25 meeting,

19 November 25, 1988. They reduced my site access. I could

20 not perform my normal job duties like my co-workers.

21 MRS STEIN: How do you come to that knowledge,

22 that union officials made those statements?

23 MR. SAPORITO: They testified under oath, Odom

24 and Cappas did. Union officials -- I couldn't get Boyle

25 — I got him on the stand, but the Judge -- I couldn't ask
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him questions, the Judge dismissed him.

MS. CHIDAKEL: I don't understand what the

wilful and intentional falsification of the company

business records.

MR. SAPORITO: This is a company business

record.

MS. CHIDAKEL: Tell me again what that is.

That is the minutes of the

MR. SAPORITO: Of the November 25 meeting

10 'where Cappas reduced my site access. He told me it was

because I wouldn't tell Odom my safety concerns -- it's in

12 here, what I just read -- and there's no mention of 'his

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

contact with the union. And there's testimony under oath,

and Odom's testimony is they reduced my access because I

could go to the plant and sabotage it. That's wilful
fraudulent, deceptive practice by this utility. Not only

me, this is the Department of Labor, they'e telling a

Federal Judge this is an accurate reason why we did this.

This is not retaliatory, we did this because he wouldn'

tell Odom the safety -- it's not in here about any

communication with the union. So, I could have engaged

the union, and they could have been encompassed in this

complaint.

MR. STEIN: That is a licensee document.

25 MR. SAPORITO: Absolutely.
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MR. STEIN: But it hasn't been signed off by

2 IBEW officials.
MR. SAPORITO: No, this is created by Florida

4 Power and Light and not by the IBEW. I tried to get Mr.

Boyle to testify, but I couldn'. The Judge wouldn't let

6 him talk.
This is a company record. It's a false

8 document, it's wilfullyfalse. And I said to Odom on the

9 stand,. Mr. Odom, there's no mention of the union in here,

10 is, there? And he acknowledged that. And I said, well,

11 why would you do that? Why wouldn't this be an accurate

12 record. And he says, well, we didn't want to hurt your

13 feelings.

This is a guy who testified -- and it'
A

15 replete in the record -- there was such animus against me,

16 a'nd he didn't want me working at that plant. He wanted me

17 off the site. I was a bad example for my co-workers

18 because I'm raising safety concerns. There was no place

19 ,they could have me employed. He's worried about my

20 feelings. This guy is a li.'ar. .He lied under oath. Odom

21 lied under oath, there's no question in my mind.

22 MS. CHIDAKEL: Have you raised these concerns

23 with Department of Labor?

24 MR. SAPORITO: Oh, yes, in brief. In our

25 .post-hearing brief, which I gave to the Chairman of the
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NRC along with the damages brief, which shows Odom's

testimony was not truthful, and the same with Mr. Cappas.

Now, NRC has full jurisdiction over this

10

13

licensee. That document was wilfullymisleading. It does

not contain -- it's not an accurate statement of why my

plant access was reduced to Level 1. It's not accurate.

It's false. They admitted it was false. Well, they

didn't admit it was false, they 'admitted it doesn'

contain information about the union. The excuse was that

it was to spare my feelings. It's just not credible,

let's face it.
MR. STEIN: But is it an accurate reflection

of the November meeting, the statements made by all the

parties?

15 MR. SAPORITO: It reflects the November 25

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

meeting, but the statements made does not reflect the real

reason he reduced my plant access. They withheld that

information from me.

All three union people, to my knowledge, knew

that the union had given this information to FPEL, Cappas.

So, here's four people in a room, that all know what'

going on except me. That's a conspiracy. They all knew.

They all had knowledge that they were withholding. They

all did it together. They all withheld it from me. They

did it knowingly and wilfully. That's a conspiracy, in my
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view.

MR. HEBDON: So the minutes accurately reflect
the meeting, but the meeting didn't accurately reflect the

reasons, is that what you'e

MR. SAPORZTO: The minutes didn't accurately

reflect the reason.

MR. HEBDON: No, no. The minutes are a record

of what was said.

10

MR. SAPORITO: Right.

MR. HEBDON: The minutes, as I understand,

accurately reflect what was said. What was said is what I
think you'e taking exception to.

13 MR. SAPORITO: Well, I'm also -- I'm not

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

saying that that -- Petitioner's Exhibit 16, which is

Florida Power and Light's Respondent's Exhibit 91 on the

DOL record -- I'm not saying those business records are

accurate either because it's my understanding Cappas is

the one who had them typed up, so those are his

understanding of what happened at the meeting.

MR. HEBDON: But does your recollection of the

meeting differ from what those minutes say?

22 MR. SAPORITO: Well, you'e asking me nine

23

24

25

years later. I can't recall exactly what,was said at that

meeting. I mean, I could go through record transcripts

and all that, but my point is -- and that's a good point,

(202) 2344433
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1 though, now that you bring it up, that you should look

2 into that also. However, the point of the petition i's the

fact that that information, material relevant information

was left out intentionally and wilfullyon the part of

5 Florida Power and Light, with the knowledge and input

6 knowledge and understanding of the union, the

7 International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers. And I
8 was summoned to that meeting, and I was the only guy that

9 didn't know about it. They all knew about it. That's a

10 conspiracy. That's a fraudulent licensee record because

11 i;t doesn't reflect the real'eason they restricted -- the

12 real or all reasons that they restricted my access. And

13 the NRC at that time -- maybe it's changed' little bit
14 but the NRC at that time -- not you personally but -- the

15 NRC at that time was relying on Department of Labor's

16 decision, to take enforcement action in these cases. So,

17 that's a fraudulent document for the Government, being the

18 NRC, to rely on because they'e waiting on a decision from

1'9 another Government agency based on a document that's not

20 accurate, being not containing all the reasons that you

21 took this action against an employee.

22. And that's the substance of a 10 CFR 50.7

23 violation and a 42 USC 5851 violation, is, okay, here'

24 the complaint. Yeah, Judge, I raised these concerns, look

25 what they did to me, they reduced my .plant access. We
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6,

didn't do that with discriminatory intent because we only

did that because he didn't tell his boss,,Mr. Odom, his

safety concerns. Okay. But they'e not telling me all
the reason. They'e not saying the union had input into

that, and it was a threat of sabotage. That's an exhibit

that's missing over there.

MR. STEIN: According to this information, the

union official said to management, did FPRL start an

investigation?

10 MR. SAPORITO: No.

MR. STEIN: An allegation that one of their
12

13

14

16

1'7

,18

19

20

21

22

23

employees could sabotage the plant, under fitness for duty

do we do a psychological analysis on the individual.

MR. SAPORITO: They did not start an

investigation on that, and there was no evidence in the

entire record to support any investigation by FPL on that,

in that area.

MR. HEBDON: Let me just make, sure I
understand one other point. What is your basis for

concluding that the union comment about possible sabotage

was, in fact, a reason for them restricting your access?

MR. SAPORITO: Odom and Cappas both testified

to that.

24 MR. HEBDON: They both testified to that.

25 Okay.
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MR. SAPORITO: Under oath, earlier this year,

and a part of it nine years ago. I did the questioni*ng

myself this time. So, very complete record.

I'm going to wind this up here so I give you a

little bit of time here if there's questions that I can

answer..

Initially, at that time in 1988, this came

10

12

13

15

16

17.

18
'9

20

21

22

23

24

25

under Section 210 of the ERA,. now it's Section 211,

amended in '92 by the Energy Policy Act. But at that time,

Department of Labor Wage and Hour investigation had

authority and jurisdiction, so they went out and

investigated, and they sent. Mr. Odom a letter on January

10, 1988 -- January 10, 1989. And the gist of this is

that the investigation disclosed that Mr. Saporito had

been more or less continuously engaged in protected

activity at such or defined in above-cited section of law.

Florida Power and Light was fully aware that Mr. Saporito

was so engaged. Effective on December 22, 1988, Mr.

Saporito was fired. Mr. Saporito was fired by corporate

authority. The stated reason for termination was act of

insubordination. It is the finding of this investigation

that the fact situation at hand and the fact situation at

hand, the alleged act of insubordination by Mr. Saporito

cannot realistically be divorced from the context of his

engagement in protected activities, and that Florida Power

(202) 2344433
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and Light Company illegally discriminated against him.

Therefore, pursuant to Section 210.A.2.b, Florida Power

and. Light Company is ordered to abate the violation by

taking the following action. Reinstatement of Mr. Thomas

J. Saporito, Jr., to his former status together with

compensation, including back pay, terms, conditions,

privileges of his employment. Further, Florida Power and

Light Company is assessed a sum equal to the aggregate

10

12

13

15

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

amount of all costs and expenses, including attorneys

fees, expert witness fees, reasonably incurred in

connection with this action, together with compensatory

damage in the amount of $ 100, 000.

Item No. 2 is to post copies of this letter in

conspicuous places in and'bout the plant office,

'including all workplaces where notices to employees are

customarily posted and maintain such for a period of 60

consecutive days from the date of posting.

The Department of Labor found FPL to have

violated the law and gave them an order to abate the

violation and to make the employee whole, naming me. And

the NRC, being the other Government agency, was fully
aware of this. This is provided to NRC as a matter of

course. It's a Memorandum of Understanding between the.

NRC and Department of Labor, and it was in force at that

time, NRC had full knowledge of this finding by Department
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of Labor, and still the NRC did nothing. They didn'

investigate this discharge or any of the conduct in there,

nothing.

So, .that's a chilling effect, the fact that

the NRC did nothing on this, even though the Department of

Labor did the initial investigation. That's Petitioner's

Exhibit 25.

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

Petitioner's Exhibit 19, to identify this for

the record, this is a two-page handwritten letter dated

February 16, 1989. Listen to what I'm about to say here,

this is very important.

When this case ended -- you know, I sent a lot

of Freedom of Information Act requests out because I knew

I had a lot of communication with the NRC and I had raised

these concerns, and I knew FP&L and the NRC had

communicated. And I was getting a lot of exempt, exempt,

exempt, for one reason or another. NRC is investigating

this, NRC is investigating that, you can't have these

documents. This went on for a long time.

20 And so one day the statutes ran out and the

21

22

23

25

NRC couldn't put that on there anymore, and I got all
these documents from the Department of Labor records. And

I went right over to Washington and got them personally.
'nd

I got them from other sources. Anyway, this is one of

the documents, Plaintiff's Exhibit 19. This is a
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1 handwri'tten letter, two pages, dated February 16, 1989,

2, and it states:

On Tuesday evening, 2-14, at about 6:45 p.m.,

4 while yet a block or two away from the courthouse on the

5 way to my hotel -- let me start over.

On Tuesday evening -- this is handwritten,

that's why I'm having trouble. On Tuesday evening, 2-14,

8 at or about 6:45 p.m., while yet a block or two away from

9 the courthouse on the way to my hotel, Mr. Bramnick -- who

10 is one of the FPL attorneys -- counsel for Respondents,

11 stopped alongside and offered me a ride to my hotel,

12 another five or so blocks away. Mr. Hideman -- who is the

13 other FPL attorney -- was in the car. Considering the

14 fact that it was dark, it appeared to be the only -- and I
15 appeared to be the only pedestrian, and I had been having

16 second thoughts about the prudence of walking alone just a

17 moment before, I accepted the offer. I informed Mr.

18 Bramnick I would be calling Mr. Steel -- who was my

19 attorney at the time -- apprising him of the contact. And

20 it's signed A.J. Iacobo, ALJ, Administrative Law Judge.

21 That document speaks for itself. What that

22 tells me as a nuclear worker is, I had a hearing before a

23 Federal Judge. Everybody left the courtroom. And when it
24 was time for the Judge to leave the courtroom, those FPL

.25
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10

was only several blocks away.

In mid June, or the latter part of June, that

same Judge issued a recommended decision and order in

favor of FPL. Now, this Administrative Law Judge, an

elderly man, extremely knowledgeable of the law -- if you

had heard him preside in that case -- this was not his

first whistleblower case. This guy, in my view, was an

expert in that one narrow paragraph of law, 5851, and yet

his findings and his recommended decision and order were

that I did not even establish a prima facie case —— not

even a prima facie case.

12 MR. STEIN: I'm going to ask a question that'

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

been asked before. Do you have any evidence that there

was inappropriate communication between FP&L attorneys and

the Judge, leading to this recommended decision and order?

MR. SAPORITO: First, I want to object to the

interruption. I want to finish my thought. The point of

this discussion in that exhibit is, in my view that'

improper contact between attorneys representing a licensed

utility and a Federal Administrative Law Judge. Whether or

not there was communication inside that car is immaterial

and irrelevant. The fact that that occurred -- as

attorneys, they go to school and they learn in this class

101 Ethics, you don't do things like that. I'm not,an

attorney, but I wouldn't go tell -- ask that Judge if he
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wanted a ride to his car right after a federal hearing.

MS. CHIDAKEL: These are improprieties that

you are alleging with regard to. Department of Labor and,

again, the question has been raised why the NRC should--

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21
'2

23

24

25

MR. SAPORITO: You'e wrong. These are

improprieties I'm raising with the licensee utility's
attorneys who represent your licensee. That's improper

conduct by those attorneys in my view, in the public's

view, for attorneys to offer a Federal Judge a ride to his

car. That's something the NRC should investigate because,

you know why, that's part of this chilling effect. Any

employee that reads that record and finds out that FPL's

attorneys can offer a judge a ride to his car and that'

acceptable conduct, even though this case came out the way

it did by this judge's hand -- and I'm not making any

innuendos here, I'm just telling you the facts. The facts

are those FPL attorneys stopped and gave this judge a ride

to his car, period. I didn't say what went on in that

car. Any conversation -- I don't have any personal

knowledge of what went on. They may have said nothing in

that car. They may have talked about fishing, for all I
know. But the facts are that these two attorneys did

that. They stopped and they picked this judge up and gave

him a ride to his car. This is an experienced

Administrative Law Judge. He's not green behind the ears.
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1 He's not wet behind the ears, so to speak. He denied I

2. established a prima fac'ie case,.with evidence that wa's

3 replete at that time -- it's even more substantial now--

4 but even at that time he did not establish a prima facie

5 case. My concern here is on bringing this in under the

6 NRC is that the NRC has jurisdiction over its licensee,

7 Florida Power and Light, and an extension of that

8 authority, two of the licensee's representatives,

9 attorneys, inasmuch as it has a chilling effect on

10 employees ability to raise safety concerns. And the fact

11 that that happened, in our view, is a chilling effect.

12 Look at this. It's a system

13 MR. STEIN: Did the judge in this case contact

14 your attorney and tell him about ex parte communication?

15 MR. SAPORITO: Yes, he did. Yes, he did. He

16 reported that contact.

17 Petitioner's Exhibit 26 is a copy of the June

18 30, 1989 Recommended Decision and Order denying the

19 complaint. I'm not going to go into this, it' a matter

20 of record, but when one reviews that record, all these

21 facts will speak for themselves. That's all I'm going to

22 say on that issue.

23 Petitioner's Exhibit 27, this is a document

24 dated June 3, 1994, Decision and Remand Order. This is

25 authored by the Honorable Secretary Robert Reich and, in a

(202) 2344433
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sense, it's saying -- I'l just read the first relevant

area here.

An employee who refuses to reveal his safety

concerns to management and asserts his right to bypass the

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

chain of command to speak directly wi.'th the NRC, Nuclear

Regulatory Commission, is protected under the Employee

Protection Provision of the Energy Reorganization Act of

1974, as amended, ERA-42 USC 5851, 1988. Covered

'employers who discipline or discharge an employee for such

conduct have violated the ERA. Administrative Law Judge

recommended that this case be dismissed because Florida

Power and Light Company, FP&L, fired complainant Thomas J.

Saporito, Jr. for what the ALJ reviewed as legitimate

reasons, three acts of insubordination. I find, however,

that one of those acts clearly was protected under the ERA

for the reasons stated above, and the others that may have

protected aspects. Therefore, I am remanding this case to

the ALJ to review the record and submit a new

recommendation on whether Saporito would have been fired

for legitimate reasons even if he had not engaged in

protected activity. And it goes on.

This Decision and Remand Order'ated June 3,

1994, Petitioner's Exhibit 27, was not kept secret from

the NRC. The NRC was copied on it. They made this

available to them. This is 1994. The case was heard in

(202) 2344433
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8

10

1989. Many years later the NRC did nothing, even though

the Secretary of Labor said that FPL violated the law.

They said it was illegal -- covered employers who

discipline or discharge employees for such conduct have

violated the ERA. If your licensee, being the NRC's

licensee, violates the ERA, guess what. It violated 10

CFR 50.7. There's no difference. It's the same

protection. It's the same law providing employee

protection against retaliation.
The NRC did not start an investigation based

on it. The NRC didn't go to the FPEL and say, hey, what

about this decision. Are you going to give this guy his

13 job back. Nothing. The NRC did nothing. They are still
14

15

waiting. They are waiting and waiting and waiting. My co-

workers see the Government waiting and waiting and waiting

16

17

18

and waiting. Do you think that's going to encourage them

to talk about safety concerns? No, it's not.

MR. HEBDON: I think we'e nearing the hour

19 :that we had agreed upon to conclude. Are you nearing

20

21

22

23

24

completion?

MR. SAPORITO: Yeah, I'm nearing completion.

In fact, I'l complete it right,there because I have the

gist of the information. If there's any other areas of

those petitions which you need an elaboration on, or if
25 there's -any other information that you received today that

(202) 2344433
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10

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

„21

22

23

24

25

would prompt some questions, I'd be willing to entertain

that at this time. But'ur position is, I'm representing

the public here. We request action by the NRC, and we

want this utility to be penalized under the law, through

licensing action.* We want a hearing before the Atomic

Safety and Licensing Board because we want an adjudicatory

process whereby we can subpoena these witnesses to testify
under oath before the NRC, produce documentary evidence on

the record. We want to be able to do all this in a public

forum so the public can see the goings on and how an

employee is retaliated against when they raise safety

concerns.

We want enforcement action taken against each

and every individual who had a hand in this discharge, and

there should be an investigation by the NRC Office of

Inspector General as to whether this violation occurred

under NRC Regulation 10 CFR 50.7, and a separate

investigation of Region II and their failure to conduct

any investigation regarding this discharge issue over the

nine years with respect to taking any enforcement action,

which is that they took none, and the Inspector General

should look into that. The NRC Inspector General should

look into that issue of why didn't NRC Region II or any

branch of the NRC take any type of enforcement action for

nine years to date, and why the NRC continues to wait for

(202) 234M33
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10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

the Department of Labor to render a decision in this

matter because that, on behalf of the public, is a very

significant safety concern and enhances a chilling effect,

not only at this nuclear plant but across the United

States. This is a generic issue. An employee has to have

the absolute right to raise safety concerns directly to

the NRC, without having to first tell it to their

managers. And in our view, the NRC has provided little or

no protection to employees who do raise concerns directly

to the NRC. And I myself can personally bear testimony

and witness to that fact. I have received no

absolutely zero -- protection from the NRC, and I do not

feel comfortable with the action the NRC has taken in the

pst nor do I feel comfortable with the lack of response

from anyone in this room representing the NRC as to how I
may be protected should I be reinstated and raise safety

concerns again at Florida Power and Light Nuclear Plants.

And with that, I will open the floor to

questions from the NRC or from the public representatives

here at this time.

21 MR. HEBDON: Anyone from the NRC have any

22

23

24

25

additional questions?

MR. STEIN: Not questions, but I will give to

Mr. Wiens a package for you to address your concerns as a

nuclear employee on whistleblower protection, what types

(202) 234M33
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1 of protections that you have. We have brochures and

various policy statements as well as the NUREG 1600, 'which

is our enforcement policy.

MR. HEBDON: Anyone else?

MR. WIENS: Well, I'd like to say a couple of

6 things. One, the transcript of this meeting will be

,available to myself I believe within about five days, five

working days, at which time I will take it and. promptly

9 turn around and it will be available -- placed in the

10 Public -Document Room, and it will be available to anyone

11 of the public for access.

12 I believe that we will mail one to Mr.

13 Saporito directly.

15

MR. SAPORITO: I appreciate that.

MR. WIENS: Probably along with the materials=

16 that might be provided me. As far as the transcript, the

17 status of the meeting, you know, our intention was not to

18 provide any agreement or disagreement with any information

19 provided here, but the information that was, that you have

20 provided us, will be evaluated and included within the

21 Director's Decision, as appropriate.

22 MR. SAPORITO: I just had a flash here about

23 one item, small significant item that will take me about

24 one minute to address here, and that was Petitioner's

25 Exhibit 33. This was a -- Petitioner's Exhibit 33, for

(202) 234~
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4

the record, is. the deposition testimony of John Odom,

which was,taken December 21, 1996, and what's signify:cant

here that we'd like the NRC to investigate is -- when he

testified at the first hearing in 1989, there was a

reference made to his personal calendar that he kept as an

10

12

'3

executive, of dates and events and meetings. And when I
was preparing for this remand hearing, that came to mind,

and I gave him a subpoena duces tecum to. bring him with

him to the deposition because FPL had never produced it in

discovery over the years or at the original hearing.

So, I asked him if he had it, and he produced

it. And I photocopied only those portions which I felt
were significant. There may have been others that I
didn't pick up on but, anyway, one of the dates in

15 question was November 20 -- or rather November 30, where

16 Odom ordered Cappas to come get me, bring, me to his office

17 ,so he could learn what my safety concerns were. And there

18 ;was some question as to Mr. Odom's knowledge of how many

20

21

22

23

hours, what time I was getting off work,,whether there

would be a whole other issue and all this stuff.

Anyway, you can't really see it on this page,

this is a photocopy, but look at the original calendar.

This page is whited out. Somebody took whiteout and

24 whited out this page. And I asked him in this deposition

25 about this particular calendar. The question was, is this,

(202) 234<433
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10

12

13

14

15

16

a copy of the pages out of what appeared to .be a calendar

book -- this is at page 256 of the deposition:

Mr. Saporito says, is this a copy of pages out

of what a) appears to be a calendar book bound in what

looks like leather

And Mr. Bramnick says, 1988 daily appointment

it's culled from Mr. 'Odom -- it's a book.

Mr. Saporito: And we'e duplicated or copied

a few pages out of that book, and I'd like to put that in

as Exhibit 1 to this deposition.

Question: Mr. Odom, what's been marked into

the record as Plaintiff's Exhibit 1, can you identify what

this document is that Mr. Bramnick is holding?

Answer: This is an appointment calendar kept

by my secretary Sher Stevenson so that she can keep track

of my appointments.

17 Question: Was that your personal property,

18 that calendar?

19 Answer: It is now. I mean--

20 Question: Was it at the time you were using

21 it?

22 Answer: I wasn't -- my secretary was using

23 it, not me. She used it for me.

24 Question: And was this in 1988 when you were

25 vice president at Turkey Point?

(202)
2344433'EAL
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Answer: Yes.

10

13

15

16

17

18

19

Question: For the year 1988, your secretary

was making entries into this calendar for you?

Answer: My secretary and whoever relieves her

from time to time.

Question: At that time in 1988, this was not

your personal property, is that true?

Answer: Yeah, that's right. It wasn't mince

I wouldn't have considered it my personal property.

Question: Did FPL buy this for you, this

calendar?

Answer: I don't remember who bought it for

me. Sher probably bought it through the company. I
really don't know. She got it.

Question: How did you come to keep it after

you left the employ of FP&L?

Answer: She gave it to me when I left the

site. It was. packed in a box when I left Turkey Point.

Question: Did you ask for it?

20 Answer: No.

21 Question: Why would she include it in there

22 if it was not your personal property?

23 Answer: I don't know why she would have

included it.
25 Question: When you discovered later at

(202) 2344433
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sometime that you had this calendar, did you try to return

it to Florida Power and Light?

Answer: No, I didn'.
Question: Why not?

10

12

13

Answer: When I discovered I had it, I was

still working for Florida Power and Light, for one, thing.

Question: After you left the employ of

Florida Power and Light, you realized you had this

calendar, didn't you?

Answer: I realized I had it before, I just
said.

Question: After you were no longer employed

by Florida Power and Light, you still had this calendar,

didn't you?

15

16

Answer: That's a fact.

Question: Why didn't you try to return it to

Florida Power and Light at that time?

18 Answer: I would have no reason.

19 Question: Well, it wasn't your property, was

20 it?

21

22

23

25

Answer: Technically, I don't know. I mean,

probably technically it's Florida Power and Light's

property.

Question: In the entire year of 1988, is it
your testimony that you never looked at what was written

(202) 2344433
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in Plaintiff's Exhibit No. 1?

Answer: No, I never said that.

5

Question: Okay.

Answer: I said I typically looked in it.
The thrust of this is, this is an executive

10

12

13

15

16

17

18

19

2,0

vice president of a nuclear plant who had a personal

calendar, who rarely, if ever, used it, but for whatever

reason, for nine years he kept it with him. It wasn'

his. He knew it wasn't his. And he supposedly kept it
with him, and it never turned up in any proceedings of the

Department of Labor nine years ago, and only now when I
ask for it and I come across a very important page,

November 30, that day, November 30, 1988, and it's whited

out. It's whited out. I think the NRC should investigate

that. I should the NRC should investigate that.

And, you know, when we talked about, Arizona

Public Service Company and their attorneys and their

ability to white out things, I find it very interesting.

MS. CHIDAKEL: Are you officially adding that

to your petition because this seems to be a new issue?

21 MR . SAPORITO : Yes ..

22 MS. CHIDAKEL: You are adding this request to

23 your petition.

24

25

MR. SAPORITO: Right, correct.

Another thing is, you know, when you white

(202) 2344433
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4

something out -- this is common sense -- when you white

something out, it's because you want to write somethi:ng in

its place. You'e not going to white out a whole page of

a: document .and not replace it with something. There's a

reason you white something out, it's to write something

over it. All the other stuff in there -- you know, one

line and stuff, but that particular page

MR. WIENS: Okay.. Susan or Mike, any

questions?

10 MR. STEIN'. No.

12

MS. CHIDAKEL: No.

MR. WIENS: I think that concludes the

13

14 .

15

16

meeting, and appreciate everybody's attendance and time.

MR. SAPORITO: Thank you very much.

(Whereupon, at 4:35 p.m., the public meeting

was concluded.)

17

18

19

20

22

23

24

25
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Introduction

The purpose of this submittal is to request, in accordance with the
provisions of Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations section 50.12 (10 CFR
550;12), "Specific exemptions", an exemption for Outdoor Fire Zones for
the Open Turbine Building at Turkey Point Units 3 and 4 from provisions
of subsection III.Q.2.a of Appendix R to 10 CFR Part 50. Appendix R sets
forth certain fire protection features pertinent to satisfying
Criterion 3 of Appendix A to Part 50. The subsection of Appendix R
referenced above addresses specific requirements for the protection of
safe shutdown capability against fire.
Under 10 CFR 550.12 the NRC may, "...upon application by any interested
person . . . grant exemptions from the requirements of
regulations . . . ." As applied to the Commission'ls fire protection
regulations by the U.S. Court of Appeals for the D.'C. Circuit in

673 F.2d 525 (D.C. Cir.),
459 U.S. 835 (1982), section 50 '2 provides, in effect,. an

alternative'means of complying with certain provisions of Appendix R,
including subsection III.G.2.a.

This exemption request supersedes and deletes previously granted
exemptions for outdoor fire zones for the Open Turbine Building, at
Turkey Point Units 3 and 4, as delineated herein.

II. Discussion

A. Background

,

Pursuant to 10 CFR 550.48(a), each operating nuclear power plant must
have a plan to satisfy Criterion 3, "Fire Protection," of Appendix A to
10 CFR Part 50. Under the terms of 10 CFR 550.48(b), "Appendix R
establishes fire protection features required to satisfy Criterion 3 of
Appendix A . . . wi'th respect to certain generic issues . . . ." In
particular, subsections III.G.2.a, b and c of Appendix R address fire
protection features for assuring safe shutdown capability. Specifically,
subsection III.G.2.a allows the separation of cables and equipment and
associated non-safety circuits of redundant trainsi of certain shutdown
systems by a three-hour fire barrier as an acceptable means of
protection; subsection III.G.2.b allows for the separation of cables and
equipment and associated non-safety circuits of redundant trains of
certain shutdown systems by 20 feet of separation, with fire detectors,
fire suppression and no intervening combustibles; and
subsection III.G.2.c allows the enclosure of cable and equipment and
associated non-safety circuits in a one-hour fire barrier, with fire
detectors and an automatic fire suppression system, as an acceptable
alternative.
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:0
The standards applied by the NRC in decreasing importance to grant an
exemption from regulatory requirements are set forth in 10 CFR 550.12.
The standards are that:

(a) The Commission may, upon application by an interested person or
upon its own initiative, grant exemptions from the requirements of
the regulations of this part, which are

(1) Authorized by law, will not present an undue risk to the public
health and safety, and are consistent with the common defense and
security.

(2) The Commission will not consider granting an exemption unless
special circumstances are present.

Application of this exemption procedure within the context of
the Commission's fire protection regulations was considered by the Court
of Appeals for the D.C. Circuit in the case. So
applied,.the court found that 10 CFR 550.12 provides, in effect, an
alternative means of complying with certain fire protection requirements,
including the options specified in subsections III..G.2.a and c for the
protection of safe shutdown capability. 673 F.2d
at 528-34. In the words of the court, "if the company can prove that
another method works as well as one of the three stipulated by the NRCt [in subsections III.G.2.a, b, and c], in light of the identified
fire hazards at its plant, it may continue to employ that method."

673 F.2d at 534. As detailed below, Florida Power and
Light Company (FPL) requests an exemption from the:application of certain
requirements of subsection III.G.2.a for the reasons stated in the
specified bases.

This exemption request contains four substantive sections. Section I is
an introduction. In Section II, FPL sets forth background on the
regulatory requirements applicable to the proposed exemption, as summary
of the requested exemption, and the standards that apply to NRC's review
of the proposal. Section III contains a summary of the technical bases
for the requested exemption. Section IV provides a detailed description
of the fire zones at issue and the essential equipment, combustible
loads,. and fire protection features in each fire zone. Section V
evaluates several issues raised by NRC in previous exchanges of
correspondence relating to the previously requested outdoor exemptions,
and provides a basis for resolution of those issues.
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B. Requested Exemption

Subsection III.G.2.a of Appendix R to 10 CFR Part 50 requires that cable~

~

and equipment and associated non-safety circuits of a redundant train of
certain shutdown apparatus in the same fire area be separated by a fire
barrier having a 3-hour rating. FPL requests an exemption for Outdoor
Fire Zones for the Open Turbine Building permitting the use of the
following in lieu of subsection III.G.2.a requirements:

1) Separation of cables and equipment and associated non-safety
circuits of redundant trains within the Open Turbine Building
between column lines A and E by a fire barrier having a 1-hour
rating. Automatic fixed water spray fire suppression systems are
provided for the major combustible sources and turbine lube oil
equipment, and automatic wet pipe sprinklers are provided for area
coverage including turbine lube oil distribution piping locations as
shown on Figures 1 and 2. However, no fire detection is provided
for this area.

\

2) Separation of cables and equipment and associated non-safety
circuits of redundant trains within the Open Turbine Building and
adjoining areas between column lines E and J, by a -fire barrier
having a 25-minute rating. Automatic wet pipe sprinkler coverage is
provided between column lines E and J as shown on Figures 1 and 2.
However, no fire detection is provided for the area between column
lines E and J,.

Separation of cables and equipment and associated non-safety
circuits of redundant trains within the Open Turbine Building and
adjoining areas between column lines E and J, by a horizontal,
distance of more than 20 feet with no significant intervening
combustibles. Automatic wet pipe sprinkler coverage is provided
between column lines E and J as shown on Figures 1 and 2 ~ However,
no fire detection is provided for the area between column lines E
and J,.
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C. Pire Zones Associated with the Exemption

The fire zones within the scope of the exemption request are listed below
with respect to the exemption sections to which they apply:

II.B.1 Fire Zones 66, 69, 78 West of column line 'E', 80 between
column lines 'A'nd 'E', 82, 83 West of column line 'E', 85
between column lines 'A'nd 'E', 87, 91, 92,,105 West of
column line 'E', and 117 West of column line 'E'.

II.B.2 Fire Zones 78 East of column line 'E', 79 West of column
80 East of column. line 'E', 83 East of .column line 'E',

West of column line J~, 85 East of column line 'E', 88,
West of column line J~, 105 East of column line 'E', 117
column line 'E'.

line J~
84
89

East of

Fire Zones 78 East of column line 'E', 79 West of column line J~
80 East of column line 'E', 83 East of column line 'E', 84

West of column line J~ , 85 East of column line 'E', 88, 89
West of column line J~, 105 East of column line 'E', 117 East of
column line 'E'

66
69
78 (partial)
79 (partial)
80 (partial)
82
83
84 (partial)
85 (partial)
87
SS (partial)

89 (partial)
91
92
105
117-

Unit 4 Steam Generator Feed Pump Area
Unit 3 Steam Generator Feed Pump Area
Unit 4 Instrument Air Equipment Area
Area West of Unit 4 Containment
Unit 4 Main Condenser Area
Unit 4 Auxiliary Transformer Area
Unit 3 Instrument Air Equipment Area
Unit 3 and 4 Auxiliary Feedwater Pump Area
Unit 3 Main Condenser Area
Unit 3 Auxiliary Transformer Area
Unit 3 Switchgear/Emergencey Diesel Generator
Vestibule
Unit 3 Condensate Storage Tank Area
Unit 4 Condensate Pump Area
Unit 3 Condensate Pump Area
Units 3 and 4 Turbine Building Mezzanine Deck
Units 3 and 4 Turbine Deck

A detailed description of the combustible loading, installed essential
equipment and fire detection and suppression features for the fire zones
included in the exemption request is provided in Section IV.
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E. Bases for Requested Exemption

The requested exemption is consistent with the requirements of
~

~

~10 CFR 50 '2 and should be granted. First, in accordance with
subsection 50.12(a)(1), it is clear from the discussion herein that the
exemption sought by FPL for Turkey Point is authorized by law, will not
present an undue risk to the public health and safety, and is consistent
with the common defense and security.

(1) As discussed above, exemptions from
Appendix R are expressly authorized by law. This authority is
confirmed by past Commission practice since the promulgation of
Appendix R, under which the Commission has granted numerous
exemptions from Appendix R requirements. In its Staff Requirements
Memorandum dated June 27, 1994, "Options for Resolving the Thermo-
Lag Fire Barrier Issues," the Commission reaffirmed this practice as.
specifically applied to exemptions involving the use of Thermo-Lag
as a fire barrier. In that letter, the Staff'tated that the
Commission would consider specific exemptions, from certain technical
requirements of Appendix R, "provided the licensee submits a
technical basis that demonstrates the in-plant condition provides an
adequate level of fire safety." Therefore, by law-, the Commission
is authorized to grant exemptions from Appendix R.

(2) ' The proposed exemptions from Appendix R

requirements pose no undue risk to the .public health and safety
because an adequate level of fire protection is maintained. As
demonstrated in the discussion below, the existing fire barriers at
Turkey Point, together with fire protection measures, administrative
controls, and the unique outdoor nature of the areas in question,
satisfy the underlying intent of the rule, which is to assure that
plant shutdown can be accomplished in the event of a fire. As such,
adequate, protection of the public health and safety is provided.

(3) Common
defense and security issues are not implicated by the proposed
exemption because no safeguards issues or equipment are affected by
the request.

Second, consistent with the requirements of subsection 50.12(a)(2),
special circumstances are present. In particular, as discussed below,
special circumstances exist within the terms of subsections
50.12 (a) (2) (ii) and (iii) .

-- Application of the regulation in thet particular circumstances either would not serve the underlying purpose of
the rule or is not necessary to achieve the underlying purpose of the
rule



II

0

0



Attachment to L-97-181 Page 8 of 83

The purpose of the NRC's fire protection regulations is to assure that a

fire in a nuclear power plant will not disable the capability to safely
shut down the plant. The particular aspects of the regulations pertinent

~

~

here concern the protection of components associated with achieving and
maintaining safe shutdown conditions. As discussed above in this
request, the granting of the exemption is consistent with preserving safe
shutdown capability by assuring, through appropriate use of fire barrier
material, that shutdown capability will, in fact, be maintained.
Therefore, the underlying intent of the rule will be met. Thus,
application of the regulation in the particular circumstances is not
necessary to achieve the underlying purpose of the rule.

Compliance would result in undue hardship
or other cost's that are significantly in excess of those contemplated
when the regulation was adopted, or that are significantly in excess of
those incurred by others similarly situated;

The coSts of regulatory compliance contemplated when Appendix R was

adopted were limited to those related to the installation of fire barrier
material to meet specific Appendix R requirements. At that time, the
Commission did not contemplate additional expenses that reactor licensees
might incur to replace degraded barrier material that was once reasonably
relied upon by the NRC and its licensees as qualified. FPL has spent
more than four million dollars on outdoor fire barriers at Turkey Point
in order to satisfy the originally contemplated Appendix R barrier
material requirements in the areas covered by this exemption request.
FPL estimates that an additional expenditure approaching three million
dollars would be necessary to upgrade Thermo-Lag barriers to meet the
literal requirements of Appendix R. Thus, strict compliance by FPL with
the Commission's fire protection regulations would result in costs
significantly in excess of those originally contemplated.

III. Engineering Assessment

The scope and technical justification for the exemption request for
outdoor fire zones for the Open Turbine Building is presented in this
section. A more detailed description of the fire zones and associated
essential equipment, combustible loads and fire protection features is
presented in Section XV. Section V reflects responses to previous NRC

requests for additional information, edited for consistency with this
exemption request, and describes analyses specifically prepared to
support this exemption request.

Technical justification for granting the exemption request is based on
characteristics of Open Turbine Building outdoor areas, types and
quantities of in situ combustible materials, control of transient
combustible materials, proposed modifications to augment fire protection
and suppression features, and providing adequate protection to ensuie
that, in the event of a fire, at least one train of safe shutdown
equipment and components is available. If the rating of the fire barrier
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assembly is less than the'pplicable 1-hour or 25-minutes and is not
justified by fire hazards assessments, then the barrier does not meet the
requirements of the exemption request and modifications will be
per formed.

The outdoor areas for the Open Turbine Building addressed in this
exemption request possess special features which reduce the effect of
fires. The turbine deck is open to the sky and the intermediate
(Mezzanine) and grade levels have open sides. As such, ceiling jet
layers (in the case of the turbine deck) and stratified hot gases are not
the concern as with enclosed areas. The fire energy is not localized'y
physical boundaries and dissipates quickly with the large heat sink.
Major in situ combustibles in the Open Turbine Building, such as
transformers and hydrogen seal oil units, are contained and have
automatic suppression systems. Although the load center and switchgear
rooms .are located within the Open Turbine Building perimeter, these rooms
are separated from the rest of the building by 3-.hour rated fire barriers
and are not within the scope of this exemption request.

t A description of the in situ combustible load, fire control and fire
.,protection features for each Open Turbine Building outdoor fire zone is
provided in Sections IV.B and V.D herein. The turbine deck, in addition
to being wide open, also has very low combustible loads. The hydrogen
supply line passes along the west side of the Open Turbine Building. The
hydrogen source is located remotely from the Open Turbine Building and is
isolated from the Unit 3 and 4 generators during power operation. Other
in situ combustible sources include turbine lube oil in guarded piping
and lube oil in the condensate pump, feedwater pump and heater drain pump
locations. The zones transitioning between the containments and turbine
building are also open and combustible loads consist mainly of pumps,
valves and raceways.

Throughout most of the Open Turbine Building cable trays are sparsely
populated and located in horizontal, vertical and askew runs, at grade
elevation, up walls and in free space. The cable in trays was either
coated with Flammastic 71A or 77 (and certain of these cable coatings are
maintained, as provided in UFSAR Appendix 9.6A, paragraph 2.4.D.3.f) or
is qualified to IEEE-383, 1974 standards. Except for the open vestibule
areas east of the switchgear rooms, the fuel load is so low and.spread
.out that the fuel contribution from the cable and raceway protection is
not considered significant.

The small quantity of lubricating oil in pumps is considered to be
insignificant as an in situ combustible hazard because the oil is
contained in reservoirs encased within the pumps. The relatively massive
steel casings would mitigate the propagation of flame from a credible
exposure fire to the oil in the reservoirs, and would provide protection
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equivalent to containers required by NFPA 30, consistent with Generic
Letter 86-10, Supplement 1 guidance.

The above paragraphs describe typical in situ combustible loading that
can be characterized as negligible. The only area regarded as having a
significant combustible loading is the area subject to the postulated
low-pressure turbine and/or generator lube oil leak as a result of
bearing seal gross failure. Modifications are proposed to accommodate
this scenario.

The Turkey Point Combustible Control Program. does not allow storage of
combustibles in outdoor areas within or near the Open Turbine Building
that contain safety related equipment or cables. Procedures require that
flammable liquids be attended at all times and a special permit is
required for quantities greater than 5 gallons. Hence, transient
combustible controls assure that.a worst case transient fire caused by a
spill would be far below a hazard level that could challenge protected
raceways and components. There are very few transient combustibles in
the plant at any one time, and those few have sufficient controls.
Therefore, the potential accumulation of transient combustibles would not
challenge the .fire-resistive capability of fire barriers. Additionally,t the fire brigade response time for drills and actual outdoor fires is
less than 15 minutes after detection, which is well below fire barrier
fire endurance capabilities (see Sections V.E and V.J).

'IV.

This section provides an overview of the existing outdoor fire zone
configurations for the Open Turbine Building., combustible loading,
installed essential equipment and fire detection and fire suppression
features. While most of this information is provided in Appendix 9.6A of
the UFSAR, .some additional information. is also presented in the following
table to facilitate NRC review.
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SUMMARY OF EXISTING OPEN TURBINE BUILDING FIRE ZONE FACILITIES

FIRE

ZONE

66

69

78

79

80

82

83

COMBUSTIBLE.

LOAD (BTU)

Negligible

Negligible

1.5x 10

Negligible

Negligible

8.74 x 10

1.5 x 10

SOURCE OF IN SITU

COMBUSTIBLE

Cable,

< 100 gal. Lube Oil in each of

2 SGF Pumps

Cable,

(100 gal. Lube Oil in each of

2 SGF Pumps

Cable,

1000 gal. in Lube Oil

Conditioner

Cable,

Guard House and Access

Control Enclosures

Trays located 13'bove grade

Cable,

Guarded Turbine Lube Oil

Piping

Cable,

5824 gal. in Auxiliary

Transformer and Hydrogen Seal

Oil Equipment,

Generator Hydrogen Piping

Cable,

1000 gal. in Lube Oil

Conditioner,

Generator Hydrogen Piping

AVAILABLEFIRE PROTECTION;

FEATURES

Wet pipe sprinkler system

Extinguishers, Hose Station and Hydrant

Wet pipe sprinkler system

Extinguishers and Hose Station

Fixed water spray over lube oil filterand

pump system

Wet pipe sprinkler coverage over

turbine lube oil piping

Extinguishers, Hose Station and Hydrant

Extinguishers and Hose Stations

Wet pipe sprinkler coverage beneath

lube oil piping and Condenser pit
Extinguishers, Hose Station and Hydrant

Fixed water spray suppression with

thermal detection which ailnunciates in

the Control Room

Extinguishers, Hose Station and Hydrant

Fixed water spray over lube oil filterand

pump system

Wet pipe sprinkler coverage over

turbine lube oil piping

Extinguishers, Hose Station and Hydrant

ESSENTIAL
— EQUIPMENT

Steam Generator

Feedwater Pumps

Steam Generator

Feedwater Pumps

Heater Drain

Pumps

None

None

None

Heater Drain

Pumps

SEPARATION

Spurious Action

ONLY Concern

Spurious Action

ONLY Concern

Spurious Action

ONLYConcern

Spurious Action

ONLY Concern



0



~ ' ~ ~ ~ ~

~ ~

~ ~
~ ~ I ~ . I I I ~ I I ~

~ I

I ~
' ' '

~ I ' ~ ~
' I

~
~ I ~ I ~

~ ~ I I '

~ ~ ~
'

~ I ~ '
~

~ ~ ~ ~ I ~ ~

I ~ ' ~

R5 ~ ~
~ I ' I

~ I '

~ ~
'

I ~ ~

I ' ' I I

~
''

~ ~

I ~
'

~ ~
'

~ ' I I I
~ ~

'

I ' I ~ ~ ~ I ~
' ' '

I I I

I ~

I I '

I ' I ' ' I I

I I ~ I

I'l ~ I I '
~

I ~

I ~ ~
'

~ ~ ~ ~ ~
' I '





Attachment to L-97-181 Page 13 of 83

Layout of the Open Turbine Building

The Open Turbine Building configuration at Turkey Point Units 3 and 4 is
unique in the industry. It is an assembly of platforms, walkways and
open deck supported by structural steel, a virtually open structure
rather than an enclosed building. As such, the turbine area is open to
weather and prevailing breezes. The main and startup transformers are
located just west of the structure, and the load center and switchgear
rooms are enclosed and located within the Open Turbine Building
perimeter.

The building layout consists of three major platforms (refer to Figures 1
and 2). The grade level is a reinforced concrete slab at plant elevation
El. 18'0" and provides walk-in access from all sides. The steam
generator feed pumps and heater drain pumps are located at grade. The
condensate pumps are located near the condenser in a pit below grade and
the auxiliary feedwater pumps are located just east of the Open Turbine
Building perimeter. The auxiliary transformers are located in an open
area just inside the west column line. Hydrogen seal oil units are near
their respective auxiliary transformers.

The mezzanine level is at approximately El. 30'0" and consists of a
series of access platforms and walkways. The platforms are a combination
of reinforced concrete and checker plate construction supported by
structural steel. The mezzanine platforms do not extend over the areas
where the condensate pumps, hydrogen seal oil units and auxiliary
transformers are located. Much of the area beneath the turbines and
generators are open to grade below the turbine deck. The only major
electrical components located at this level are the exhaust fans for the
steam generator feed pump areas.

At plant El. 42'0", the turbine deck is a substantial reinforced concrete
platform, with small sections of grating and supported by building
structural steel members. The turbine deck supports the turbine building
crane and provides maintenance access to the turbines and generators.
There are no sides or roofs for the turbine deck.

The Open Turbine Building is a substantial structure, supported
independently of the control building, auxiliary building and
containments. The structure is designed to withstand hurricane force
winds per the South Florida Building Code. No structural damage resulted
from Hurricane Andrew.

Combustible Loadst B.

In situ combustible materials consist of transformer cooling oil, turbine
lube oil, generator hydrogen and seal oil, pump lube oil, grease and
cable insulation. The primary combustible loading source in the Open
Turbine Building is the volume of cooling oil contained within the
transformers'. The combined combustible loading of a hydrogen seal oil
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unit and auxiliary transformer is. less than 6000 gallons (56 lb/ft ) of
oil with an assumed .heating value (high end of range) of 20,000 BTU/lb.

The small quantity of lubricating oil in pumps is considered an

~ ~

~

insignificant in situ combustible because the oil is contained in
reservoirs encased within the pumps. The relatively massive steel
casings would mitigate the propagation of flame from a credible exposure
fire to the oil in the reservoirs.

The remaining in situ combustible material loads are sparsely populated
cable trays, primarily located 18 to 20 feet above grade, and Thermo-Lag.
The wrapped raceways contain cables for a number of control and power
supplies, including the control power for the emergency diesel
generators, switchgear and load centers. The fuel load is so low and
spread out, that cable and Thermo-Lag are not considered significant and
are represented as such in the preceding tabulation. Also, since the in
situ combustibles are not signifi'cant, there is no threat to wrapped

,
conduits.-

For reasons which are explained more fully in Sections IV.F and V.D, the
hydrogen supply lines and turbine lube oil piping are not considered to
be major combustible sources or credible fire hazards to wrapped fire
barrier assemblies.'evertheless, an oil fire scenario, involving lube
oil leakage from low-pressure turbine and/or generator bearing oil seals,
was selected and evaluated for its potential effect on plant safe
shutdown capability. Modifications are proposed to protect the areas
subject to this scenario.

In addition, transient combustibles are permitted within the Open Turbine
Building under administrative controls. Transient combustibles may
include lube oil, paint, acetylene, cleaning fluids and rags as necessary
for maintenance. During unit power operation, these materials are only
brought in during use and removed when work is completed. Fluids are
transported in appropriate shipping containers. No transient combustible
materials are stored in or near the Open Turbine Building. As such,
transient combustibles are not considered to be a significant combustible
load or to create a significant fire hazard.

C. Fire Prevention Features

The Open Turbine Building structure is constructed of fire resistant
materials. Fire prevention features are also applied to minimize the
fire potential of specific hazards.

The primary method of fire prevention is containment of fluids. Turbine
lube oil piping is encased in guard pipes which drain to the lube oil
reservoir located outside of the Open Turbine Building. Leakage from the
auxiliary transformers or hydrogen seal oil units is prevented from
spreading by being contained within concrete curbs and channeled to safe
drainage areas outside of,the Open Turbine Building,.
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,'D ~ Fire Detection Features

e In .general, plant areas containing safety .related or safe shutdown
equipment which are susceptible to substantial fire hazards are provided
with fire detection. Some of these and other areas which contain
relatively high in situ combustible loading, or could significantly
affect plant operation in event of a fire, are provided with fire
suppression as wells As such, only the transformers and hydrogen seal
oil facilities are provided with thermal detection .which alarms in the
Control Room..

E. Fire Suppression Features

Transformers and hydrogen seal oil units are protected by fixed water
spray fire suppression systems, supplemented by local fire extinguishers.
Secondary protection is also provided by nearby standpipe hose stations
and hydrants.

Since there is no hot piping or exposed circuits directly beneath the
turbine lube oil piping, the absence of in situ ignition sources makes a
lube oil fire extremely unlikely. Even so, wet-pipe sprinkler systems
provide coverage for plant floor areas below the turbine deck, beneatht turbine lube oil piping and in the condenser pit. Any leakage from lube
oil piping falling to the floor will flow towards local area drains and
the condenser pit sump. Similarly, flow from the sprinkler heads would
tend to flow along the same paths.

F. Credible Fire Scenarios

Auxiliary transformers and hydrogen, seal oil units .are acknowledged as
significant combustible loads and fire protection features are applied
accordingly. This section addresses the credibility and consequences of
fires from other combustible sources.

Westinghouse Electric Company, the vendor for the Turkey Point Unit 3 and
4 turbines, has stated that there have been very few reports of
significant fires associated with their turbine and -auxiliaries. This
was attributed to the guard pipe design around the lube and control oil
piping as well as the welded joints in the lube oil piping. However, of
the oil leaks known to have occurred, the most common is lube oil leakage
resulting from failure of the bearing oil seals. Such leakage's can
range from a few drops to gross leakage of several, gallons per minute.

A turbine failure causing a failure to the lube oil system is considered
an extremely low probability event at Turkey Point because of the fully
integral turbine rotor design and the regular maintenance and testing of
the turbine control features. Nevertheless, because such events have
occurred in the past, aspects of these events were considered as they
relate to Turkey Point. The following is a summary of the review, with
more details provided in Sections V. F, V. G and V. H herein.
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As a result of turbine blade failure, Fermi experienced a brief, hydrogen
fire, an oil/water spill and damage to the exciter, generator, condenser,
No. 3 low.-pressure turbine, and the turbine building, service and stator
cooling, water systems. Although of substantially different design (BWR
with a General Electric Corporation turbine and closed turbine building),it is worth noting that 'the hydrogen fire was limited due to the "charge-
and-isolate" method of hydrogen supply operation. A similar method of
operation. is used at Turkey Point and would limit any hydrogen fire.
As a PWR with a Westinghouse turbine, the Salem event is more relevant to
Turkey Point. This event occurred during testing, where multiple
failures led to a turbine overspeed condition. Many of the preventive
design and control features at Turkey Point were either not available or
not operable at Salem. Overspeed resulted in missile generation and a
hydrogen fire.
None of the guarded lube oil piping was ruptured, which is not unexpectedif the Salem lube oil piping configuration is similar to that at Turkey
Point. The main turbine lube oil piping header at Turkey Point is
located outside of the turbine pedestal, just below the operating deck.t In the zone of influence for the trajectory of any low-pressure turbine
missile, the line of sight between turbine rotor and lube oil piping is
effectively blocked by the pedestal. Therefore, lube oil piping is not
vulnerable to direct impact from a postulated turbine missile.

Furthermore,,the occurrence of a missile from turbine overspeed is
extremely unlikely at Turkey Point by virtue of turbine design and its
control and protection features. The main governor controls turbine
speed. The auxiliary governor arrests the turbine speed increase at
approximately 103% of. rated speed, and is also equipped with an
acceleration feature which closes valves in anticipation of overspeed.
As additional backup, a mechanical overspeed device is provided to trip
the turbine at approximately 111-: of rated speed.

Xn addition, the original Turkey Point turbine rotor has been replaced by
a full> integral rotor design. Analyses show that fully integral rotor
designs significantly reduce the likelihood of missile generation.
Although stress corrosion was found to be the dominant mechanism for
determining the potential for missile generation, analysis for

120'verspeed,showsthat the probability of rotor burst by this mechanism
does not exceed 1 in 10,000 even after 30 years of running time.

In summary, based on the preceding, the potential for turbine missile
generation is extremely low, and the vulne.".ability of turbine lube oil
piping to any credible postulated turbine missile .is virtually zero.
Therefore, there is no credible mechanism for gross failure of turbine
lube oil piping.
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Even so, because Salem is also a Westinghouse plant and because turbine

~

~

~

missiles were involved in the event, additional turbine missile scenarios
were evaluated for Turkey Point. Regardless of the mechanistic
credibility., a scenario was postul'ated that a turb'ine missile could
rupture condenser tubes, that lube oil leakage would occur at the low-
pressure turbine and/or generator bearings, and that the lube oil would
ignite and .spill to the floor beneath the generator and into the
condenser pit. The evaluation concluded that there is no mechanism for
rupture of circulating water piping or waterbox expansion joints, and
that there are sufficient automatic and procedural controls to prevent
flooding the condenser shell to overflow at the condenser-turbine joint
seal. Furthermore, circulating water flooding would be contained in the
pit, and burning oil would be suppressed by sprinkler actuation inside
the building. Therefore, the combination of a turbine lube oil fire and
unmitigated flooding of circulating water is not a credible scenario at
Turkey..Point.

FPL has evaluated the impact of a lube oil fire scenario-postulated to
result from failure of low-pressure turbine and/or generator/excitert bearing oil seals. 'ailures elsewhere in the lube oil piping would be
contained by the guard pipe and drained back to the lube oil reservoir.
Therefore, lube oil leakage from pipe areas other than at the bearing oil
seals is not considered credible.

Lube oil leaking from the generator/exciter and/or low-pressure turbine
bearings would fall to the area directly below the bearings. Oil that
did not .fall directly into the condenser pit would fall to the turbine
building floor at grade elevation. A walkdown was performed to identify
the flow paths of oil.leaking from the turbine bearing seals'urbine
bearing oil leakage would either flow to area drains or flow toward the
condenser pit sump.

An analysis was performed to determine the impact of a fire in,these
areas: Cables and raceways in the immediate proximity were identified
and evaluated. The assumptions and methodology are consistent with those
described in UFSAR Appendix 9.6A. In addition, sprinkler coverage and
area drainage designs were evaluated. The drainage design with curbs
will be sufficient to limit flow spread. The existing sprinkler system
is being augmented in the area east of the turbine centerline and near
the condensate pumps to provide additional protection for raceway in the
Control Building vestibule area. Even so, circuits and raceways subject
to exposure fire and which are necessary to support safe shutdown were
identified as requiring 1-hour rated fire protection, and therefore
require modifications accordingly.
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,A hydrogen supply header is routed in the Open Turbine Building serving
the main generator manifold. The primary supply header enters the
turbine building from the north along column line A. The header
continues along the far west side of the turbine building, where it
connects with a north-south header serving both nuclear units.

The header serves the main generator hydrogen manifolds, located west of
the turbine shaft centerline. Not only are the manifold stations over SO

feet from protected circuits, but the associated pipe sizes are no larger
than 1/2-inch. In addition, a wet pipe fire .suppression system is
provided where the hydrogen manifolds are located.

The hydrogen supply header is 1-inch, Schedule 40 piping with welded
fittings. As such it is well contained and not considered a combustible
threat,. Furthermore, due to the open nature of the surroundings, any
hydrogen leak that might occur would be quickly diluted and dissipated.

G. Smoke Migration

There is almost always a breeze at the Turkey Point plant site. Winds
can come from any d'irection, but prevailing winds are from the east andt southeast. As such, the prevailing tendency would be for smoke and hot
gases from a lube oil fire to be pushed westward out of the Open Turbine
Building and away from the main power block. Furthermore, since the Open
Turbine Building is open on all sides, winds from any direction tend to
blow through. This would prevent any significant accumulation of smoke
and hot gases within the Open Turbine Building.

In its coastal location, having no breeze at Turkey Point is an extremely
rare occurrence. This could happen during a temperature inversion in the
atmosphere. Even so, should a fire occur within the Open Turbine
Building, most of the smoke and hot gases would flow out fr'om the open
sides of the building, and dissipate while rising in the open air. The
small portion of smoke and hot gases remaining in the Open Turbine
Building that is not cooled by the sprinkler system would tend to collect
beneath the turbine deck. The turbine deck is a substantial, reinforced
concrete platform supported by comparable structural steel beams and
columns. The beams themselves would form pockets and barriers for
outflow. Even so, the integrity of this massive structure would not be
compromised by any smoke and hot gases that may collect there.
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Even so, the potential effects of smoke from a postulated turbine lube
oil fire on facilities outside the direct influence of the fire were

e considered. The facilities considered potentially affected are the Unit
3 emergency diesel-generator building, control building and the auxiliary
building. The diesel building lies northeast of the Unit 3 condenser
pit. The .closest building opening is for the 3B diesel room ventilation
(includes engine air intake) which is approximately 90 feet from the
condenser pit. If the wind were out of the southwest (toward the diesel
building) it would be obstructed on the ground elevation (in order of
obstruction) by the condensate polishing system components, then by the
main/startup and auxiliary transformers and finally by motor control
centers and feedwater heaters. Also, two rows of security/missile
grating and the condensate storage tank lie between the condenser pit and
the 3B diesel room air intake. Plus, the diesel radiator fans exhaust
toward the condenser pit, which would tend to push ground level air away
from the diesel building. Finally, in addition to all this, a manually
operated water curtain is available for smoke mitigation at the diesel
air intake grating. As such, smoke from a postulated turbine lube oil
fire will not compromise Unit 3 diesel-generator operation.

For the control building, specifically the control room,-there are three
supply intakes, one for normal operation and two for operation under.
emergency conditions. The control room air conditioning system cantoperate with normal intake, as direct makeup to the system, emergency
intake with high-efficiency filtration and purification (charcoal
filters), op operation with no air intake. If necessary, the emergency
dampers may also be closed resulting in a 100% recirculated airflow.
Should a fire occur outside the control room resulting in smoke intrusion
into the control room, control room operators could close the normal
supply damper and go to the emergency recirculation configuration.
Depending on the severity of the smoke intrusion, the operators may elect
to go to emergency recirculation with minimal outside supply air or to
100. recirculation. An air duct smoke detector is located in the makeup
air supply duct which would provide indication, in the control room upon
detection of smoke.

The control building is situated between the condenser pits and the
auxiliary building. The once-through ventilation system supply and
exhaust locations are on the roof of the auxiliary building. The supply
fan intake is over 100 feet from the edge of the auxiliary building.
Assuming a favorable wind for this scenario, the smoke would need to rise
to the roof elevation and then descend across the roof to the ventilation
intake. This is not a credible scenario, thus the auxiliary building is
not vulnerable to the effects of smoke from a fire in the condenser pit
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H. Safe Shutdown Capability

Plant areas containing safety related or safe shutdown equipment which
are susceptible to substantial fire hazards are provided 'with detection.
Some of these and other areas which contain relatively high in situ
combustible loading or could significantly affect plant operation in
event of a fire are provided with fire suppression as well.. Outdoor
areas without automatic fire detection capabilities either do not contain
in situ combustibles or ignition sources which will cause a significant
fire,. or potential losses have been deemed of no consequence to plant
safe operation or safe shutdown capability.

An additional Open Turbine Building transient has been analyzed. The
transient is a postulated turbine lube oil fire resulting from failed
low-piessure turbine and/or generator'earings. The exposure fire is
restricted to the condenser/condensate pump pit and to a floor area pool
contained within nominal column lines B and D east-west, and north-south
at column- lines 23 and 25 for Unit 3 and column lines 30 and 32 'for Unit
4. The wet-pipe sprinkler systems protecting these areas will be
designed to meet or exceed NFPA 13 requirements. Safe shutdown circuits
in these areas will be protected by 1-hour rated fire barriers.

In these areas, while transient combustible materials, could potentiallytcause a significant fire, those materials are strictly controlled. In
these cases,, plant personnel are required to continuously .accompany a
transient combustible liquid and, therefore, provide the primary means of
detection and reporting for a fire, even in areas where detection
facilities are installed. This control is supplemented by fire watch
rove. Thus, a study to determine what percentage of time these areas are
occupied by plant personnel was deemed unnecessary.

Based on the preceding, a fire which could challenge an outdoor fire
barrier system is extremely unlikely. Even so, the fire brigade staffing
and training complies with requirements as provided in 10 CFR 50,
Appendix R, Sections III.H and III.I. All fire brigade members are
trained at an accredited fire training facility once a year. This
facility exercises the leadership skills of the fire brigade members
through training with live fires.

In addition, fire brigade response/control times for actual fires at
Turkey Point have been recorded. "Response Time" is defined as the time
it takes for the fire brigade to arrive at the scene. "Control Time" is
defined as the time required to extinguish the fire. The fire brigade
control/response time data for unstaged fires during the period 1989-1997

~~

~~

is presented in Section V.J. It should be noted that some of the fires
were extinguished before the full fire brigade complement arrived. Based
on the preceding, the fire detection features are sufficient for fire
fighting support.
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The fire zones listed in Section II.C are located in the Open Turbine
Building and are included in the "Transient Combustible Control Area" for

~

~

the plant.

Operator actions are vital to maintaining safe operation or achieving
safe shutdown of the plant in event of a fire. Training for proper
response to a fire event is fully integrated in the Turkey Point training
.program, and is based on the Procedure O-ONOP-016.10, Pre-Fire Plan
Guidelines and Safe Shutdown Manual Actions. This procedure contains
detailed information and prescriptions on fire fighting and ventilation
facilities, safe shutdown equipment availability, and manual actions
required to mitigate equipment spurious actions.

In summary, the use of fire barriers and separation of safe shutdown
circuits, substantial safe shutdown circuit coverage by fire detection
and suppression system, well-trained operators, and a well-trained and
responsive fire brigade provide defense-in-depth for assuring safe
shutdown capability.

Proposed Modifications

Modifications are required, based on a postulated turbine lube oil 'fire,t to support the bases, assumptions and conclusions presented in support of
this exemption request. The proposed modifications will be evaluated
with respect to 10 CFR 50.59 requirements, and are summarized as follows:

In determining the scope of additional suppression required, two
principal items were considered: The location of the potential fire
hazards and the location of the cables to be protected. Figures 1 and 2
illustrate the scope of the existing suppression coverage, the proposed
additional suppression and the general location of .the Thermo-Lag
protected cables. As discussed above, there was a concern 'for the area
below the generator since this was a potential location for the
accumulation of lube oil in the postulated turbine bearing seal failure
event. There is also a significant inventory of cables along the east
side of the Turkey Point Unit 3 and 4 Open Turbine Buildings to be
protected from effects of the postulated fire. The evaluation
demonstrates that the existing and proposed additions to the sprinkler
system between column lines A and J provide adequate protection to those
raceways in the Open Turbine Building and east of column line J,. combined
with the barrier upgrades described below.t Also proposed is the replacement of sidewall sprinkler heads in the
condenser pit. A previous inspection questioned the coverage provided by
the existing sprinkler heads. Although the head type and spacing were in
accordance with industry practice at the time of installation, the
sprinkler heads will be replaced to assure coverage in accordance with
National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) standards. The augmented
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coverage will include the area below the circulating water expansion
joints.

In concurrence with. the postulated fire hazard discussed in Section IV.F
above, FPL will provide a 1-hour fire rating for Thermo-Lag protection
required and located between column lines A and E, and within the
condenser pits in both the Unit 3 and 4 Open Turbine buildings. The
intent of the proposed scope of the upgrades is to provide a 1-hour fire
barrier with suppression between column lines A and E and in the
condenser pits for both Units 3 and 4.

In concurrence with the postulated fire hazard discussed in Section IV.F,
FPL will provide 25-minute rated fire barriers for raceway protected by
fire barrier between column lines E and J,. The proposed augmented
suppression and containment of the postulated fire hazard to the west of
column line D and in the condenser pit minimizes the threat to the east.
Also, the augmented suppression proposed east of column line D provides
additional protection. Finally, the Open Turbine Building itself, with
varying elevations precluding the accumulation of hot gases, also serves
to mitigate the threat of the postulated fire hazard.

Curbs, or ramps, will be installed north-south at grade elevation between
column lines B and D to limit lube oil flow westward and divert flow to
the condenser and condensate pump pits. The combination of these curbs,
the turbine pedestals, switchgear room walls and local equipment pads
will limit the spread of lube oil spilled from the generator and low-
pressure turbine bearings.

The condenser inlet water box and piping expansion joints will be
protected from direct exposure fire by augmented sprinkler 'coverage.

0

This'information demonstrates that, except for cables and appurtenances
requiring protection and located between column lines A and E, separation
by one of the means described in the exemption request in Section II.B
provides a level of fire protection consistent with the fire hazards,
both in situ and transient, identified for these fire zones. This
information also demonstrates that these features provide a high level of
assurance that at least one train of safe shutdown equipment and cables
will remain free of fire damage. Additional protective features would
not materially enhance the safety of the plant.
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The purpose of this section is to reflect responses to previous NRC
requests for additional information, and to pxovide added details to
topics addressed above within the context of this exemption. request ~

Note that most of this information has been included with the FPL request
for exemption in outdoor areas excluding the Open Turbine Building, as
submitted via FPL letter L-96-318, dated December 12, 1996 for Turkey
Point Units 3 and 4.

A. Fire Test Applicability for Outdoor Configurations

The purpose of this subsection is .to compare Turkey Point outdoor
configuration-specific fire endurance testing (NEI Fire Test 2-2, center
assembly) and generic industry fire endurance testing (NEI Fire Test 2-
1), and to demonstrate that the industry generic testing is applicable to
the Turkey Point outdoor configurations.

The two center conduits in NEI Fire Test 2-2 are representative of the
Turkey Point outdoor installations by:

(1) using 3M caulk in the joints,

(2) using a weather-resistant topcoating, and

(3) having weep holes installed in the enclosure for potential
water drainage.

Establishing that the results of Test 2-2 are similar to the Test 2-1
results of the standard installations, then the results of the standard
testing is applicable to these specific features in these configurations.
This test included a hose stream test following completion of the 1-hour
test interval.

The purpose of the test configurations in NEI Test 2-2 was to evaluate
.the effectiveness of three specific Turkey Point configuration features,
namely the. 3M joint compound, weep holes and topcoat.

The testing of two specific configurations is sufficient to justify these
features. The first feature {the. joints) is a critical design feature in
that failure of a joint would constitute failure of the assembly. The
smaller the conduit, the lower the fire rating of the assembly (all otherlparameters remaining the same), because smaller conduits provide a lesser
heat sink inside the fire barrier. The specifications for the joint gap
prior to installing a joint compound are the same for small and large
conduits. Therefore, testing the smaller conduit would test the worst
case joint for any conduit size.
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In NEI Fire Test 2-2, a 3/4-inch (small) conduit and a 2-inch (medium)
conduit were tested with the 3M Fire Dam 1SO Caulk. These results are
compared to results for equivalent NEI Fire Test 2-1 testing with trowel
grade material as the joint compound. The results are found to be
consistent such that the 3M Fire Dam 150 Caulk functions in a similar
manner as the trowel grade material when used as a joint compound.

The second feature '(drainage holes) is a unique .characteristic of the
Turkey Point outdoor installations. If the small (1/4.-inch) hole failed
to seal itself up or depleted the material at a faster rate than a
continuous barrier, it would reduce the fire resistance of the assembly.
A failure at this location would not depend on the conduit size or
orientation, only on the effect of the hole to seal itself. Thus, a
single test is sufficient to determine the e'ffect of this feature. The
results of NEI Fire Test 2-2 demonstrate that small drainage holes do not
reduce the fire rating of the assembly, as compared to similar testing
without drainage holes.

The third feature is the topcoat (paint) used for weather (water)
resistance in the outdoor locations. This coating is external to the
barrier, and does not affect any of the installed parameters of the
barrier. The only potential adverse effect could be additional fire
loading on the surface of the assembly, which may somehow affect thet rating, or a chemical reaction with the Thermo-Lag which may degrade the
performance of the fire barrier material. Again, a single test is
sufficient to determine if there is any significant effect of this
feature. The results of NEI Fire Test 2-2 support the conclusion that
the topcoat does not reduce the fire rating of the assembly, as compared
to similar testing without the topcoating.

The thermal acceptance criteria, as stated in ASTM E-119 and NFPA-2S1;
and reiterated in Generic Letter 86-10 Supplement g1, are:

The average unexposed side .temperature of the fire barrier system,
as measured on the exterior surface of the raceway or component,
does not exceed 250 F above its initial temperature; and

Any single thermocouple does not exceed 30 percent of the maximum
allowable temperature rise (i.e. 325'F above its initial
temperature).
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e Applying this criteria to the 2-inch aluminum conduit in NEX Fire Test 2-
2, the allowable average temperature was exceeded at 40 minutes and the
allowable maximum temperature was exceeded at 35 minutes. Also, the
maximum temperature was exceeded on the radial bend at 35 minutes. Even
so, this assembly passed the hose stream test and still had virgin
material remaining after testing was completed.

For the 3/4-inch aluminum conduit, the allowable average temperature was
exceeded at 27 minutes and the allowable maximum temperature was exceeded
at 26 minutes. Also, the allowable maximum temperature was exceeded on
the radial bend at 31 minutes. For most of the conduit, no uncharred
material was evident following the 1-hour fire and hose stream testing.

Testing of conduits with Thermo-Lag 330-1 protection has indicated that,
with all other factors the same; the smaller the conduit, the lower the
fire rating. Additionally, testing has indicated that conduits do not
have a structural failure mode as do cable tray 1-hour configurations.
For these reasons, two small conduit sizes (worst case) were selected for
testing using the installation techniques unique to Turkey Point outdoor
installations. The differences in the Turkey Point installations Versus
the standard baseline installations were not expected to have anytappreciable effect on the fire rating of the barriers. The differences
and the reason for assuming consistency in fire rating is as follows:

1) Fire Dam 150 (3M) Caulk is used as a joint filler for Turkey Point,
where Thermo-Lag 330-1 Trowel'rade material is used for the
standard baseline installations. The Fire Dam 150 Caulk is used in
other fire rated assemblies, and has a similar fire rating to the
trowel grade, which it is replacing, for the thickness tested.

2) Drainage holes of 1/4-inch diameter are provided at low points on
raceways to permit any moisture trapped in the enclosu're to

escapees

Due to the expansion of the Thermo-Lag material in fire conditions,
these holes are expected to seal up rapidly and provide a fire
barrier equivalent to the remainder of the assembly.

3) A topcoating system (paint) is applied over the completed assembly
for waterproofing. Although topcoating systems are generally
flammable out of the can, when they cure (dry) the flammability is
greatly diminished. Also, the flammability of a thin layer of
topcoat would be overwhelmed by the furnace heat flux, and no effect
on the fire rating was expected.IThe following is a comparison of conduit tests of similar configuration,

so that the other tested configurations would be applicable for the
analysis of Turkey Point outdoor configurations. A comparison is made to
NEl Test 2-1, where baseline construction techniques were employed.
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NEI Test 2-1 NEI Test 2-2

Minutes to
Max. Single
Temperature

Minutes to
Max. Avg.
Temperature

3/4"
Conduit

27

27

2 II

Conduit

41

39

3 /4l II

Conduit

26:

27

2 II

Conduit

35

40

The time to the average maximum temperature is essentially the same for
these two tests. The data demonstrates that no new failure modes were
generated with the use of the three new aforementioned construction
techniques, and testing performed to baseline construction methods are
valid for. Turkey Point outdoor conduit configurations to determine fire
rating.

Fire endurance and hose stream testing was performed per-ASTM E-119 and
NFPA-251, as reiterated in Generic Letter 86-10 Supplement gl. Specifictoutdoor applications were hose stream tested in NEI Test 2-2.

The NEI testing assessed (among other things) the performance of two 1-
hour outdoor configuration baseline fire barriers constructed using
preshaped Thermo-Lag conduit sections on 3/4- and 2-inch diameter
conduits (center assemblies). The testing was conducted for 60 minutes.
No barrier openings occurred for the 2-.inch diameter conduit, even though
it received an additional fire exposure of 25 minutes beyond the point
where temperature criteria were exceeded. The 3/4-inch conduit barrier
had observable openings after having been subjected to 34 minutes of fire
exposure beyond when it initially exceeded temperature criteria (at 26

minutes into the test).

Although it is difficult to determine exactly when the openings occurred,
it is reasonable to assume, based on the 2-inch conduit performance, that
openings did not occur at 26 minutes and may have occurred well after
that point. Based on temperature profile data recorded during the test,
no joint openings (or any structural failure) occurred for the 3/4-inch
conduit barrier during fire exposure. Instead, the openings were
characterized as "burn-through" where the Thermo-Lag material had been
consumed to the underly'ing stress skin. Therefore„ it is reasonable to
conclude that .this burn-through occurred well after exceeding temperature
criteria, and that openings more likely occurred as a result of hose
stream testing.

Based on the preceding, the 2-inch conduit barrier ipassed the 'hose stream
test requirements at one hour, and there is a very .high confidence level
that the 3/4-inch conduit barrier had sufficient fire and firefighting
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endurance capability to have met the hose stream requirements for the
fire endurance rating (26 minutes) provided.

When using the applicable guidance documents to rate a particular
existing fire barrier, if the rating is less than the applicable 1-hour
or 25-minutes (as applicable), then the barrier does not meet the
requirements of the exemption request and modifications will be
performed.

The drainage holes and the topcoat are features independent of the
overall configuration (conduit, tray, box, etc.) of a raceway fire
barrier assembly. However, the extent of the applicability for the use
of the FD-150 as a joint compound is limited to conduits. When
structural integrity of an assembly is the failure mode or when a joint
would he stressed due to the effects of a fire, then the applicability of
the FD-150 as a qualified joint compound is questionable. In these
cases, additional testing would need to be performed or the assemblies
would require upgrade to meet a tested configuration.

Significant industry testing has been performed for the upgrade of boxes,
~

~

trays and banked'o'nduit configurations. The baseline for these tests
are typically dry or post-buttered joints. Turkey Point will upgrade all
cable tray, junction box, pull box and banked conduit configurations in
outdoor areas based on tested configurations for the fire rating required
to address the use of a qualified joint configuration or compound. Thus,
no credit will be taken for the use of Fire Dam 150 joint compound in
these types of assemblies..

Installed Barrier Parameters

The design parameters and construction attributes used to install the
fire barriers at Turkey Point were verified to.be the same as or bounded
,by those used to construct the test specimens by comparing NEI test
specimen features with Turkey Point installation requirements and as-
built conditions. This was accomplished by reviewing the NEI Application
Guide, NEI Test 2-2, and FPL Construction Specification MN-3.21, and by
disassembling and inspecting (destructive testing) various fire barrier
installations.

The following is a listing of destructive. tests performed on various
types of barriers:

One (1) Pull Box
Four (4) Support Boxes
One (1) 1-1/2" Conduit
Three (3) 2" Conduits
Three (3) 3" Conduits
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The quantities (111 linear feet of conduit) and si.'zes of Thermo-Lag fire
barrier assemblies provide a sufficient sampling because (a) destructive
tests were performed on sections found to be damaged or degraded during
routine inspection, and are therefore randomly obtained,. and (b) the
methods and techniques used to construct each barrier are the same
regardless of the protected barrier size. A comparison of parameters and
attributes is provided in the table below. The results of the
destructive tests confirm that the Turkey Point installations are
consistent with plant-specific installation instructions and guidelines
and the NEX Application Gui:de. The following table compares the
attributes of a representative outdoor 2" conduit installed at Turkey
Point. Plant with corresponding construction specification requirements
and NEE Application Guide Test 2-2 parameters.
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REPRESENTATIVE 2" CONDUIT, 1 HOUR FIRE BARRIER, in OUTDOOR AREA

„AS
SPECIFIED

NEI AS
,Test 2-2 INSTALLED

COMMODITY PARAMETERS

Size

Material
,-,Contents/Total Enclosed Mass
(lbs./linear ft.)

2 Il

aluminum

Empty/
1.16

2 II

steel
not stated

2 II

steel
3 '2

Orientation
BARRIER PARAMETERS

Material Type

H and V not stated Skew, and V

pre-shaped pre-formed pre-shaped

Material Thickness

Stress Skin Location
Joint Type

Joint Gap

1/2" nom.

inside
butt

1/4"'ax.;
3M caulk

1/2" min.

inside
butt

1/4" max;
3M caulk

1/2"+I/4n-
0 II

inside
butt

((1/4"; 3M
caulk or
Trowel
Grade

Fastener Size/Material 1/2" wide
bands

18 g SS
wire or

.1/2" band

18. g Steel

Fastener Spacing

Fastener Distance from Joints
Joint Reinforcement Mechanisms

Structural Support and Intervening
Steel Protection

12 II

2 II

none

none

12" max.

2" min.

none reqd

9 II

8" to 10"

( 2 II

none

9 II

In summary, NEI used minimum thickness Thermo-Lag material and aluminum
conduit .with 0% fill. The installed configuration used up to 50'. thicker
Thermo-Lag material (more thermal protection), steel conduit (higher
thermal mass) and an actual cable fill (more thermal mass to resist heat
rise) ~ Other as-built parameters were the same as or more conservative

ethan the test specimens. Therefore, the configurations installed at Turkey
oint provide a higher fire rating than the NEI tested configurations'n

this basis, the NEI test results are- bounding for Turkey Point.
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~

~The following describes the criteria to be used for installations and
modifications for electrical raceway fire barriers at Turkey Point Units
3 and 4. An evaluation was performed which compared the installed fire
barrier configurations at Turkey Point against those qualified by fire
endurance testing in the industry for Thermo-Lag 330-1. The evaluation
.assessed the following for fire barrier applications at Turkey Point:

~ Applicability of previous industry fire endurance testing to bound
existing (i.e., "as-installed" ) barrier system configurations.

~ Determination of whether design upgrades are necessary to achieve
the required barrier rating, including identification of appropriate
designs which have been qualified by test.

~ Assessment of barrier system attributes which either differ- from
those qualified by test or have not been specifically tested.

Raceways requiring an 1 hour fire barrier will be upgraded based on 1

~

~

hour configurations qualified by industry testing (e.g., NFI Test 1-6 and
TVA Test 6.1.2). FPL plans to protect essential raceways and enclosed
circuits with the upgrades described below to ensure a 1 hour fire
endurance rating:

Conduits greater than or equal to 3 inch diameter will use 1/2 inch
minimum Thermo-Lag 330-1 pre-shaped conduit sections and prefabricated
panels. The upgrade consists of an external encapsulation of stress
skin and Thermo-Lag 330-1 trowel grade material.

Conduits less than 3 inch diameter will use the 1/2 inch. minimum
Thermo-Lag 330-1 pre-shaped sections and prefabricated panels. 'he
upgrade consists of a 1/4 inch minimum Thermo-Lag, 330-1 overlay and an
external encapsulation of stress skin and Thermo-Lag 330-1 trowel grade
material.

Intervening commodities are protected with 1/2 inch minimum Thermo-Lag
330-1 prefabricated panel installed for a 9 inch minimum distance along
the shortest continuous thermally conductive path from the baseline
layer of the essential raceway. The upgrade will consist of joint
reinforcement using stress skin and Thermo-Lag 330-1 trowel grade

'ateriala minimum of 3 inches in each direction of the interface
joints between the essential raceway and intervening commodity.

Protection on essential flexible conduits and air drop assemblies .will
be stripped and protected to bound the configuration in TVA test 6.1.2 ~
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~ Raceway commodities protected by box enclosures use 1/2 inch minimum
Thermo-lag 330-1 prefabricated panel. The upgrade will consist of
joint reinforcement using stress skin and 330-1 trowel grade material a
minimum of 2 inches in each direction of the joint.

~ Cable trays enclosures use 1/2 inch minimum Thermo-lag 330-1
prefabricated .panel. The upgrade is joint reinforcement using stress
skin and 330-1 trowel grade material a minimum of 5 inches in each
direction of the joint.

The presence of topcoat does not compromise the ability to provide the
required fire endurance rating. Fire endurance tests have demonstrated
that topcoat formulations have no effect on the performance of Thermo-Lag
330-1 fire barriers when directly exposed to fire test conditions.
Industry testing demonstrated satisfactory performance and bounds
anticipated upgrades to 1-hour fire barrier systems. On this basis,
where topcoat has been applied at Turkey Point, removal of topcoat is not
required prior to upgrade of existing barrier systems.

Existing Thermo-Lag 330-1 installations at Turkey Point may be repaired
as well as upgraded. Minor repairs, such as dents and surface
discontinuities, are made using trowel grade material. Moderate repairs
for areas where damage is more extensive, a combination of trowel grade
material and cuts from prefabricated sections are used. For severe
damage where Thermo-Lag installations exhibit signs of structural damage,
delamination or loosening from the raceway, the damaged sections are
removed and replaced.

Construction methods are governed by Florida Power and Light Co.
Specification MN-3.21, Installation and Inspection Guidelines for Thermo-
Iag Fire Barrier Material. Designs are based on NEI and other applicable
industry testing. Alternative designs used to accommodate Turkey Point
specific applications are, supported by fire protection evaluations
performed to the guidel'ines of Generic Letter 86-10 Supplement 1.
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t Based on the preceding, proposed upgrades to Thermo-Lag fire barrier
systems at Turkey Point described above will provide a 1 hour fire
barrier to ensure .safe shutdown capability as described in section II.B
of this exemption request. Modification designs are based on

qualification from existing industry testing. Where direct comparison of
the .planned modifications .to tested configurations is not available, the
test. data was analyzed to justify the modification FPL plans to use.

C. Major Combustibles

The auxiliary transformers and hydrogen seal oil units are the major in
situ combustible sources in the Open Turbine Building.

The methodology for fire hazard analyses of Turkey Point nuclear-
= facilities is provided in UFSAR Appendix 9.6A, Section 4.0. Existing
analyses are provided in the'FSAR 4.OD series subsections and describe
zone features, combustible loading sources and fire control facilities.
The following fire ha'zard evaluations are provided.

The auxiliary transformers are located just inside the Open Turbine
Building. The primary combustible loading source is the volume of

„ cooling oil contained within the transformers. The auxiliary
transformers are mounted in a reinforced concrete dike to contain oil
leakage. The transformer oil volume is the most significant component of
the loading described in the UFSAR subsections.

Each transformer is provided with facilities to either contain oil
leakage and/or to channel it to a safe drainage area. Additionally,
thermal detection is provided'hich activates the. fixed water spray
system and alarms in .the Control Room. The transformers are primarily
protected by fixed water spray fire suppression systems. Secondary
protection is also provided 'by local fire extinguishers, and supplemented
by nearby standpipe hose stations and hydrants.

e
The hydrogen seal oil units are located in the open area west of the
turbine shaft centerline and near the auxiliary transformers. . The
combined combustible loading of a hydrogen seal oi;1 unit and auxiliary
transformer is less than 6000 gall'ons (56 lb/ft ) of oil with an assumed
heating value (high end of range) of 20,000 BTU/lb.

The hydrogen seal oil units are mounted on a reinforced concrete slab
with concrete curbs. Any significant oil leakage will flow to a safe
drain. The hydrogen seal oil units are provided with thermal detection
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which alarms in the Control Room. The units are primarily protected by
fixed water spray fire suppression systems, supplemented by local fire

~

~

extinguishers. Secondary protection is also provided by nearby standpipe
hose stations and hydrants.

Combustible Loading

A detailed description of the combustible load, fire control and fire
protection features for each outdoor fire zone is provided in Appendix
9.6A, Section 4.0 of the UFSAR and for the applicable fire zones in
Section IV herein. Due to the extensive volume of information contained
in the UFSAR, it will not be duplicated here. Ho'wever, the highlights of
this information are summarized in Section IV.

The combustible loading consists of in situ combustible materials at any
one time. Transient combustibles are discussed in Section V.E.
Therefore, this section will focus on in situ combustible loading.

The small quantity of lubricating oil in pumps is considered
insignificant as an in situ combustible hazard because the oil is
contained in reservoirs encased within the pumps. The relatively massive
steel casings would mitigate flame propagation from a credible exposuret fire to the oil in the

reservoirs'he

only in situ fire loads east of the open turbine building structure
are sparsely populated cable trays (most of which are located 13 to 20
feet above grade), and Thermo-Lag. The cable in trays was either coated
with Flammastic 71A or 77 (and certain of these cable coatings are
maintained, as provided in UFSAR Appendix 9.6A, paragraph 2.4.D.3.f) or
qualified to IEEE-383, 1974 standards, and the enclosures are generally
constructed with fire-resistant materials. The fuel load is low and
spread out such that fuel contribution from cable and Thermo-Lag is
considered insignificant.

A hydrogen supply header is routed in the Open Turbine Building to serve
the main generator manifolds. The main hydrogen supply is provided from
the fossil units and approaches the turbine building from the north. The
supply headers to each unit generator is isolated during normal power
operation. Another header exits the turbine building to the east. Due
to the open nature of the surroundings, any hydrogen leak would. be
quickly diluted and dissipated. Also, there are no ignition sources in
close proximity to the pipe. As such the hydrogen line is not considered
a credible fire threat.
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t The turbine lube oil system in the areas of concern is not considered a
major fire hazard. There is no -exposed high pressure oil piping or
valves under the turbine deck within 50 feet of any Thermo-Lag
.installations. Only low-pressure {atmospheric), return lube oil piping
is exposed and routed around the turbine pedestal just below the turbine
deck. Any oil leakage will flow toward area drains and the lube oil
sump.

The high pressure supply piping is welded pipe encased in an atmospheric
guard pipe which drains to the turbine lube oil reservoir. In event of a
high pressure lube oil line leak, leakage will be diverted toward the
lube oil reservoir via the guard piping. Rupture of the high pressure
piping will not result in a pressure-type or spray fire. 'Therefore, a
pressure-type fire is not credible.

In addition, the turbine lube oil system has annunciators that respond to
low-pressure conditions that would alert the operators to a high pressure
lube oil pipe break. These annunciators include:

Annunciator Setpoint

Turbine bearing lube oil pressure low
Emergency bearing oil pump start
Turbine auxiliary oil pump start
Guarded oil actuation
Turbine bearing oil low-'pressure trip

8 psig
7 psig

10 psig
2 ps1g
5.5 psig

Therefore, low lube oil,pressure due to a leak in the high pressure
portion of the system will annunciate in the control room and may,
ultimately, result in. turbine trip and/or turbine valve closures.

Transient Combustible Control Program

The Turkey Point Combustible Control Program prohibits storage of
combustibles in outdoor areas that contain safety related equipment or
cables'. Procedures require that flammable liquids be attended at all
times and a special permit is required for quantities greater than 5
gallons. Hence, transient combustible controls provide added assurance
that a worst case transient fire caused by a spill would be far below a
hazard level that could challenge a 25-minute fire barrier.
Additionally,. the fire brigade response time for outdoor fires is
documented {via fire drills) to be less than 15 minutes from detection,t which is well below a 25-minute fire barrier fire endurance rating.

There are several levels of fire prevention involving control of
transient flammable and combustible materials at Turkey Point. Overall,
transient combustible and flammable substances located or used anywhere
in the plant area are controlled by housekeeping. In addition, they are
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further restricted in certain areas to prevent the possibility of a fire
from interfering with proper operation of systems required for safelshutdown. These restrictions address storage and handling of transient
combustible and flammable substances, and become even more definitive and
restrictive for increasingly sensitive areas.

The restrictions are specifically implemented under FPL Administrative
Procedure O-ADM-016.1, "Transient Combustible and Flammable Substances
Program". This procedure generally defines the term "transient
combustible" as '„'any combustible or flammable material that is not
permanently installed...or stored in a designated storage area." The
procedure also defines the restricted areas by illustration. These areas
include safe shutdown component areas as well as safety related component
areas.

A Transient Combustible Permit (TCP) is required under specifically
defined conditions, including where Class A materials exceed 100 pounds
(10 pounds for sensitive areas), where Class B liquids exceed 5'gallons
(1 gallon for sensitive areas), or where more than five flammable or
combustible aerosol containers are to be used. TCPs are issued and
tracked by the Fire Protection Representative who also determines the
need for additional fire prevention measures at the work site. The TCPst remain in force for'he duration of its respective, task. No transient
combustible or flammable liquids are allowed to be unattended unless
specifically exempted by procedure or by the Fire Protection
Representative.

With regard to the accumulation of transient combustibles in a specific
location due to multiple work activities, there is no need for procedural
restrictions. for the following reasons:

~ Maintenance activities performed during plant power generation are
restricted from an operations standpoint, and usually do not require
transient combustibles.

Transient combustible liquids are normally attended by those performing
the task in the area.

~ By nature of the work, most maintenance activit'ies cannot be performed
in close proximity with one another, so that work space often limits
exposure to more than the transient combustibles required for the task.

~ Plant work controls xequire that a TCP be prepared for any work which
involves transient combustible material as applicable, and that
flammable and combustible liquids be removed and properly stored by the
end of every work shift.

~ Restrictions imposed by the TCP are very conservative with respect to
the exposure hazard required to challenge fire protection features in
work areas.
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In light of the preceding, there are very few transient combustibles in
the plant at any one time, and those that are have sufficient controls.t Therefore, the potential accumulation of combustibles would not challenge
the fire-resis'tive capability of fire barriers.

F. Turbine Building Fire Protection

An evaluation was performed to provide a technical justification for
augmenting fire protection facilities within the Turkey Point Unit 3 and
4 Open Turbine Buildings. A review of potential fire hazards within the
Open Turbine Buildings, inclusive of industry events as well as the
existing conditions, was performed. Based on this review, for areas
exposed to fires caused by turbine lube oil seal leaks, augmentation of
the level of fire protection is proposed via upgrades to the Thermo-Lag
fire barriers, an expansion of the existing sprinkler systems and some
minor modi:fications.

In order -to establish the technical justification for the requested
exemptions, it is first necessary to establish the potential fire hazards
which pose a viable threat to safe shutdown equipment. A review of
industry fire events was conducted to identify areas whiah were not
considered as potential hazards. This review included an overview of
power plant incidents in and a detailed review of three specific eventst at other nuclear facilities. Based on this review, applicability of
these areas to Turkey Point was established. The next action was to
identify the location and quantity of combustibles'within the Open
Turbine Buildings. With consideration for the potential fire hazards
applicable to Turkey Point, the most likely types and locations of fire
initiating events were established.

Having established the potential fire hazards within the Open Turbine
Buildings, an assessment of the existing fire protection facilities and
their ability to respond to the postulated events was performed. The
proposed augmentation of the facilities was developed to pr'ovide fire
protection for those viable potential hazards not fully addressed by the
existing configuration.

Based on fire incidents which have occurred in recent .years, concerns
have been raised with regard to the scope of fire protection programs.
As evidenced by these events,,there is some potential areas of concern in
the design of plant fire protection features. Appendix A provides a
synopsis of major turbine building fire incidents, occurring at both
nuclear and fossil facilities dating back to 1965. A review of this
document supports the conclusions reachec'.. — in a paper entitled Turbine
Building Hazards at U. S. Light Water Reactors, presented at the American
Nuclear Society (ANS) 1993 Winter Meeting.
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The following is excerpted from the Transactions of the ANS 1993 Winter
Meeting:

"The turbine building events ... that .were reviewed indicate that~

~ ~ ~

attention may be needed in the following areas:

1. damage to lube oil systems and hydrogen systems from turbine
vibration or missiles from turbine overspeed

2. smoke dissipation from fires in enclosed'urbine buildings
3. turbine building flooding
4. collateral damage due to collapsing walls"

Therefore, based on the above each of these areas will be evaluated for
applicability to Turkey Point Units 3 and 4.

2.

Portions mf the lube oil and hydrogen systems are located within the Open
Turbine Building. The major components, the lube oil transfer skid and
the hydrogen seal oil skid, are protected by fixed water spray systems.
The lube oil piping is encased in a guard pipe except at- the turbine
bearing housings. Hydrogen piping within the building is limited and thet hydrogen supply is 'normally isolated. However, the incidents reviewed
demonstrated that events which result in significant turbine vibration
will most likely result in lube o'il leakage from the generator and low-
pressure turbine bearing seals. For the main generator, both hydrogen
and lube oil leakage would most li:kely result from the bearing seal
failures. The situation is further degraded since excessive vibration
often leads to bearing failure and seal rubs, which provides an ignition
source for the escaping hydrogen and lube oil. A review of the current
fire protection features installed in the Turkey Point Unit 3 and 4 Open
Turbine Buildings indicates that this event may not be adequately
addressed by the installed configuration, regarding safe shutdown
capability, and is assessed accordingly in Section V.G herein.

3.

As noted in the ANS. Transaction of the 1993 Winter Meeting, this issue is
of greater concern in an enclosed turbine building. The Turkey Point
Unit 3 and 4 turbine buildings are open. Furthermore, a significant
portion of the ground floor (EL 18.0') is. open to the underside of the
operating deck {EL 42.0'), providing a very high overhead clearance,
which would assist in the dispersion of smoke within the structure.
Based on the above, smoke dissipation within the Turkey Point Unit 3 andt 4 Open Turbine Buildings. is not a significant concern.
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4.

The potential for Open Turbine Building flooding has been examined in
detail considering the following possibilities:

1. a missile severs circulating water tubes in the condenser
2. failure of the circulating water inlet piping expansion joints
3. failure of the circulating water outlet piping expansion joints
4. failure of turbine auxiliary systems

Because of. the plant physical arrangement with regard to equipment
locations, elevations, fire suppression and protection facilities
augmentation over the condenser inlet expansion joints, pump capacities
and redundant operational controls,, none of the above flooding events are
considered credible for the Turkey Point Unit 3 and 4 Open Turbine
Buildings. More details of the supporting analysis is described in
Section V.H herein.

5.

As stated above, Turkey Point Unit 3 and 4 turbine buildings are open
buildings. As such, very few walls are located within the structure.t This alone minimize's the potential for damage from~ collapsing walls.
Also, walls within the Open Turbine Building, such. as the .switch gear and
load center rooms and the main feedwater pump enclosures, are substantial
seismically analyzed structures. Based on the above, collateral damage
due to collapsing walls is not a concern for the Turkey Point Unit 3 and
4 Open Turbine Buildings.

6.

Three specific events. have been reviewed in detail and evaluated for
applicability to Turkey Point. The events selected are recent and
reflect areas of potential concern to Turkey Point ~ The e'vents are:

Salem Nuclear Generating Station, Unit 2 - Turbine Failure Caused By
Overspeed
Fermi 2 - Failure of Main Turbine Results in Extensive Equipment Damage
Narora Atomic Power Station Unit 1, India - Turbine Failure Results in
Hydrogen Fire and Subsequent Station Blackout with Concurrent Loss of
DC Power

This section is based on review of SER 7-92. On November 9, 1991, with
Salem Unit 2 operating at 100. power, plant personnel were testing the
mechanical turbine protection features. As a result of a combination of
equipment problems, i.e., mechanical binding of solenoid valves, foreign
material intrusion in the control oil,. etc., a momentary reduction in
control oil pressure resulted in a reactor trip. The generator load
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.breakers opened in response to the reactor trip. When the oil pressure
recovered, some of the turbine inlet steam valves re-opened admittingt steam to a now unloaded turbine. The turbine oversped to approximately
160> of rated speed. A low-pressure blade fai'lure occurred in which
missiles were ejected from the turbine. The test lever was released and
the turbine,was manually tripped. Excessive vibration from the turbine
overspeed caused a generator hydrogen seal failure resulting in a
hydrogen leak and subsequent fire.
The overspeed event caused not only' failure of a low-pressure turbine
blade, but also the failure of the low-pressure exhaust flow guide due to
blade impact. The resultant imbalance led to vibration induced failures
of the generator hydrogen oil seals and the exciter bearing oil return
lines.

The following table lists items which were contributors to the initiation
of the..event and the precautions in place at Turkey Point to preclude the
occurrence of a similar event:

Table 1
Salem Event Contributors

Feature

OPC/AST/ASB
Solenoids

Control Room
Communication

Local Tachometer

Fully Integral
Rotor

Foreign Material
Exclusion

Local Trip
Indication

Salem Unit 2

Insufficient Periodic
Maintenance and Testing

Communication with Test
Personnel was Not
Maintained

Not Available at Test
Lever
Disc Type Rotor Design

Metal Chips Found in
Control Block

Not Available at Test
Lever

Turkey Point
Units 3 and 4

Periodi'c Maintenance
and Testing Every
Refueling Outage
Communication
established with the
Control Room as a Test
Prerequisite
Available at „Test
,Lever
Fully Integral Rotor

Overspeed Trip
Mechanism Hand Cleaned
Each Refueling Outage
Not Available at Test
Lever

As a result of the Salem overspeed event, Westinghouse issued Customer

1 Advisory Letter (CAL) 92-02. CAL 92-02 contained 20 preventative and
correctiv ,actions to preclude a repetition of the Salem overspeed event.
Several of those actions are related to the items listed in Table 1. The
CAL was reviewed and 9 of the recommended actions, already existed in the
Turkey Point maintenance and testing program, 2 more of the recommended
actions were incorporated as a result of the CAL, 4 of the recommended
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actions were addressed by alternate methods. The remaining 5
recommendations were not applicable to Turkey Point as they pertained to

~

~electro-hydraulic control. (EHC) fluid.

In addition, fundamental component differences exist at Turkey Point
which reduce the likelihood of initiating such an event. The Salem rotor
design is the previous disc type rotor. The Turkey Point low-pressure
turbine rotors have been replaced with rotors of a "fully integral"
design. In a report submitted to NRC, Analysis of the Probabili ty of the
Generation of Missiles from Fully Integral Nuclear Low-pressure Rotors,
(WSTG-4-P) Westinghouse documented the improved reliability of the fully
integral design. In fact, the report concludes that for the fully
integral design "...Considering typical use factors for nuclear turbines,
and considering that the crack locations are readily observable during
normal turbine maintenance, it is concluded that periodic safety related
inspections are not required within the expected life of the turbine."

Based on diligent performance of the required maintenance and testing of
the turbine overspeed protection devices and the improved design of the
fully integral rotor, the probability of occurrence of an overspeed event
or the failure of a low-pressure turbine blade independently is greatly
reduced. It can be concluded, therefore, that preventative measures aret in place to the ext'ent practical to preclude an event as experienced at
Salem.

Additional damage was done to the Salem facility as a result of the
hydrogen explosion and subsequent hydrogen and lube oil fire. The only
viable means of preventing the hydrogen explosion is to preclude the
occurrence of the event. The measures described above are sufficient for
this area. However, as previously identified above in the review of
potential areas of concern, the occurrence of a hydrogen and lube oil
fire does require further evaluation and is discussed below.

Additional collateral damage as a result of this event included damage to
the condenser wall, rupture of circulating water tubes within the
condenser and the remaining exhaust stage blading had visible tip damage.
The most effective measures to preclude this type of damage are those
describ'ed above to reduce the probability of occurrence. The review for
this event does not indicate any further consequences as a result of the
tube ruptures inside the condenser. It can only be assumed that the
increased inventory did not create a problem other than water quality.

Based on the review of INPO SER 14-95, on December 25, 1993, while
operating at 93 . power, Fermi 2 experienced a turbine trip and
subsequent reactor scram. The turbine trip was initiated by the
overspeed trip mechanism resulting from severe vibration following the
failure of an low-pressure turbine blade. The failed blades and excessive
turbine vibration caused considerable damage to the turbine-generator,
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its auxiliaries and the condenser. The turbine vibration also damaged
the generator hydrogen seals releasing hydrogen and lube oil. The heat,

e most likely caused by seal rubs, ignited the hydrogen and lube oil.
As a result of the significant damage to the low-pressure turbine rotors,
a definitive root cause could not be established. However, below, in
Table 2, are potential root causes for the event.

Table 2
Fermi-2 Potential Root Causes

Potential Root Cause Fermi — 2 Turkey Point
Units 3 and 4

Torsional Vibration Not Verifiable N/A vi'a Westinghouse
Analysis

Steam Path Water

Blade Fatigue
Failure
Lacing Rods

Steam/Water
Chemistry
Low Condenser
Backpressure

Inspections are
Indeterminate
Not a Generic
Concern
Not Verifiable

,
BWR Generic Issue

Not Verifiable

Not Identified during
Inspection
N/A — 'Fully Integral
Rotor
N/A - Fully Integral
Rotor
N/A

N/A based on CW

temperatures

The issues identified above are evaluated independently for applicability
to Turkey Point.

The potential for torsional vibration to have caused the blade failure at
Fermi - 2 cannot be established. The configuration of the turbine-
generator-prior to the event cannot be reasonably reconstructed for
verification testing. However, the potential for torsional. vibration to
have a detrimental effect on the Turkey Point turbine-generator-exciter
rotor train has been evaluated by Westinghouse Corporation. This
evaluation is documented in Westinghouse Engineering Customer Report EC-
95205, entitled Florida .Power and Light Turkey Point 3 and 4 Torsional
Study, dated September 15, 1995. The analysis was conducted using a
continuum model of the entire turbine-generator train including branches,
or subsystems, to represent the blade disc coupling effect of the longer
low-pressure turbine blade rows. The results of the analysis show that
the Turkey Point units are not susceptible to distress due to torsional
vibrations caused by "steady state" unbalance excitation or to stresses

~

~

resulting from "short-circuit" occurrences. The maximum resultant stress
is only 13% of the stress required to cat:se cracking at the critical
frequency. Validation of the Westinghouse model has been established
with the performance of over seventy,(70) field tests.
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The steam path water potential cause has two categories; accumulation of
steam path water and water induction. Steam path water is formed as
.steam condenses while passing the turbine stages. These droplets
,accumulate on the blades and form larger droplets. The droplets are shed
outwardly by the centrifugal force of the rotating, element forming an
annular ring. If a blade were to extend further than the other blades in
the same row, the longer blade would be subjected to additional forces asit passes through the annular ring. Water induction is the result of
flow reversal or blockage of extraction lines that causes an interruption
in the normal water extraction process. Turbine and extraction steam
system inspections, analyses of postulated events, and review of
historical operating data have not substantiated or eliminated the
accumulation of steam path water or water induction as causes of thi.'s
event. Inspections during refueling, outages have not produced any
evidence of either phenomenon at Turkey Point Units 3 and 4.

The possibility of blade fatigue failure is considered related to
specific deficiencies in a single blade. Detailed'nspection and
metallurgical examinations of Blade No. 9 of the Fermi-2 turbine reveal
two characteristics which could have made it vulnerable to fatigue
failure. The trailing edge of the foil section at the point of fracture
was approximately 40~ thinner than blades which had not failed., Also, a
residual tool mark was found in the location where the crack wast initiated. Inspection of the remaining eighth stage blading of the
Fermi-2 rotor did not show any evidence of fatigue cracking. Therefore,it is reasonable to assume the fatigue life of the eighth stage blades is
not a generic issue. As described above, Turkey Point Units 3 and 4 have
fully integral rotors and as such the probability of blade fatigue
failure is very low. Furthermore, regular, maintenance inspections are
performed for the purpose of ensuring the physical integrity of each
blade. Therefore, this item is not a concern at Turkey Point.

Lacing rods are a design feature of the Fermi-2 low-pressure rotor. A
rod ties the rotor blades so as to provide additional suppo'rt to each
individual blade from the blades on either side. If the ends of two rods
could separate from one blade, it would leave the blade free standing, a
configuration for which the turbine is not designed. Excitation of the
free standing blade could then occur. Physical evidence was destroyed as
a result of the failure, preventing a conclusive determination of the
possibility of a lacing rod failure at Fermi-2. The Turkey Point design
is substantially different. The last three stages of the Turkey Point
low-pressure rotors are free standing as a result of the fully integral
design. Due to the fundamental design differences, this item is not
applicable to Turkey Point.

Steam/water chemistry as it is discussed here relates to inherent
chemistry problems associated with Boiling Water Reactors (BWRs). The
higher oxygen levels in BWR steam, when compared to Pressurized Water
Reactor (PWR) or fossil plant steam, have been shown to have a
deleterious effect on the fatigue strength of turbine blading material.
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While potentially a causal factor at Fermi-2, it is not considered to. be
generically applicable to Turkey Point.

Low condenser backpressure, as referred to here, is the result of low
circulating water .temperature assisting to increase vacuum in the
condenser, The greater the vacuum, the greater the steam velocity and
differential pressure across the last. row of low-pressure rotor blades.
The Fermi-2 incident occurred on December 25. As noted in the SER, on
the day of the event, the backpressure was near its lowest point in
history. However, this is not considered applicable to Turkey Point
.since the circulating water temperatures at Turkey Point do not approach
the winter water temperatures at Fermi.

Based on the above, it can be concluded that the potential event
initiators of the Fermi-2 event do not require any additional precautions
at Turkey Point. However, significant damage resulted from this event
and warrants further review. The exciter separated from its coupling to
the generator shaft. A number of condenser tubes were severed.'evere
vibration resulted in failures of the service water, turbine building
closed cooling water, hydrogen, seal oil and lubricating oil systems.
The failed condenser tubes resulted in a approximately 250,000 gallons of
circulating water, flowing into the condenser hotwell. The circulating
water was discharge'd through the condensate polishers demineralizers,t compromising the effectiveness of the demineralizers. The water was
discharged to the condensate storage tank to compensate for rising
hotwell water levels Reactor water quality deteriorated as the reactor
core isolation cooling and stand-by feedwater systems used the condensate
storage tank to maintain reactor water level. The service water and
turbine building cl'osed cooling water combined with the fire suppression
system to flood the turbine building and radwaste building basement areas
with approximately 550,000 gallons of water, disabling the radwaste
system. The turbine lubricating oil system spilled 17,000 gallons on the
turbine building floor areas which mixed with the water in these areas.

It should be noted that, unlike the Salem event, the vibration was caused
by an imbalance which occurred at normal operating speed. Also, the
turbine-generator supplier is English Electric Company. Since the Turkey
Point turbine-generator set is a similar design and vintage to the Salem
turbine-generator, the Salem event is considered to be representative of
the potential response expected from such an event. In addition, as a
PWR, the intrusion of the circulating water into the condensate system
would pose only a secondary water. chemistry concern, and as noted above,
turbine building flooding as a result of condenser tube ruptures is not a
concern.t Intake cooling water, the equivalent of service water at other plants, is
not located within the Open Turbine Building. Therefore, it is
reasonable to assume that the .piping would not be subjected to the
transient and not contribute to building flooding. The turb'ine plant
cooling water is routed to the generator stator and to the exciter
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pedestal. It is not considered credible that these connections would
fail based on the vibration of the rotating elements. The enormous
weight of generator stator will tend to resist any movement and the
turbine pl'ant cooling water piping system is not rigidly supported.
However, should the piping rupture, floor drains within the building are
routed to the discharge canal, since the radwaste system is not tied into
the building drains. Overflow not carried away by the floor drains
divides between flowing out the open building to the roadway at the
ground elevation .(EL 18..0') and flowing into the condenser pit. The lube
oil system is generally constructed with welded connections and protected
by a guard pipe. Piping rupture is not considered credible.
Furthermore, the inventory of the lube oi:1 system is less than 14,000
gallons.

Based on the above, design differences between the two stations preclude
the possibility of an event as severe as the Fermi-2. Although Turkey
Point has similar hydrogen isolation features, it is noteworthy .that the
INPO SER did credit the normally isolated hydrogen supply valve as
limiting the hydrogen consumed in the fire. Therefore, the Fermi-2
system failures do not pose new concerns for Turkey Point.

In summary, the particular event that caused the hydrogen and lube 'oil
fires at the Fermi-2 bearings is not applicable to Turkey Point.
Therefore, the potential for a hydrogen and lube oil fire by other causes
has been identified as a concern at Turkey Point and, accordingly, is
evaluated further in Section V.G herein.

The following is based on review of INPO SER 18-95, on March 31, 1993,
while operating at 80% power, Narora Atomic Power Station Unit 1 suffered
a catastrophic turbine blade failure, resulting in unbalanced loading of
the turbine-generator shaft, bearing failure and damage to the generator
seals. The hydrogen release from the generator qnd the turbine oil
released from ruptured lubricating oil lines ignited. Cables in the
vicinity also caught fire, ultimately resulting in a loss of all plant AC
and DC power.

The sudden failure of two turbine blades in the final low-pressure stage
has been attributed to low-cycle fatigue. This has been discussed above
as not being applicable to Turkey Point. The fully integral rotor design
combined with normal turbine maintenance is sufficient to preclude this
type of blade failure. A Westinghouse report indicated that non-
destructive examination of the low-pressure rotors: at their normal
maintenance interval is sufficient to preclude high cycle fatigue failure
and the probability of low cycle fatigue failure is reduced as to no
longer be a concern.

Typical of the resulting rotor imbalance, generator hydrogen seal and
lubricating oil failures occurred. As noted above, the Turkey Point
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maintenance and testing of the overspeed protection devices and the fully
integral rotor design provide adequate protection to preclude the

~

~

initiation of events which cause a rotating element imbalance. This is
suff'icient protection to prevent the initiation of' generator hydrogen
seal failure. Lubricating Oil piping system failures are not considered
credible for the same reasons as discussed with regard to .the Fermi-2
event. The Narora Unit 1 turbine-generator set was supplied by Bharat
Heavy Electricals, Ltd. The Salem Unit 2 turbine-generator is considered
to be representative of the Turkey Point design. Welded lube oil piping
contained in a guard pipe provides assurance to preclude a piping
rupture. Should an unbalance of the rotating element occur, however,
seal leakage at the generator or turbine bearing is not unexpected and as
stated previously, requires further evaluation.

The damage which resulted at Narora Unit 1 was extensive. The turbine-
generator suffered damage as a result of the rotating train imbalance and
subsequent fire. Bus ducts and excitation panels sustained damage from a
hydrogen explosion. Portions of the neutral bus ducts and the vertical
section of the phase bus ducts below the generator melted as a result of
sustained oil fires in this area. Cables, cable trays, Emergency
transfer relay panels, electrical distribution panels, transformer panels
and generator panels were all damaged and made inoperable as a result of
the spread of the f'ire. The damage resulted in a station blackout
concurrent with the loss of DC power within eight minutes of the turbine
trip. As a result of the fire and a lack of dampers, the Unit 1 and 2
control rooms were evacuated due to smoke.

As previously discussed, the features of the fully integral rotor design
and normal turbine maintenance inspections are sufficient assurance to
preclude the type of blade failure and subsequent turbine-generator
damage which occurred at Narora Unit 1. Concern for hydrogen and lube
oil leakage and ignition at Turkey Point is an issue that is evaluated
below. However, the extensive damage to electrical components was the
result of a deficient fire protection program.. Fire suppression was, in
general, inadequate. Cables with flammable insulation were unprotected.
Neither cable separation nor fire barriers were used to protect critical
cables for redundant systems. The use of fire walls and fire barriers
was minimal. There was no evidence of fire penetration seals. The
control room environment was not protected by fire dampers ~ By contrast,
all these fire protection features, are installed at Turkey Point. Cables
are either IEEE qualified or protected with flame resistant coatings.
Fire walls with fire penetration seals are used to isolate appropriate
fire areas. Both cable separation and fire barriers are used to protect
cables and equipment required for safe shutdown. And, though not within
the scope of this evaluation, it should be noted that control room air
quality is ensured by iso'.ation dampers and emergency recirculation
capability.

Based on the above, it is not believed the Narora Unit 1 event is a
credible scenario. As stated earlier, further evaluation is required for
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generator hydrogen seal oil and bearing lube oil leakage, and is set
forth in Section V.G below.

'iscussed below are common combustibles associated with the turbine
generator and its auxiliaries:

Lubricating oil performs several functions. The lubrication oil is used
for bearing lubrication, generator seal oil and control oil. Inventory
is .maintained in two lube oil reservoirs, one each for Units 3.and 4. In
addition, each unit is equipped with a seal oil skid, a lube oil transfer
skid and guarded oil piping which contains piping for these functions.
Each lube oil reservoir is located at grade elevation (EL 18.0') adjacent
to the..southern end of its respective turbine building on the west side.
The lube oil transfer skid is located at grade elevation (EL 18:0')
inside the building, east of the lube oil reservoirs. The seal oil skid
is located at grade elevation (EL 18.0') inside the building, also on the
west side, but at the north end of each turbine building-. The guarded
oil piping is located primarily beneath the. operating deck (EL 42.0') and
above the mezzanine level (EL 30.0'), with north-south headers extending
along each side of the turbine pedestals. Branch lines extend up to the
control, intercept and reheat stop valves and the bearings and down to
the seal oil skid and lube oil reservoir.

The hydrogen gas is confined within the generator. The make-up supply to
the generator is isolated at all times except when make-up is in
progress'hile the make-up is proceeding, an operator is stationed at
the valve continuously. It is reasonable to conclude the hydrogen
inventory hazard is limited to that within the. generator an'd the
instrumentation and fill lines.

The greatest hazard associated with electrical equipment is the arcing
caused by equipment shorts. This is potentially a source of ignition for
other materials. Cables used in original construction were not flame
retardant but were coated with a fire retardant material, i.e.,
Flammastic. As cables are replaced or new cables installed throughout
the plant, the insulation specified today is flame retardant, i.e. IEEE
383 qualified.
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8.

The turbine-generators at Turkey Point were manufactured by Westinghouse
Corporation. The overspeed trip mechanism in this unit, consists of an
eccentric weight mounted in the end of the turbine shaft, which is
balanced in position by a spring until the speed reaches the point at
which the trip is set to operate. Xts centrifugal, force then overcomes
the spring and the weight moves away from the axis of rotation to strike
a trigger which trips the overspeed trip valve releasing the autostop oil
pressure. The autostop pressure is connected to a governing emergency
trip valve which releases control oil to drain. Therefore, both autostop
and control pressure go to zero and all valves capable of admitting steam
into the, turbine will go closed. A momentary pulse in auto stop oil will
cause the load limit governor to unlatch. To regain control oil will
then require an operator to reset the load limit governor. This feature
will prevent the steam admission valve from re-opening even if auto stop
oil pressure recovers.

Protective trip devices are hydraulically connected to the overspeed trip
valve through the overspeed trip relay. The protective trip devices aret all included in a s'eparate assembly and include a low bearing oil
pressure trip, a solenoid trip, a thrust bearing trip and a low vacuum
trip. As discussed previously, testing and maintenance of these devices
is performed every refueling outage.

Within the Turkey Point Unit 3 and 4 Open Turbine Buildings are a
comprehensive network of fire protection features to mitigate the
consequences of a fire. These features include a wet pipe sprinkler
system, fixed water spray system and fire barriers. The wet pipe
sprinkler system provides coverage for most of. the guarded 'oil piping.
Sprinkler systems are also located in the east side of the condenser pit.
Fixed water spray systems and curbs or retaining walls are provided for
the lube oil reservoir, generator hydrogen seal oil skid, transformers,
and lube oil transfer skid. Walls which are 3-hour fire barriers encase
the switchgear and load center rooms. Penetrations through these walls
are protected by penetration fire seals. And finally, cables required
for safe shutdown have been protected by Thermo-Lag.

9.

Based on the concerns identified above for the industry ~vents, the
potential for bearing and generator hydrogen seal leakage and the review
of fire protection features,.the potential, exists for ignited lube oil to
reach an unprotected area. Although significant preventive measures are
in place to preclude blade failure, should the rotating train of the
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turbine-generator become unbalanced, the most likely occurrence would be
seal leakage at the low-pressure turbine and generator bearings. For the
purposes of quantifying lube oil leakage flow, Westinghouse .was
contacted to provide bearing flow information. Based on this
information, a conservative estimate of 150 gallons per minute leakage
from each of three bearings was established. This considers an increase
of bearing flow of 100~ based on increased bearing. clearances. This
would result in lube oil and hydrogen leakage.

lt is credible to assume that burning hydrogen could ignite the lube oil.
Based on the Salem Unit 2 event, failure of the guard pipe or the bearing
casings is not postulated. The unprotected area is located at the ground
floor elevation under the generator between. column lines B and„D and
between the condenser pit and switchgear room in both Unit 3 and 4 Open
Turbine Buildings. A detailed evaluation of this postulated event has
been performed. Based on an assumed lube oil leakage rate and
considering the response of suppression systems, a pool size was.
established and heat release calculated. The calculation accounted for
an augmented suppression system and also recommends the installation of
spill control features between column lines B and C and at column line D.
The final results demonstrate that adequate protection is provided by the
proposed additional suppression and pool containment, together with theiproposed upgrades o'f the Thermo-Lag fire barriers.

Based on the potential fire hazard discussed above, several modifications
to the existing fire protection features in the Open Turbine Building are
proposed. These upgrades are discussed in Section IV..I.

Based on a general review and several specific event investigations, it
can be concluded that design features at Turkey Point Units 3 and 4 serve
to mitigate several potential fire hazards, such as described for the
Salem and Fermi events. The potential fire hazard in the event of
bearing and generator hydrogen seal oil leakage has been conservatively
analyzed for Turkey Point Units 3 and 4. Based on the analyzed hazard,
the following modifications are proposed:

1. Additional suppression within the Unit 3 and 4 Open Turbine
Buildings, as outlined in Figures 1 and 2,

2. Upgrade Thermo-Lag protected cables to 1-hour fire rating between
column lines A and E and in the condenser pits in the Unit 3 and 4
Open Turbine Buildings,

3. Install spill control features between column lines B and C, and at
column line D.
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G. Turbine Lube Oil Fire

e ,An evaluation was performed to review the existing; and proposed, active
and passive, fire protection features to determine if the protection is
adequate .to protect those Thermo-Lag raceways in the Open Turbine
Building from a postulated fire which results fromm a release of turbine
lube oil from failed generator and/or low-pressure turbine bearing seals.
Existing and proposed fire protection features were reviewed for their
mitigating effects on the fire and protected raceways; This evaluation
showed that the effects of a postulated turbine lube oil fire on Thermo-
Lag protected raceways will not challenge the raceway protection, as
upgraded between column lines A and E, to the point of failure. In
addition, the anticipated temperatures in the transition areas were shown
to be below the furnace temperatures at 25 minutes during ASTM E-119 fire
tests. The scope included those raceways in the transition area located
between .the D and J, column lines along the entire length along the. east
side of the Open Turbine Building, and other raceways in. the Open Turbine
Building.. Therefore, no fire barrier upgrade is planned for raceways
East of column line E.

The approach was to identify the worst case fire exposure for the Thermo-
Lag protected raceways, evaluate existing and proposed fire protection
and mitigating features, determine anticipated temperatures based on
postulated fuel loading and environmental conditions, and determine the
effects of fire on the protected raceways in the transition area. The
postulated fire life and intensity are based on actual turbine lube oil
characteristics, a conservatively assumed fuel supply rate of 450 gpm
(150 gpm from each of three turbine bearings) and that turbine coastdown
could last as long as 45 minutes. The assumptions are conservative
because a high flow rate greater than expected for gross bearing seal
failure is postulated, and turbine vibration significant enough to cause
such severe seal failure is also likely to cause severe rubbing that
would reduce coastdown time.

The evaluation determined the effectiveness of existing active and
passive fire protection features, considering original plant design bases

~ and design calculations. Full coverage of sprinklers over the areas
where the lube oil will pool is the predominant factor for assuring
integrity of the Thermo-Lag protected raceways in event of a postulated
generator and/or low-pressure turbine bearing seal failure. Full
coverage sprinklers have been shown to be effective in extinguishing
fires involving combustible li'quids with flash points of 200 F (93.3 C)
and higher. The lube oil used at Turkey Point has a flash point of 395 F
(202'C) which is well in excess of the above stated value. Predominant int situ combustible loading throughout the Open Turbine Building is limited
to the materials which are presently protected by fixed water spray
systems with other minor amounts -of combustibles protected by the
existing sprinkler coverage.



0

0



Attachment to L-97-181 Page 50 of 83

The National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) 13, Standard for the
Installati on of Sprinkler Systems, specifies design densi'ties for hazards
such as the lube oil hazard which the Open Turbine Building sprinklers
will be designed to suppress'he design densities in NFPA 13 are
considered to reflect historical experience with the concept of fire
control/containment. Existing sprinkler head spacing in the Open Turbine
Building in the area of the postulated fire is more conservative than
that required'o meet the minimum requirements of NFPA 13 and design
densities will meet or exceed those required by NFPA 13.

Factory Mutual Research Corporation (FMRC) performed sprinkler discharge
testing over lubricating oil fires for the Atomic Energy Commission
(AEC)-, Fire Tests of Automatic Sprinkler Protection for Oil Spill Fires,
(September 9, 1957). The oil used was more volatile (ignition
temperature approximately 360 F) than the lube oil used at Turkey Point.
The oil and floor were preheated to approximately 165 F and 130 F
respectively. Xn all cases the oil was difficult to ignite and required
the use of accelerants (gasoline soaked products). The ceiling height int the test facility w'as 33 feet with vented openings at the ceiling and
around the perimeter. Standard 212 F, 1/2" orifice sprinklers were
installed on a 10'x10'pacing. Sprinkler operation began to occur at 17
seconds after the pool fire had,grown to 5 feet in diameter. The ceiling
temperatures in Test N2 never exceeded 600 F (316 C) . The maximum pool
radius was 6 feet which was at 18 seconds after the first sprinkler
operated. However, it was noted that the fire had been knocked down to
a lingering flame. at the pool surface within one minute of the fixst
sprinkler operating with an application rate of 0.13 gpm/sq.ft. Another
test was performed to.establish the effectiveness of sprinklers over a
large pool fire. Gasoline/kerosene mixtures were spilled over the lube
oil pool and ignited. Water was manually controlled to the'prinklers
and not allowed to discharge until the pool fire had grown in size to
approximately 1400 sq.ft. Fire control was achieved between 2-1/3 and 4
minutes. Although ceiling temperatures reached 1200 F and flames extended
up to 10 feet beyond the vent openings in the structure, the fire was
brought under control quickly and without damaging effects to the
building. Steel temperatures with automatic sprinkler protection in the
area indicated that temperatures which would result in failure would not
be .reached.

The FMRC testing shows that effective control of temperatures and fire
can be achieved for lube oil pool fires with a minimum of discharge
density. The FMRC testing results support the conclusion that the
sprinkler head type, temperature rating, and discharge density as used in
the Open Turbine Building will effectively control the fire and prevent
structuxal steel failure.
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e The wet pipe sprinklers were installed to protect against the hazard of
lube oil leakage. Sprinkler installation follows the routing of the
guarded oil pipe and provides coverage of areas where localized pooling
of lube oil may occur, at the 18'0" elevation between the switchgear
rooms and the condenser pit and within the condensate pump pit. The lube
oil, with a flash point of 395 F (202 C), is considered to be a Class IIIB
combustible liquid. Hydrogen in the generator is not a contributor to
the fire hazards within the Open Turbine Building other than serving as
an ignition source for the lube oil in the event of bearing seal failure
on the generator and/or low-pressure turbine.

2 2The original system design density was to provide 0.3 gpm/ft /3000 ft .

In accordance with NFPA 13, lube oil hazards in piping, such as those
considered in the original design, are classified as an Extra Hazard
Group 1 occupancy. The required 'density for a similar design area in
such an occupancy is 0.28 gpm/ft /3000 ft . Therefore, the

original'esign

density used at Turkey Point exceeds the NFPA 13 required density
for this hazard type. Spacing along the majority of the existing wet
pipe sprinkler system is conservative in that it is below the maximum of
100 ft /head for an extra hazard occupancy allowed by NFPA 13.t Sprinklers provide full coverage in the condensate pump pit and partial
coverage in the condenser pit and throughout the remainder of the Open
Turbine Buil'ding, primarily located where guarded oil pipe is routed.
The head. spacing in the lowest area of the condensate pump pit was
observed to be conservatively installed at approximately 50; of the
maximum 100 ft /head spacing. In addition, the configuration of the
condensate pump pit may be considered as an enclosure due to the massive
equipment obstructions, and the presence of multiple coverings over
various elevations. Therefore, the production of steam in this area will
result in aiding in extinguishment via smothering.

The high-hazard facilities consist of lube oil reservoirs, lube oil
transfer pump skids, main transformers, auxiliary transformers, hydrogen
seal oil units, start-up transformers. Design criteria for the fixed
water spray systems provide for a minimum design density for the systems
is 0.25 gpm/ft over the protected surface. The actual design density has
been shown by calculation to be higher for the as-installed system
protecting the auxiliary transformer. Spray heads are spaced in
accordance with the requirements of NFPA 15 (1977 and 1979) and test
documentation for the spray nozzles installed.

Each of the high hazard areas is provided with a diked area for
containment of fluid leaks from equipment thus preventing combustible
fluids from migrating to other areas. Each system is also equipped with
heat actuated (rate-of-rise) detectors. This type of detection will
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sense both a fire involving the equipment being protected as well as a
fire adjacent to it. Xn the event of a fire involving equipment in one
of these areas or adjacent to these areas, exposure protection is
provided by the spray system to prevent damage to the equipment.

Areas of the Open Turbine Building will be augmented by additional wet
pipe sprinklers in order to enhance the level of prot'ection of Thermo-Lag
protected raceway. Sprinklers will be provided to complete coverage in
areas where pooling of lube oil will occur, and in areas where Thermo-Lag
protected raceways is provided, between the D and J column lines.
Sprinklers in the condensate pump pits will be evaluated to assure
compliance with code requirements. The addition of sprinklers in areas
where Thermo-Lag protected raceways is provided results in the complete
coverage of all Thermo-Lag protected raceways throughout the Open Turbine
Building between the A-J column lines.

The additional wet pipe sprinklers will enhance protection in two areas.
Sprinklers will be added to provide complete coverage where lube oil will
pool on the 18'0" elevation, bounded by the B-D and 23.1- -25.1, and B-D
and 30.1-32.1 column lines. Sprinklers will also be added where Thermo-
Lag protected racew'ays are installed along the length of the Open Turbine
Building between the D-J column lines. The sprinklers for this
particular area will be installed where appropriate to protect both the
18'0" elevation and the 30'0" elevation. The additional suppression will
provide both cooling of smoke/hot gases from a lube oil fire in an
adjacent area as well as protect against the effects of a transient fire
beneath the raceways.

The original design density for the existing system was to provide 0.3
gpm/ft /3000 ft . The area of coverage will be increased to 5000 ft for
the lube oil hazard, and because the intensity of,a combustible liquid
fire may create elevated temperatures adjacent. to the areas of the fire
and activate the sprinklers therein. As such the design density will be
equivalent to or in excess of the NFPA 13 recommended and sprinkler
spacing will be in accordance with NFPA 13, which allows a maximum of 100
ft /head for an Extra Hazard Group 1 occupancy. Although Open Turbine
Building coverage will remain partial, the areas where lube oil is
postulated to pool after a generator and/or low-pressure turbine bearing
seal failure will be protected by full sprinkler coverage.

The Thermo-Lag protected raceways located within the area bounded by
column lines A-E and 23.1-25.1, and column lines A-E and 30.1-32.1 and
located within and over the condensate pump pits, will be upgraded to
meet a 1-hour fire resistance. Thermo-Lag protected raceways located
between column lines E-J, throughout the length of the Open Turbine
Building will meet a 25 minute fire resistance.
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The NFPA Handbook (17th Edition) provides descriptions of various
occupancies surveyed to develop the characteristic time-temperature
curves based on occupancy and fire loading. High hazard occupancies are
depicted by the "E" curves in the time-temperature figure. The maximum
fire loading which could occur on the 18'0" elevation prior to runoff to
other areas would be 483.7 gallons, which equates 'to a combustible
loading of approximately 3.1 lb/ft . This fire loading when compared to

~ the NFPA fire severity time-temperature "E" curve, produces a fire of
approximately 15 minutes in duration and maximum temperatures of
approximately 760 C (1400 F). This approximated temperature does not
account for cooling, which would result from sprinkler discharge in the
area, and is therefore higher than the temperatures that would be exposed
to for the postulated Turkey Point fire.
V. Babrauskas, Temperatures in F1ames and Fires (May 1997), indicates
that the peak value for fire temperatures is governed by the ventilation
and fuel supply characteristics. The maximum value documented is
approximately 1200 C (2192 F). Experiments of large scale fires (668kW-
105MW) without sprinkler protection indicated a maximum temperature for a
large scale fire at a 15'eiling height was 927 C'1700 F), and

e temperatures at higher elevations were lower during the same fire.
Industry analysis of temperatures of laminar or turbulent diffusion
flames show that an upper temperature limit of 1250 C (2282 F) was
observed for natural gas. Other fuels yielded lower upper limit
temperatures as well as lower temperatures for the intermittent and
continuous flaming regions. Average continuous fl'arne region temperatures
of 900 C (1652 F) and intermittent flame temperatures of 320 C (608 F) have
been documented for a variety of fuels. Discussion regarding the
adiabatic flame temperature (i.e ~ no loss of heat occurring) for methane
and propane indicate temperatures of 1949 C (3540 F) and 1977 C (3591 F),
respectively. However, adiabatic temperatures are not realistic in an
actual fire scenario due to the continuous loss of heat to 'surroundings
through various means (i.e. radiative, convective, etc.) . In addition,
the ASTM E-119 time-temperature curve has a maximum temperature of 1260 C
(2300.F) which is reached at 8 hours.

The Factory Mutual Research Corporation testing described above indicates
that ceiling. temperatures at 33'ver the base of the fire never exceeded
600 F (316 C) with automatic sprinkler protection and control was
established within minutes of operation of the first sprinkler.

The fire duration is postulated to occur over the time frame in which the
entire contents of the lube oil storage tank are assumed to be discharged
as a flaming stream. This was postulated in order to present a very
conservative analysis. However, due to the complete coverage with
sprinklers of the area where pooling will occur at the 18'0" elevation
and the manual fire fighting efforts which will be involved, suppression
is likely to occur at an earlier time within the postulated scenario.
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'Therefore, based on the above discussion, temperatures predicted for the
duration of the fire are significantly conservative in view of the

e documented maximum temperatures for gas layers, and flame temperatures.
As such, the areas east of the "E" column line do not require a 1 hour
fire barrier, since temperatures at the "E" column line are
conservatively calculated to be below the temperatures in the ASTM E-119
furnace at 25 minutes.

b.

Conduits and pipes, which are located above Thermo-Lag protected
raceways, in the vicinity of the fire scenario are supported by tubular
steel (unistrut). Failure of the supports for these unprotected conduits
or pipes could affect the integrity of the Thermo-Lag protected raceways
located beneath them. Therefore, a review of the potential for steel
failure was included'n this evaluation.

Steel failure is expected to occur when the steel temperature reaches
approximately 649 C (1200 F). However, steel does not fail at the same
time that a room or ceiling jet temperature of 649 C (1200 F) is reached.
Heat transfer within the steel itself must occur for a period of time
before the member will reach its critical temperature. The discussion

e above regarding temperatures in the fire scenario has concluded that the
temperatures predicted for the ceiling jet and in the intermittent and
continuous flaming regions are lower than those postulated. As such the
only areas of concern based on the temperatures documented in the
referenced section ar'e within the area bounded by the B-D column lines
where temperatures are postulated to be in excess of the temperatures at
which steel failure can occur. Additional protection of supports in the
area of the fire are not recommended or considered necessary based on the
following points of consideration:

~ Sprinkler discharge provides water impingement on supports of
raceway/pipe within the boundaries of the. flaming fire. This
discharge provides direct cooling to the support steel for the
raceways.

~ Postulated temperatures are very conservative. Actual temperatures
are .expected to be much lower, thereby reducing the threat to steel
support integrity.

The areas bounded by column lines B-D and 23.1-25.1 and column lines B-Dt and 30.1-32.1 are where an accumulation of lube oil released due to
failed generator and/or low-pressure turbine bearing seals will occur.
Due to the open areas associated with normal ingress/egress from these
areas to other areas of the Open Turbine Building, the potential exists
for the migration of turbine lube oil beyond the D column line toward the
J column line and beyond the B column line to the west. Retention curbs
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are proposed to prevent the migration of released lube oil and sprinkler
discharge beyond the B and D column lines.

Mitigating physical arrangements within the 18'0" elevation of the Open
Turbine Building exist which could shield or otherwise inhibit the flow
of smoke and hot gases from an oil release and fire to the areas where
Thermo-Lag protected raceways are located. This is due to the presence
of the structures or equipment in the area with respect to generator
and/or low-pressure turbine bearing locations and postulated pooling
areas. The area to be bounded is within, but smaller than, the area
bounded by column lines 23.1-25.1 and B-D and was determined to present
the worst case scenario for transmission of heat to the Thermo-Lag
protected raceways due to several points where a direct line of sight is
present from the postulated pooling area to the protected raceways. In
addition, the location of the generator and/or low-pressure turbine
bearings -postulated to leak are located such that one is directly over
the area mentioned, a second is located directly over the condensers and
the third is located over both areas. Therefore, it is reasonable to
postulate only half of the 450 gpm flow of lube oil to the condenser and
condensate pump pits and half to the area between the switchgear room and
the condenser (for 'this evaluation, the area bounded by column lines B-D
and 23.1-25.1). Sloped curbing will be introduced to confine the lube
oil spill between and column line D and approximately 6.5 feet west of
column line. C, thus providing a limited pool size which will be channeled
to runoff to the condenser and condensate pump pits.

2.

Floor drainage and spill control features, flow paths to the condenser
and condensate pump pj.ts, and existing equipment in the area affect fire
spread and configuration. The lube oil spread at the El. 18'loor level
is limited by "curbs", existing equipment pads. and the turbine pedestals
between column lines B and D. Lube oil and water flow to drains and
overflow to the condenser and condensate pump pits. Water from sprinkler
coverage beyond the curbed area flows to area drains, the condenser pits
and out of the Open Turbine Building via floodgate openings.

No credit is taken for drain flow from the 18'0" elevation through the
waste oil floor drains due to the low capacity of the waste oil
separator. The waste oil separator is located at the Turkey Point Fossil
Facility.

Based on a 2" depth of oil over the drain opening and using Bernoulli's
equation, where the slotted drain covers provide an effective diameter
opening of 3.3 inches each, the effective flow into any one of the 4"
diameter drains is approximately 87.5 gpm, or approximately 175 gpm from
the two available drains in each area.
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Full flow of oil/water output at the, catch basin through the 4" drains is
not anticipated due .to the lower flow rate calculated through the drain

~

~

covers (1'75 gpm). However, a reduced flow rate of 66 gpm will be used in
the evaluation as the maximum rate that the turbine lube oil or other
fluid will drain from the 18'0" elevation.

3.

The presence of drains with top-of-drain-elevations below the grade
elevation of 18'0" coupled with slope indications toward those drains are
indications that configurations similar to inverted pyramids exist over
the drains.

Although the drain areas are not mirror images of one another, it is
assumed that dividing the non-occupied area equally between the two drain
areas would present a reasonable representation of the volume of fluid
which gould be retained over the drains as a whole. Calculating the
volume of. a quadrant as a pyramid yields approximately 194.6 gallons per
section, or a total potential retention of 483.7 gallons over the drains
prior to runoff.

e A comparison of characteristics of the turbine lube oil used at Turkey
Point Texaco Regal R&0 was performed against similar parameters of other
combustible liquids.
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Material and Burn
Table 1

Characteristics of Various Petroleum Based Hydrocarbons

Mineral
Oil

Lube
Oil,

Mineral

Turbine
Oil

Regal
Oil .-1

Fuel Oil
No. 1

Fuel Oil
No. 2

Fuel Oil
No. 4

Light
Fuel Oil

No. 5

Heavy
Fuel Oil

No 5

Fuel Oil
No. 6

Flash
Point
F (C)

380 F
(193C)
300 F-
450 F

(149 C-
232 C)
400 F
(204C)
395 F

(202 C)
100 F-
162 F
{38 C-
72 C)

126 F-
204 F
(52- C-
96 C)

142 F-
240 F
(61'C-
116 C)
156 F-
336 F
(69 C-
169 C)
160 F-
250 F
(71 C-
121 C)
150 F-
270 F
(66 C-
132 C)

Ignition
Temp.

'F ( C)

500 F-
700 F

(260 C-
371 C)
700 F
(371C)

410 F
(210 C)

494 F
(257 C)

505 F
(263 C)

765 F
(407 C)

Spec.
Gravity

0.8-0.9

.0.8681

0.825
5

0.94-1
3

1+/-

Boiling
Point
F ('C)

680 F
{360C)
680 F

(360 C)

482 F
(250 C)
305 F-
574 F

(152 C-
301 C)

NFPA
F.ire

Hazard
Rating

2

MJ/kg

45.8-
46 '

45.37
6

43.1
5

46.5
2

39.7
3

42.5
2

Mass
Loss
Rate

. kg/m s

0. 035
2

e Notes:
All values except heat of combustion are from the Texaco Material
Safety Data Sheet for 00700 Regal R&0 Oil.
Fire Protection Handbook, 17th edition, Table A-3
Handbook of Fire Protection Engineering, 2nd Ed, Table 3-1.2
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'ire Hazard Properties of Flammable Liquids, Gases, and Volatile
Solids, NFPA 325M-1991
Handbook of Fire 'Protection Engineering, 2nd Ed, Table C-1
Fire Protection Handbook, 17th edition, Page A-7

In comparing the known values for flash point, ignition temperature,
specific gravity, boiling point, and fire hazard rating there is a
distinct similarity in values associated with the lubricating oils, and
the Texaco Regal Oil. The characteristics of the fuel oils demonstrate
that fuel oil is more volatile than the lubricating oils with flash
points and ignition temperatures lower in almost all cases.

The comparison of heats of combustion shows a small deviation in values
for all fuel chosen including the approximated value for the Texaco Regal
Oi;l. Although the heat of combustion may be determined from empirical
rules characterizing petroleum products due to it being a material
property, the mass. loss rate (m") is typically found experimentally. Due
to the limited information available on mass loss rate values, the mass
loss rate value associated with heavy fuel oil will be used throughout
the remainder of this evaluation where necessary as that of the Texaco
Regal Oil.'his assumption is. valid based on the comparison and
similarity of the material properties of several petroleum based
hydrocarbons.

The turbine lube oil used at Turkey Point is Texaco 00700 Regal RGO 32 a
lubricating oil consist'ing of 95-99'. solvent dewaxed heavy paraffinic
hydrocarbon distillates (mineral oil) with the remainder being composed
of additives. Burning characteristics of the lube oil will be slightly
different from 100% mineral oil since the lighter fractions will ignite
earlier and are likely to burn faster. However, due to the small amount
of additives in the total volume it is not likely to have a significant
impact on the mass loss rate to be used.

5.

Based upon assumptions related to the flow rate and dispersion of the
turbine lube oil, 225 gpm is postulated to flow to the 18'0" elevation.
The, pool depth at any point in time will be affected by the following
factors:

Drain capacity
. Mass loss'ue to,burning of the fuel

Runoff to the condenser and condensate pump pits or
through flood gates

The postulated flow of lube oil to the 18'0" elevation is 225 gpm.
Bearing seal failures at three bearings (generator bearing and bearings 7
and 8 of the low-pressure turbine) are postulated. The bearing locations
are such that one is directly over the area bounded by column lines C-D
and 23.1-25.1, the second is over the column line separating the'
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condenser from the 18'0" elevation and the third is over the condensers.
Therefore, it is postulated that 50% of the lube oil released due to the
postulated bearing seal failures will discharge to the 18'0" elevation
and the remaining 50% will discharge over the condensers and collect in
the condensate pump pit.
The calculated drain capacity at the 18'0" elevation was determined to be
175 gpm. For conservatism this value was reduced 'by approximately 62% to
66 gpm for calculation of the effects of a lube oi'l f'ire with or without
sprinkler interaction. The capacity over the drains before spill-over to
the condenser or condensate, pump pits is calculated to be approximately
483.7 gallons.

The total width of openings from the area of concern at the 18'0"
elevation to the condenser and condensate pump pits is 11'2" per unit.
The approximate discharge for the total width present in the area of
concern is used and applied such that the flow associated with the fluid
height calculated is extrapolated from industry data. Based on no
sprinkler activation, the discharge rates of oil ('225 gpm) and drain flow
rates (66 gpm) results in fuel accumulation with time on the 18'0"
elevation.

The burning lube oi'1 will be primarily contained within the curbed area.

~~

Minor splashing is expected to occur but will be limited due to the
position of the curbs. Addition of water via spri~nkler activation will
increase the effective pool .area and pool diameter due to spreading of
the fuel across the area bounded by the curbing on the 18'0" elevation.
The effects of water addition are calculated on a one-minute time step
basis in order to determine the effective curb height, the mass loss and
heat release due to burning. For the purposes of calculating heat
release from the fire, an effective pool diameter is calculated based on
a circular pool with an equivalent area equal to the unoccupied area
bounded by the proposed curbing.

Based on potential lube oil flow patterns and assumed drainage rates from
the 18'0" elevation, the heat release and, resulting ceiling jet
temperatures prior to sprinkler activation are based on streaming burning
combustible liquid which is estimated to cover the entire unoccupied

2 2curbed area which is equivalent to 109 m (1173.23 ft ) .

Activation of the spray systems which protect the .hydrogen seal oil unit
and the auxiliary transformer will discharge approximately 105 gpm and
390 gpm respectively. The diked areas surrounding each of these hazards
will contain the system discharge for approximately 5.23 minutes and
11.11 minutes respectively, conservatively assuming no discharge to the
oil/water separator. After these discharge times,, overflow will occur
onto the 18'0" elevation in the area being evaluated. It is postulated
that at approximately 2 minutes into the fire scenario the temperature
rise in the vicinity of these spray systems will activate the respective
detection systems which are set to respond to a temperature rise of
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5 F/minute. Therefore, when overflow occurs, the discharge of these
systems is added to the amount of fluid on the 18'0" elevation outside of
the curbed area.

Prior to runoff occurring down to the condenser and condensate pump pits
the maximum pool depth of 2" must be reached (- 483.7 gallons of lube oil
on the 18'0" elevation must exist).

6.

Hydrogen release as a result of the failed hydrogen oil seals is assumed
to ignite and cause the subsequent ignition of the lube oil. As stated
above, 225 gpm of turbine lube oil is calculated to be flowing across the
18'0" elevation during the initial phase of the postulated fire. There
is no runoff from this floor to the condenser and condensate pump pits
during the early stages of the postulated fire based on floor slopes in
the areas of concern. Flow of oil beyond the B and D column lines is
prevented. by retention curbs. Initial release of lube oil is postulated
to generate a pool with an area of approximately half the total
unoccupied floor space in the curbed area.

Sprinkler response times are affected by the radial distance of the
sprinklers with respect to the fuel package, fire plume temperatures,
ceiling jet temperatures and ceiling jet velocities. Sprinkler response
times in the areas of concern are affected by uneven ceiling heights in
the area. Since sprinklers are located at various heights in these
areas, response times in both are calculated using ceiling heights of
3.66 m (12'0") and 7.315 m (24'0").

The heat release in the area from the postulated fire does not include
any in situ or transient combustibles other than the released turbine
lube oil. This is based on minimal combustible loading as 'documented in
the UFSAR for those fire zones in the area and adjacent fire zones. The
combustibles documented are either insignificant or consist of
combustible liquids contained within equipment which is bermed and
protected with automatic water spray systems.

The following assumptions pertain to determining fire heat release:

~ Transient effects, such as unsteady burning during the initial stage of
the fire as a result of gradual heating of the ground underneath and .

surrounding boundaries, are ignored. These effects cannot be quantified
particularly for a non-enclosed structure. This is a conservative
measure resulting in greater heat releases in the early stage of the
fire.

~ Wind effects are not considered. The UFSAR states that prevailing
winds in the area are from an easterly direction. As such, the affects
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of prevailing winds in the area could actually benefit this analysis.
However, the configuration of the Open Turbine Bui'lding is such that
other structures and equipment provide partial shielding from the effects
of the wind. Furthex, it has been observed that the effects of moderate
breezes are dampened to the point of insignificance in the area where the
fire is postulated to occur. Therefore, in an effort to provide
conservative results the effects of wind are not considered.

The heat release generated by the pool fire size post'ulated is found by
using the SFPE Handbook (2nd Edition):

where: Q = heat release in kilowatts
m"= mass loss rate in kg/m s
cQ,= heat of combustion in kJ/kg

2'
= pool area in m

0
A semitheoretical analysis together with a study of available
experimental data showed that the following formula can be used to
represent the mass loss rate of a pool fire burning in the open.

m"= m„"(l- e )
where:

m„"= mass loss rate for an infinite diameter pool = 0.035kg.im's:,(for heavy fuel oil)

, k = the extinction - absorption coefficient of the flame

P
= the mean - beam-length corrector

kP = 1.7 m 'forheavy fuel oil)
D = pool diameter in meters

Calculating the effects of fire based on a circular unrestricted pool
entirely involved provides conservative results by postulating more
complete combustion, unxestricted air flow and entrainment, an
unrestricted flame structure and that turbine lube oil will be present
across the surface- of the pool. However, a 20'-. reduction in the mass
loss rate is typically used for pool sizes greater than 10 meters which
is based on test results showing incomplete combustion for pool diameters
of this size. Additional tests conducted to evaluate the fraction of
total heat release which resulted from the combustion of various fuels
showed heptane releasing as low as 69'. of the total potential heat

e release during its combustion phase. Therefore, since actual heat
release rates will be significantly lowe:r than the theoretical heat
release rates, a 20 % reduction of the total heat release is used for all
estimates of actual heat release.
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The area of concern has an uneven ceiling configuration such that the
ceiling at the center of the area {A-D, 23.1-25.1) directly below the
generator is higher than the remainder, thus forming pockets. Although
some heat will pocket in the center, the remainder of the ceiling area
which is lower will transport heat from the plume laterally to the
exterior of the structure and to the east of the column line D. The
ceiling height east of the D column line is higher than west of column
line D. As such, the higher ceiling elevation is used to postulate
temperatures anticipated at Thermo-Lag protected raceways in this area.

R. L. Alpert, Calculation of Response Time of Ceiling Mounted Fire
Detectors (Fire Technology, 1972) reported on the behavior of fire plume
and fire induced flow near ceilings. Testing, used to justify equations
derived considered a variety of flammable liquids and combustible
materi,als. The fire sizes varied as well as ceiling heights and room
sizes. Room sizes in many cases were up to 100 m in width. Therefore,
the use of these formulas for the postulated case is sound. The following
formulas:show that the maximum temperature of the plume is dependent upon
the ceiling height and radial position from the center of the plume.

For r > 0.18K:

S.38 </
2/3

and for r < 0.18K:

16.9 g
mhx <0 K5/3

Where: Q =heat release (kW)
r = radius from the centerline of the fuel package (m)
K= height above the fuel package (m)

T„ =ambient temperature in the area ( C) assumed to be
29.4 C (85

F)'imilarly

with ceiling temperatures, there are correlation's for ceiling
jet velocities which are dependent on both ceiling heig2.t and radial
distance from the center of the fuel package.
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For r) 0.15H:

gl/3
U~ = 0.19 —

/6
h'nd

for r 5 0.15H:

~ I/3

U = 0.9 Q
.PI h

Where: Q=rate of heat release (kW)
r = radius from the centerline of the fuel package (m)
h = height above the fuel package (m)

U„=gas velocity (m/s)

Sprinkler response times depend on the characteristics stated above as
well as a value for the Response Time Index (RTI). The RTI is a value
which results from the sprinkler or heat detector time constant (obtained
from controlled testing) multiplied by the square root of the velocity.

The formula shown below for determination of the sprinkler response time
is used to determine the time for activation of sprinklers at various
distances from the center of the fuel package. This is a rough
correlation since varying ceiling heights affects .sprinkler
responsiveness. In addition, this formula is based on instantaneous
transport and detection of heat, and does not account for transport lag
time. On this basis, and due to the open nature of the Open Turbine
Building, sprinkler response times are assumed to be delayed beyond those
times indicated below to consider heat transport and dissipation.
However, the lag time is considered to be insignificant.

RTI i'„,-T„
t . =—log

AU
'-T

m IN OpCIQIIOII

where:

t, „,„ = time to operation (seconds)
RTI.= Response Time Index value (1'10.415 m /s (200 ft /s ))
U„= maximum gas velocity (m/s)
TM= plume or ceiling temperature ( C) (dependent on distance

from center of pool)
T„= ambient temperature ( C)

T, „,„= operating temperature of the sprinkler head (100'C
(212 F) )
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The calculation is based on a 225 gpm turbine lube oil spill rate onto
the 18'0" elevation and an approximate pool diameter equal to 1/3 of the
available unoccupied area on 'the floor bounded by the curbs. The table
shows the time required to operate sprinklers at various. radial distances
from the. center of the fuel package. Note that this formula is ~ used
in this evaluation to determine the sprinkler operation in the remainder
of the area after the first sprinklers in the area operate over the fire
plume. This is due to cooling effects by the operated sprinklers on the
fire below, thereby resulting in lower ceiling jet temperatures and
affecting whether additional sprinklers will or will not operate.

Table 2
Characteristic Temperatures and Velocities and Sprinkler Response

Times Associated with Turbine Lube Oil Fire
on the 18'0" elevation Pre-Sprinkler Activation

ve a. m

Heat Release (kW)
QTI9 Ine emp6f8tUre

48,501.61 48,501.61 48,501.61 48,501.61

m,

48,501.61 48,501.61 48,501.61 48,501.61

m 4

OQ IA9 s

7.

The varying ceiling heights in the Open Turbine Building affect the
responsiveness of the sprinklers in the area. Therefore, sprinkler
response times are assumed to be delayed beyond the times used in the
analysis due to non-uniform ceiling jet flow patterns. Sprinkler
activation is assumed to occur in 1 to 2 minutes near the centerline of
the fuel package. ln reality, since the fluid will be burning as it is
running down from the bearings, the plume temperatures are likely to
result in the activation of the sprinklers in the plume earlier than
those assumed for temperatures associated with ceiling jet

temperatures'he

design density stipulated during the original design of the existing
wet-pipe systems in the Open Turbine Building was 0.3 gpm/ft /3000 ft .

This design density is in excess of NFPA-13 (1996) requirements for an
Extra Hazard Group 1 hazard. NFPA 13 desicrn densities are considered to
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reflect historical experience with the concept of fire control and
containment. This presents an area where additional cooling and steam
production effects are anticipated due to increased water application.

The fire postulated herein is three dimensional. Lube oil coming from
the failed bearing seals is presumed to be flowing down from the 42'0"
elevation. Upon activation, the sprinklers begin wetting and cooling the
burning fuel near the elevation at which they are installed; i.e.,
cooling the burning fuel before it reaches the floor elevation.

The production of water droplets leads to significant cooling of
surrounding equipment and structures, thereby reducing the radiative
feedback, which is necessary to sustain the combustion process.
Evaporating water droplets create steam, having a volume more than 1700
times that of liquid, which aids in smothering the fire since it inhibits
the flow of oxygen to the fire. Steam production over the fire removes
heat from the fire resulting in lower radiative feedback to the pool. lt
is not necessary for the sprinkler discharge to remove the heat'as fast
as it is being released since the fire is transferring heat to the
surroundings as well. ln some cases only a small additional loss of heat
is sufficient to upset the balance in the combustion process resulting in
extinguishment. Further, manual fire fighting efforts are expected to be
implemented within 5 minutes of the fire which provides hose stream flow
directed at the base of the fire. Cooling by the hose streams provides
additional heat removal from the fire. Droplets from the sprinkler
discharge, which contain sufficient momentum to penetrate the plume,
provide cooling of the fuel pool. Steam from fire suppression in the
condensate pump pit rises directly adjacent to the edge of the fuel pool
on the 18'0" elevation, and is entrained into the base of the fire
(combustion zone) which aids in smothering the fire. These effects
reduce the overall heat release and plume temperatures in the area and
thus reduce the temperatures resulting within the areas where the Thermo-
Lag protected raceways are installed.

The original design criteria for the closed head sprinkler system (0.3
gpm/ft /3000 ft ) is applied to the area of concern which has a gross
floor area at the 18'0" elevation of 3026 ft . Based on flows stipulated
by previous system calculations for the wet pipe systems in the Open
Turbine Building, the demand for the 18'0" elevation over the lube oil
fire is postulated to be 1000 gpm based on the gross area of coverage
with all sprinklers operated. Discharge over the curbed and non-curbed
areas are determined based on a proportional comparison for the size of
the overall gross floor area. Therefore, the flow of sprinklers over the
curbed area where lube oil will be present is approximately equal to
(1630.23 ft /3026 ft )*1000 gpm, or 539 gpm, and the flow over the
remainder of the area outside of the curbs is approximately 461 gpm.
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The sprinkler discharge. is expected to cover the entire area bounded by
the curbs and result in overflow to the condenser and condensate pump
pits. Sprinkler discharge over the area not bounded by the curbs but
located between the A-D and 23.1-25,.1 column lines either drains or
overflows to the condenser pit and through the flood gates located on the
west side of the area.

The time step sequence for the addition of water due to sprinkler
operation conservatively assumes that half of the sprinklers over the
area of concern operate at 2 minutes into the fire and the remainder
operate at 5 minutes into the fire. The addition of hose streams from
manual fire fighting efforts is assumed to occur at 5 minutes into the
fire. The 5 minutes for initiation of manual fire fighting is. based on
average response times by fire brigade members .during training and actual
fire events.

The imminent activation of fixed water spray systems was considered. The
auxiliary transformer and hydrogen seal oil unit spray systems are
located within the area under evaluation. Flow rates from the spray
systems have been determined to be approximately 389 gpm for the
auxiliary transformer and approximately 100 gpm for the hydrogen seal oil
unit.

Volumes of the diked areas were determined to be -523 gallons for the
hydrogen seal oil, unit, and -4,321 gallons for the auxiliary transformer.
The drains in each of these diked areas are routed to the oil-water
separator which allows through-flow without separation in the event of a
high flow situation. Under normal conditions the oil-water separator can
accommodate a flow of -100 gpm and still continue to perform its
function. In the evegt of larger flow rates the separator allows flow
directly to discharge. Therefore, backup of this drain system is not
anticipated.

From a conservative standpoint, and based upon the discharge rates of the
two aforementioned spray systems, overflow is assumed to occur. This
presents a worst case runoff scenario for the 18'0" area under review.
This is conservative as flow is anticipated to be drained to the oil-
water separator. Therefore, the auxiliary transformer pit is postulated
to overflow its dike at 11.11 minutes after activation, and the hydrogen
seal oil unit is postulated to .overflow its dike at 5.23 minutes after
activation. Activation is postulated to occur at 1 minute into the
scenario. The effects of the overflow of these systems are shown below
based on the available floor area outside of the diked area where the
lube oil is contained.

Calculations assure that a curb height is sufficient to prevent overflow
from/to either side of the curb. The maximum width of openings from this
area is 255 inches. The unoccupied floor space and amount of fluid that
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2can be retained prior to runoff are approximately 714 ft and 461 gallons,
respectively. The total flow rate to this area from sprinklers and spray
system overflow is approximately 1000 gpm, which is less than that
calculated for the area where lube oil would be contained. Lube oil
discharge plus,sprinklers presents the greater challenge for containment
based on .the greater width of openings in the area beyond the lube oil
containment area. Therefore, all other factors being nearly equal,
calculations for runoff from the area beyond the lube oil containment are
not necessary.

Calculations show that as much as 483.7 gallons of fluid can be retained
over the drains, and that the maximum pool width is assumed to occur at 2
minutes into the scenario due to the activation of the sprinklers. The
maximum pool area would be equivalent to the floor area not occupied by
structural components or equipment. The unoccupied area bounded by the
curbing will be 1173.21 ft (151.4 m ).

For purposes of this evaluation the curbed area is used to determine
water/fuel pool depth and flow through available openings. Revised heat
release rates and ceiling jet temperatures are based on the smaller area
bounded by the curbing being the location of the fire. The effective
pool diameter which corresponds to the unoccupied floor area bounded by
the curbs is 38.65'11.78 m).

The pool diameter is based on a, circular pool area and the pool edge is
assumed to reach the D column line, which is conservative. The actual
pool is essentially made up of smaller interconnected pools due to
intervening equipment in the area. Calculating the effects based on a
large unrestricted pool results in larger heat release values and
temperatures. A 20% yeduction in the mass loss rate is used due to the
pool sizes being greater than 10 m (32.81 ft) in diameter, which is based
on test results that show incomplete combustion for pool di;ameters of
this size.

From the 2-minute time until final release of turbine lube oil a maximum
pool area is assumed. The lube oil reservoir has a nominal capacity of
10,000 gallons. Based on the postulated 450 gpm total flow rate from
failed beax ing seals, an approximate release time of 23 minutes will
result. As such, the- total scenario time is assumed equal to the release
time plus five minutes to stop all manual and automatic fire suppression
activities, and the time to drain the fluid over the drains at the 18'0"
elevation. Therefore, based on the drain flow of 66 gpm via the drains
and the fluid'etention over the drains of 483.7 gallons, a scenario time
of 35 minutes is postulated throughout the remainder of the evaluation.
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In calculating the heat release from thi's fire, a reduction of 75% is
credited due to the following mitigating factors, many of which have been
discussed elsewhere in this evaluation:

0:

Full coverage of sprinklers over the postulated'ube oil pool.
Cooling of the burning fuel prior to reaching the floor.
Transient effects of heating the surroundings are not credited.
Cooling of other facility surfaces which reduces radiative feedback to

support combustion.
Design densities which meet or exceed NFPA 13 (1996) requirements for

Extra Hazard Group 1 occupancies.
Sprinkler spacing over the pool fire is conservative at approximately

60% of the maximum allowed by -NFPA 13 which will aid in droplet
penetration.

Large area of ceiling is open to the atmosphere which should .aid in
promoting a larger loss of heat away from the Thermo-Lag raceways.

Proposed sprinkler additions between the D-J column lines will
provide additional cooling of the ceiling jet temperatures.

NRC,approved FIVE methodology allows for a 30% reduction in heat
release due to absorption by boundaries in enclosures.

Large pool fires are known to exhibit incomplete combustion.
Steam generated as a result of sprinkler discharge over burning

fuel in the condensate pump pit is entrained into the fire at the
18'0" elevation which aids in flame smothering and cooling.

'Based on the amount of turbine lube oil calculated to be present during
the time steps shown in Table 3 below, it can be seen that the available
capacity of -483.7 gallons over the drains is exceeded during the first 2
minutes of sprinkler operation. This results in runoff to the condenser
and condensate pump pits.

r

Table 3

Heat Release for the Postulated Turbine Building Lube Oil Fire

minuta ga N pi( Q Ptl

4f CllC



ll
J



Attachment to L-97-181 Page 69 of 83

Using the formulas shown earlier, the ceiling jet temperatures are
calculated using the heat release data above. The formulas used depend
on heat release, radial distance from the centerline of the pool and
ceiling height. Therefore, where the heat release shown above remains
constant, one calculation shows the temperatures for the associated time
frame. The temperatures shown in Tables 4 and 5 for the ceiling jet are
conservative in nature as actual fire temperatures would be significantly
lower than those shown below {Refer to discussion under "Temperature
Profile" ). 1t is also important to note, in reviewing these
temperatures, that maximum temperatures of the ASTM E-119 time-
temperature curve are as follows: 25 min, 821 C (1510 F); 1-hour, 927 C

(1700 F); 2-hour, 1010 C (1850 F); and 3-hour, 1052 C (1925 F) . Therefore,
the data shows that to the east of column line D, temperatures do not
exceed the ASTM E-119 curve at 25 minutes.

Table 4
Temperatures of the Ceiling Jet at 3. 66m (12'" )

Above the Pool Fire at the 18'0" elevation

cfnpcfstufc 0 ccc lngjcfal owmg stance comer meo ue pac ag»

nunutcs
cat c case

umn e

meters
o umn ne

InCtCIS

umn lne
mctcrs

Table 5
Temperatures of the Ceiling Jet at 7.31m (24'0")

Above the Pool Fire at the 18'0" elevation

cmperaiurc o eeet Ingyct at c offing lstancc om cccnta lnco t c uc pac agc

mlnutcs oo m

cal c case nlctcf$ Inctcfs nlctcfS lnctcfS Inctcfs



0



Attachment to L-97-181 Page 70 of 83

8.

Industry data has been correlated from diffusion flames including pools
fires using the equation: '

—= 15.6 ' 1.02vs

D
where:
I = flame height above the fuel surface in meters
D = diameter of the fuel bed in meters
P/ is a dimensionless number derived from a modi.fied Froude number and is given by the formula

AT
Ds

where:
c~ specific heat of air
p„ density of ambient air
T„ = temperature of ambient a'ir
g ~ acceleration due to gravity
M, a heat of combustion
/ ~ stoichiometric ratio of air to vol'atiles

Q, = rate of heat release (kW)

D ~ diameter of the pool in meters

However based on standard values (T„= 293K,g = 9.Slm/ s',etc.)

and that —' 3000- 3100 —,then the equation for flame'height can be reduced to
/5H, kJ/'g

~ 2/S

I = 0.23Q, —I;02D

which has been shown to be a satisfactory correlation for values within the range:
~ 2/S

7kW " /m « ~ 700kW'" /m
D

~ 2/S

The values of Q, /D for all postulated heat releases and pool diameters
but one fall within the acceptable values for which this formula can be
used. The lowest heat release is outside the lower bounds of the
acceptable range. Therefore, although the flame heights are shown below
for all heat release values and are presented for consideration, caution
must be applied in using the flame height value for the lowest heat
release value.
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Table 6
Flame Heights for Varying Heat Release

Heat Release (kW) Effective Diameter (m) Approx. Flame Hright (m) i Approx. Flame Height (ft)

IIt was also noted that for —( 1 the flame breaks up into a number of
D

smaller flamelets that are apparently independent. Although the value of
1

1 is based on the results shown in the above table, it must be noted
D
that the above values are based upon a circular unrestricted pool. The
area in which the postulated spill would occur is occupied by numerous
obstructions including structural components and equipment. Due to the
nature of the postulated spill and the intervening equipment and
structural components, the phenomenon of smaller flame heights associated
with smaller pool diameters may be observed under actual conditions.
However, it is not possible to conclusively establish that this would
occur due to a lack of documented tests conducted of pool fire
configurations with intervening equipment and structural components, such
as those anticipated in the Open Turbine Building.

In addition, where a fire source is close to the wall or in a corner
formed by the intersection of two walls, the resulting restriction on
free air entrainment has a significant effect on the flame length. Flame
extension occurs along the wall to allow for air entrainment as needed
for combustion of the volatiles. It is further discussed that where the
vertical extent of the flame is confined by the ceiling, hot gasses are
deflected as a horizontal ceiling jet.
Flame extension for a configuration similar to that postulated here as
related to interference's, ceiling and boundary conditions, that exist in
the area under evaluation have not been studied.-'herefore, there is no
attempt to correlate the potential flame extension which may be
experienced during this scenario.

9.

Unit 3 areas bounded by column lines A, D, 27 and 29 are similar to Unit
4 areas bounded by column lines A, D, 34 and 36. The respective

units'ubeoil transfer pump and the steam generator feed pump room are found.
in these areas. Those sections of each of these areas which contain fire
related hazards are currently protected by fixed protection systems.
These include the steam generator feed pump room (partial wet pipe
sprinklers), lube oil transfer pump (fixed water spray system) and the
pit south of the condensers (wet pipe sprinklers at two elevations). The
lube oil reservoir is adjacent to each of these areas to the west of the
Open Turbine Buildinq, is diked to contain a spill and is protected by an
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automatic fixed spray system. Essential raceways are not located within
these areas.

The evaluation of a postulated turbine lube oil release shown above
presents worst case for proximity of burning oil to Thermo-Lag protected
raceways. Therefore, the scenario is a bounding- case for resulting
temperatures from lube oil related fires in the Open Turbine Building. As
a result, the fire related incidents in this area, being adequately
protected and contained, do not present a hazard to safe shutdown
raceways located in other areas of the Open Turbine Building and further
augmentation of the suppression systems in these areas are not necessary.

The existing and proposed additions to the active and passive fire
protection for the Open Turbine Building provide adequate protection of
those raceways in the Open Turbine Building (column lines A-J, and 22-36)
such that further upgrades to the Thermo-Lag protected raceways'eyond
the E column line throughout the Open Turbine Building are unnecessary to
assure the protection of the raceways.

e
The fire analysis presented within this report supports the review'f the
existing and proposed features. ASTM Test Standard E-119 uses the
standard time-temperature curve to establish furnace temperatures during
testing of fire barriers. The standard time-temperature curve
temperature of 821 C (1509 F) corresponds to the furnace temperature at 25
minutes into the fire test. This is the temperature. at which the 3/4"
diameter conduits protected with baseline Thermo-Lag failed the test
criteria. The temperatures presented in this evaluation for the ceiling
jet temperatures do not indicate that this temperature will be exceeded
based on the distance at which the protected raceways are located between
the D and J-J, column. line during a postulated Open Turbine Building lube
oil fire. These temperatures are based on cooling effects due to
sprinkler discharge at the 18'0" elevation and fuel pool within the
curbed area.

The configuxation of diamond plate over the length of the condensate pump
pit presents only two areas where surface flaming in the pit has the
potential for communicating with the 18'0" elevation. These areas are at
the stairway leading to the pit from the 18'0" elevation and directly
over the condensate pumps. The overall size of the openings and the
complete coverage of sprinklers in these areas within the pit does not
lend itself to becoming a significant contributor of heat or flame height
which would further threaten the protected 'raceways which are located
beyond the E column line during a postulated Open Turbine Building lube
oil fire.
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H. Turbine Building Flooding from Internal Events.

A review was performed of the potential for Turkey Point Units 3 and 4
Open Turbine Building flooding as a result of selected industry events.
Items reviewed were the potential for condenser waterbox piping expansion
joint failure, turbine-to-condenser boot seal failure, condenser overflow
as a result of severed tubes and accumulation of fire suppression and
lube oil systems inventory.

Internal flooding has occurred in the industry. Therefore, the events
themselves are considered credible. However, the potential for and
consequences, of internal flooding vary from plant to plant. As such, the
particular plant conditions and configurations must be considered to
establish applicability.

The postulated scenario is an extrapolation from the turbine missile
design. basis and involves aspects from several other events separately
evaluated as part of .the plant design basis. The probability o'f a
turbine missile being generated will not be reconsidered herc't should
be noted, however, that the overall probability of the Turkey Point fully
integral rotor design generating a missile is decreased with respect to
the original disc-type rotor design.

For purposes of this evaluation, turbine blade ejection is assumed to
result in rotor imbalance and vibration significant enough to induce
hydrogen leakage and lube oil system failures at the turbine-generator
seals and bearings. The fire suppression system will actuate if the
hydrogen or. oil has been ignited.'ince fluid accumulation and drainage
at grade elevation is addressed in the turbine lube oil fire section,
only fluid accumulation in the condenser pit is considered here.

In one case it is postulated that the turbine throws a blade into the
condenser tubes, creating a gross in-flow of circulating water which
begins filling the condenser shell up to the ".dog bone" boot seal
connecting the condenser with the turbine. If .the "dog bone" is damaged,
a path could be -created for circulating water to spill into the Open
Turbine Building and spread burning oil. The second case is similar,
except that the focus is on potential flooding directly from the
circulat'ing water pipe or waterbox seals.

Flooding in the Open Turbine Building from the intake cooling water and
turbine plant cooling water systems is not a concern here. The turbine
plant cooling water system is a closed system and is not considered a
significant contributor. On the other hand, while the intake cooling
water system is an open system with significant water contribution
capability, the piping is located outside of the Open Turbine Building.
Therefore, only scenarios involving circulating water and fire
suppression systems are being considered as the results are likely to
envelop effects from other systems.
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The'design basis turbine missile is a low-pressure turbine blade as
described in Appendix 5E of the Turkey Point UPSAR. By its size and
location along the turbine rotor, it is conservatively estimated that
this blade, assuming it turns broadside, could pass through as many as
half the tubes in one waterbox bank. This amounts to about 25% of the
tubes in one condenser shell (two inlet waterboxes per shell), or 12.5%
of all tubes. Each shell is served by two of the four circulating water
pumps. Condenser vacuum is initiated by the steam jet air ejector and
maintained during power operation by steam condensing on the tubes.

The circulati'ng waterboxes (tube-side) operate at a vacuum because the
system is designed with a siphon-type configuration to lower pump head.
The condenser tubes and waterboxes are filled by drawing a- vacuum on the
waterbox vents. Vacuum in the waterboxes is maintained above 15" HgV,
which .is the auxiliary priming ejectox start setting. Low vacuum alarm
is actuated at about 16" HgV, but readings in the field are normally
steady and indicate vacuum closer to 20" HgV. For conservatism, the low-
end of normal vacuum range (16" HgV) is assumed.

A thrown turbine blade is postulated to damage condenser tubes, allowing
circulating water in-flow to the condenser shell. A ruptured seal opens
a path for'irculating water overflow from a flooded condenser. Since
design information indicates that the "bone" is. near El. 35'0" and the
circulating water pump deadheads at 42', it would seem possible that,
given sufficient time, the condenser could be filled to the "bone" by
circulating water pumps. However, this is not necessarily the case.

When tubes rupture, circulating water initially pours into the condenser
hotwell from affected waterboxes at both ends. Three conditions begin to
change immediately: Condenser vacuum decreases, hotwell water level
increases and condensate contamination increases. For the latter,
increasing circulating water in-flow would quickly result in condensate
high conductivity which is annunciated in the control room.

The circulating water in-flow is fairly rapid at first, because the
higher shell-side vacuum draws water in. Initially, in-flow diverts more
of the pumped circulating water flow to the affected waterbox, and away
from the intact tubes. This reduces available heat sink for condensing
steam, which tends to decrease the shell vacuum.

.0 Correspondingly, the hotwell water level would also rise quickly, at
first. If water in-flow were allowed to continue, the rising water level
would begin covering the tube bank, beginning with the lower tubes. This
would further decrease the available heat sink and', correspondingly, the
shell vacuum.
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e
Continued reduction in steam condensation rate can eventually reduce
shell vacuum below 22" HgV where in response to an alarm the Nuclear
Plant Supervisor would determine if unit rapid load reduction is
warranted. The turbine is automatically tripped at 20" HgV. These would
occur long before all tubes were covered.

However, likely to occur sooner (aside from response to high turbine
vibration) is operator response to alarms for high conductivity in the
condensate system and/or high water level in the hotwell. These are
indications of tube leakage. The initial response is to reduce power to
decrease vacuum (in-flow driving force), then identify and isolate the
affected waterbox. If not isolable, then reduce power to hot standby.
As power is reduced, circulating water pumps are shutdown as appropriate.

If the circulating water pumps continue to operate with the affected
waterbox unisolated, the water level could'ontinue to rise until
equilibrium is reached where the height of water in the condenser shell
equals the sum of the waterbox-to-shell vacuum driving force (a'ssuming
the "bone" is not ruptured and the shell vacuum is not broken) and line
resistance from the condenser to discharge canal. It should be noted
that assuming condenser vacuum has not broken or become -significantly
degraded is very conservative because it reduces the backpressure on the
pump head, thus maximizing the in-flow. On this basis, since the initial
driving force is conservatively estimated as...

f(27.5" HgV - 16" HgV) (34'wg/30"Hg) =] 13'f water head

...and the condenser neck section'o be 12'4" high. Considering the
additional distance between the tubes and the "bone", it is expected that
the full calculated water head could be accommodated. Also, well before
this time a significant flow increase would have been diverted from
condenser in-flow to the remaining intact tubes to further mitigate
rising water level.

'I

Based on the preceding, circulating water flooding in the Open Turbine
Building via the "dog bone" seal is not considered credible. Mitigating
actions would be implemented long before water levels neared the "dog
bone". Furthermore, even if no operator action were taken, the water is
likely to reach an, equilibrium between in-flow and out-flow before
reaching the "dog bone".

Naterboxes are l'ocated on both the east and west sides of the condenser.
All but the very tops of the waterboxes are located in pits below grade.
The west pit is the tub..-pull area and .is as large as the condenser. The
east pit is smaller and includes the condensate pumps. The pits are
joined by passages between condenser shells and between the condenser and
turbine pedestal.
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Both east and west sides of the condenser have sprinkler system coverage.
Sprinkler piping is located just under the turbine deck. The east side
also has sprinklers in the pit itself. Any oil fire draining to the east
pit will be suppressed in the pit. Also, fire damage to. the waterbox
thick rubber expansion joints would be limited by suppression on the
outside as well as water cooling the inside so that burn-through is
unlikely. As such, east waterbox expansion joint rupture as a result of
exposure fire is unlikely.

On the west side, sprinkler coverage is provided above the condenser but
not in the pit ~ As such, any oil fire that is not suppressed over the
condenser may continue to burn in the west pit. This is an outdoor area
open to the sky so smoke and hot gases would freely dissipate. Also, the
pit floor slopes eastward such that water or oil would tend to flow past
the condenser to the east pit where an oil fire would be suppressed.

West waterbox expansion joint rupture due to exposure fire is extremely
unlikely; The expansion joint is constructed of thick natural rubber,
primarily for structural rather than pressure-retaining purposes, so as
to substantially delay burn-through. Also, circulating water would tend
to cool the inside of the seal so that complete burn-through is very
unlikely. This should be valid regardless of seal coverage. As sUch,
the seal boundary would not be breached by fire. Neither would it be
breached by hydraulics, since the circulating water at this location is
nearly atmospheric, or by structural deformation, because the waterboxes
would be held in place by the remaining upper joint and bolting. Even
so, shields are proposed to prevent dripping oil from falling onto the
expansion joint material.

The west condenser pit also contains condenser continuous tube cleaning
equipment, which includes pumps and piping. Piping connected to the
waterboxes is norma13,y filled with water. Pipe and fittings are
constructed of Schedule 80 polyvinyl chloride {PVC), which is also a
material that could melt from an exposure fire.. Isolated lines are not
flowing water sources, so do not create a flooding concern. Other lines
filled with water will not burn through because of the internal water
cooling effect described above. Hence, the continuous tube cleaning
system's not considered a credible flooding source as a result of an
exposure fire.

Fluid is assumed to enter the condenser pit due to oil spillage and
sprinkler action. Based on the turbine lube oil fire evaluation, the
oil/water fluid spill-over rate is less than 2100 gpm during an assumed
45-minute turbine coastdown period. Conservatively assuming 2100 gpm for
the full coastdown yields a volume of 94,500 gallons. Even without
taking credit for condenser pit sump pump operation, this total fluid
volume would settle mostly in the east pit and the level would just
barely reach the bottom of the condenser, which is about 16'elow grade
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elevation. Therefore, there is ample free-board in the condenser pit to
accommodate the anticipated spill-over volume.

The potential for and consequences of Open Turbine Building flooding were
evaluated for Turkey Point Units 3 and 4., There is no mechanism which
would cause overfilling the condenser due to damaged tubes. It was also
determined that both physical limitations and administrative controls
would prevent unmitigated flooding in the Open Turbine Building.

Fire Detection/Fire Brigade Response

Fire detection outdoors is typically provided directly by the detection
systems associated with the fixed water spray Suppression systems
protecting the major combustibles (e.g., transformers) . Indirect fire
detection is provided from flow alarms which would sound in the. event
that. a wet pipe sprinkler system was activated.

Ignition of transient combustible .materials is the most likely of any
cause for a fire, and these materials are strictly controlled. In many
cases, plant personnel are required to accompany a transient combustible,

e and thus provide the primary means of detection and reporting a fire,
even in areas where detection is installed.

Based on the preceding, a fire which could challenge an outdoor fire
barrier system is extremely unlikely. Even so, the Turkey Point fire
brigade staffing and training complies with requirements as provided in
10 CFR 50, Appendix R, Sections III.H and III.I. All fire brigade
members are trained at an accredited fire training facility once a year.
This facility exercises the fire fighting skills of the fire brigade
members through training with live fires.

In addition, fire brigade response/control times .for actual fires at
Turkey Point have been recorded. "Response Time" is defined as the timeit takes for the last assigned fire brigade member to arrive at the
.scene. "Control Time" is defined as the time required to extinguish the
fire or when the fire scene is determined to be safe for occupancy.

The fire brigade response/control time data for fires during the period
1989-1997 {present) is as follows:

1989 There were two fires requiring fire brigade response from oil soaked
lagging {caused by turbine oil seal leak during safeguards testing)
in the Unit 3 turbine area. The first fire occurred on 2/6/89; the
fire brigade (5 members) response/control times were 5/7 minutes.
The second fire occurred on 2/7/89; the fire brigade {5 members)
response/control times were 5/15 minutes.
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1990

1991

There was one fire requiring fire brigade response located behind
Technical Support Center from a discarded cigarette igniting a piece
of tarp on the ground. The fire occurred on 2/10/90; fire brigade
(5 members) response/control times were 10/4 minutes.

There were two fires requiring fire brigade response. The first fire
occurred on 5/21/91 outside the Nuclear Administration Building from
trash in roll-off dumpster box ignited by a discarded cigarette; the
fire brigade (10 members) response/control times were 5/6 minutes.
The second fire occurred on 11/1/91 in the Health Physics computer
room from a computer transformer burning due to an electrical short;
the fire brigade (13 members) response/control times were 1/5
minutes.

1992 No fires occurred requiring fire brigade response.

1993 There was one fire requiring fire brigade response located in the
Radwaste Building from a smoldering mop head (caused by welding slag
dropped onto the mop) ~ The fire occurred on 12/6/93; fire brigade
(11 members) response/control times were 7/8 minutes.

1994 There were two fires requiring fire brigade response. The first fire
occurred on 3/21/94 in the Laundry Room from protective clothing in
dryer gl0 (caused by an overheated dryer element); the fire brigade
(5 members) response/control times were 2/0.5 minutes. The second
fire occurred on 12/6/94 at the new cafeteria site from an engine
fire on a diesel powered back hoe (caused by an oil line on the
engine failing; the fire brigade (9 members) response/control times
were 2/5 minutes..

1995 There was one fire requiring fire brigade response located in the
Laundry Room where protective clothing ignited in a dryer as a
result of an exhaust fan malfunction. The fire occurred on 9/27/95;
the fire brigade (10 members) response/control times were 3/10
minutes.

1996 There were no fires requiring fire brigade response

1997 There was one fire requiring fire brigade response. The fire
occurred on 3/4/97 in the Unit 4 M-G Set Room from an overheated
bearing in the M-G Set. The fire brigade (19 members)
response/control times were 8/34 minutes.

Xt should be rioted that some of the fires described above were

e extinguished before the full fire brigade complement arrived. Based on
the preceding, the fire detection features are sufficient for fire
fighting support.
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J. Effects of Smoke from a Condenser Pit Fixe

The following sections will evaluate the potential effects of smoke from
a severe turbine lube oil fire in the condenser pits on operator actions,
access/egress and equipment operability outside the direct influence of
the fire..

The Unit 3 emergency diesel generator (EDG) building lies northeast to
the of the Unit 3 condenser pit. The closest buil'ding opening i's for a
ventilation fan (includes engine air intake), which is appioximately 90
feet from the condenser pit.

0

Prevailing winds at the plant site are from the east and southeast. As
such, prevailing winds would push smoke froni a condenser pit fire
westward away from the main power block. Wind would have to come from
the west .or southwest to transport smoke from the condenser pit toward
the EDG building. Wind from a westerly direction and at ground elevation
would be slowed by the condensate polishing facilities, station
transformers, motor control centers and feedwater heaters. Also,
security/missile grating and the condensate storage tank lie between the
condenser pit and the air intake.

At the EDG building itself, the EDG radiator fans exhaust toward the
west, which would tend to push ground level smoke ~away from the EDG

building. Also, the EDG building is physically separated so that smoke
leaving the Open Turbine Building would tend to billow upward before
reaching the EDG building. In addition to all this, a manually operated
water curtain is available at the air intake grating on the east side of
the EDG building. Therefore, it is concluded that smoke from a lube oil
fire in the condenser. pit will not adversely impact operation of the Unit
3 EDGs.

The fire brigade members would assemble from many watch locations in the
plant. It is important that turnout gear and fire fighting equipment be
placed in diverse locations in the plant. This assures that at least one
of the locations is not affected by the fire and smoke. There are, in
fact, three turnout gear locations provided at the plant. One is located
at grade elevation between the units just north of the control building.
The second location is adjacent to the Unit 4 laydown area and the third
is in the auxiliary building hallway. Also, carbon dioxide and dry
chemical extinguishers are placed so that several are readily available
regardless of access direction.
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The Open 'Turbine Building Structures are continuous in the north-south
direction, and .are readily accessible from any direction. Regardless of

~ ~wind direction, personnel can access the fire and fire fighting
equipment. Lighting in and around the Open Turbine Building structure is
provided by security lighting which is powered from the security
generator in the event that offsite power is lost, normal plant lighting
which is not diesel 'backed, and by portable and fixed 8-hour battery
backed lighting.

There are three supply-air intakes to the control room, one normal (via
damper D1A) and two emergency (via dampers D2 and D3). The control room
air condition system can operate with normal intake, emergency intake or
no air intake.. During normal operation, approximately 1000 cfm of supply
air is drawn into the system with two of the three air handling units
circulating approximately 12,000 cfm.

During emergency operation, the 1000 cfm of outside air is replaced by
250 cfm of outside air (through the emergency dampers) mixed with 750 cfm
of recirculated air. This 1000 cfm would pass through the recirculation
filters (HEPA and charcoal) before being circulated to the control'oom.

e If necessary, the emergency dampers may also be closed resulting in a
100. recirculated airflow.

Should a fire occur outside the control room resulting in smoke intrusion
into the control room, control room operators would manually close the
normal supply damper and go to the emergency recirculation configuration.
Depending on the severity of the smoke intrusion, the operators may elect
to go to emergency recirculation with minimal outside supply air or to
100% recirculation. As such, ther'e would be minimal impact on control
room operating personnel.

The control building is situated between the condenser pits and the
auxiliary building. The once-through ventilation system supply and
exhaust locations are on the roof of the auxiliary building. The supply
fan intake is over'100 feet from the edge of the auxiliary building.
Assuming a westerly wind for this scenario, the smoke would need to rise
to the roof elevation and then descend and cross the roof to the
ventilation intake., This is not a credible scenario, thus the auxiliary
building 'is not vulnerable to the effects of smoke from a fire in the
condenser pit areas.
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K. Environmental Conditions

Environmental effects (specifically water damage) on the Thermo-Lag
material were noted during initial installations at Turkey Point in
outdoor locations. Rain water entered'he Thermo-Lag enclosures. When
weeping out through the enclosure walls, the water would also erode part
of the binding material. Effects are detected visually by material
swelling, cracking, pealing, delamination and discoloration.

This leaching process occurs only when liquid flows through Thermo-Lag
material. It was observed that if wetted material were allowed to air-
dry, there was no evidence of leaching. This led to the installation of
weep holes in locations where water intrusion was most likely, and the
use of a substantial topcoating system to prevent water intrusion.

The Thermo-Lag installations are monitored by fire protection personnel
by periodic inspections, which are performed under the fire barrier
inspection program and cover 100% of the Thermo-Lag over each 18-month
period. If the material does not pass inspection criteria (i. e. cracks,
gaps, hardness), it is declared inoperable and a Fire Protection
Impairment (FPI) is initiated for repair.

Thermo-Lag replacement has been performed somewhere in the plant each
year since installation of the material began (circa 1984). Although
some of the repairs have been due to physical damage from construction or
maintenance activities, most of the cases in outdoor installations appear
to be the effects of weather. With the exception of repairs during post-
Hurricane Andrew recovery, the more recent trend shows the number of
weather-related cases as decreasing.

As long as the physical configuration, consistency and surface hardness
(sponginess) of the material is maintained (that is, no visible swelling,
cracking, pealing or delamination), then there is reasonable assurance
that the fire-resistance performance capability qf the installation is
maintained. In this regard, the current inspection program is sufficient
to provide this assurance.

L. Thermo-Lag as an Intervening Combustible

Appendix R contains three requirements that preclude the presence of
intervening combustible materials. First, Section III.G.2.b requires (as
one alternative) 20 feet of separation between redundant trains. with no
intervening combustibles. Second, Section III.G.2.d requires (as an
alternative) 20 feet of separation between redundant trains in
containment, with no intervening combustibles. Third, Section 'III.G.2.f
requires that a radiant energy shield in containment shall be non-
combustible.

There is no evidence that the authors of Appendix R conceived of safe
shutdown raceways and equipment in outdoor locations. Since the fires in
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relatively unconfined outdoor locations are well vented and unlikely to
form trapped layers of hot gases, it is appropriate to apply the
requirements of Sections III.G.2.d, e 'or f.
The term "combustible" covers a large range of products'n one end of
the spectrum are the more volatile petroleum products. On the other end
is Fire Retardant Wood and Thermo-Lag.

The purpose of the "20-foot combustible free zone" arid the noncombustible
radiant energy shield is to prevent a postulated fire from spreading to
redundant safe shutdown components. FPL has applied this objective to
the use of Thermo-Lag in open areas such as outdoors or containment. The
radiant energy shields and intervening combustibles at Turkey Point take
the form of raceway protection, rather than barrier walls.

Thermo-Lag requires a relatively high temperature (>1000 P) and/or a high
radiant flux (>25 kW/m', 2.2 BTU/s-ft') to ignite. It will alsq absorb
large amounts of energy before ignition. Thermo-Lag on its own', will not
spread a flame laterally. Considering the wide range of combustible
products, and the objective of preventing a fire from propagating to 20
feet and redundant components, it is appropriate to determine if Thermo-
Lag will or will not support fire propagation to a horizontal distance of
20 feet.

First, it is important to note that Thermo-Lag will not self-propagate
horizontally. Second, it is necessary to determine the distance from a
fire where the radiant flux will drop to less than 25 kW/m'(2.2 BTU/s-ft'). Looking at "Fire Induced Vulnerability Evaluation Methodology
(FIVE) Plant Screen Guide, Table 10E "Critical Radiant Flux Distances";
it is evident that even at the end of the chart, the critical radial
distance for 2.2 BTU/s-ft's about 8 feet. This indicates that with a
very large fire, redundant safe shutdown components at 20 feet will not
be jeopardized by intervening Thermo-Lag. In addition, only the surface
area of a small number of conduits will potentially add to'the
combustible load outside the fire

plurne'ased

on this analysis, it is
evident that Thermo-Lag does not qualify as an intervening combustible.

M. 'op Coatings as Intervening Combustibles

Top Coatings are simply paint products used to keep adverse environmental
conditions from affecting the Thermo-Lag. The contribution to fuel load
from paint is very small. Paint .is only flammable as a liquid, once
cured/dried the combustible load is minimal.

In "Pire Tests of Building Interior Covering Systems", by David Waksman
and John Ferguson (Interior Finish and Fire Spread, NFPA Pub. SSP-47),
the authors provided experimental results of fire properties (flame
spread, smoke generation and combustion products) of several surface
coverings on combustible and relatively non-combustible substrates. The
two substrates used were painted asbestos cement board (ACB) and painted
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3/4" thick interior plywood. The flame spreads (per ASTM E-84) for these
materials prior to applying surface coatings were essentially zero and~

~

~about 300 respectively. The results were that the substrate has a
significant effect on the results of the flame spread of the applied
surface coating. A number of the coatings tested were paint products of
various thickness. One example is a two component epoxy paint which had
a flame spread of 281 on the plywood and a flame spread of 1 on the ACB.

The worst case in the testing was a Nylon-Formulated Two-Component Paint
w/Flexible Primer which had a flame spread of 341 on the plywood and a
flame spread of 2 on the ACB. The nylon-formulated paints were the only
paints tested which had a flame spread greater than 300 on the plywood
substrate. Paint on relatively non-combustible materials (ACB) has a
very low flame spread (1 to 7). In most cases the paint on a combustible
substrate (plywood) had a flame spread of less than the substrate
material .

Thermo-.Lag 330-1 has a flame spread of about 25, based on Information
Notice 95-32. Therefore, it is concluded that the application of a
topcoat material (paint) will not increase the flame spread of .the
material. As such, the flame spread of the topcoat on Thermo-Lag 330-1
material would be in the range of 25. According to Information Notice
95-32 this correlates to about 8 feet in the ASTM E-84 Test Tunnel; .

The conclusion is that the topcoating will not substantially increase the
flame spread of the Thermo-Lag material and is acceptable for use at
Turkey Point Units 3 and 4.

VI.

Subsections III.G.2.a of Appendix R to 10 CFR Part 50 address fire
protection features far assuring safe shutdown capability. Exemptions
are provided under the provisions of 10 CFR 550.12 and, in effect, have
been made a part of the fire protection regulatigns through the Court of
Appeals decision in The exemption requested in
Section II.B above is consistent with Section 50.12 of the Commission's
regulations in that it is authorized by law, will not present an undue
risk to the public health and safety, is consistent with the common
defense and security, and presents special circumstances. Accordingly,
the requested exemption should be granted.
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